

THE CHICKASAW NATION 2025 PROGRAMS AND SERVICES

INBOUNDS





THE CHICKASAW NATION 2025 PROGRAMS AND SERVICES



CHOKMA!

As the Chickasaw Nation continues to grow and progress, we remain committed to our mission – to enhance the overall quality of life of the Chickasaw people. We are proud to offer a number of quality programs and services in the areas of health care, housing, education and more. We are also continuously evaluating areas where programs and services may be enhanced or expanded as needs evolve.

The sustained success of our economic development and business endeavors offers opportunities to meet new needs and increase the impact and quality of the programs and services offered. This revenue allows us to invest in the future of our tribe and future success of Chickasaw citizens.

Please take a moment to review the programs and services in this year's guide, which is also available for download at <u>Chickasaw.net/ServiceDirectory</u>. For more information, please visit <u>Chickasaw.net</u> or call (866) 466-1481.

Chokma shki'!

ill Anoatubby

Bill Anoatubby, Governor The Chickasaw Nation



Chickasaw Nation Programs and Services Apps Available for Apple and Android Devices

The Chickasaw Nation Programs and Services Apps provide fast and easy access to information. The app features sliding pages and an easy-to-navigate toolbar. It includes an email option and a share feature for your convenience. The resident and at-large versions are available for your iPhone or iPad on iTunes. For Android devices you can download the apps on Google Play.

The companion app for this directory is CN Resident.

Discover other Chickasaw Nation apps available for smart devices:













Chickasaw Community Bank

Chickasaw k Language Basic

Chickasaw Times

Chikasha Emojis





Choctaw Hymns

CN At Large

MomCircle

Rosetta Stone Chickasaw



TABLE OF CONTENTS

IMPORTANT NUMBERS	
CHILDREN AND YOUTH	4
CULTURE	
EDUCATION AND TRAINING	
ELDERS	
EMPLOYMENT	
ENTERPRISES/COMMERCE	
FAMILY	
GOVERNMENT	
HEALTH AND WELLNESS	
HOUSING	
INDEX	

USING THIS DIRECTORY

The table of contents is located above and at the beginning of each section. A detailed index is provided in the back of the directory.

Telephone numbers, hours of operation, program availability and addresses are subject to change. Please visit <u>Chickasaw.net</u> for the most up-to-date information regarding program contact information and operations.

Regular office hours are Monday-Friday from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Offices are closed on federal holidays, unless otherwise noted.

DIRECTORY FEATURES:



MENTAL WELLNESS is a Chickasaw Nation priority. Mental health components are integrated into many of our programs and services. Opportunities that contain mental health resources are indicated with a **O** icon.



VIRTUAL PROGRAM options have been developed to serve our citizens online. Programs with the **A** icon are available using various virtual or phone methods. Please contact the program to learn the innovative ways to access these resources.

7

CHICKASAW NATION AREA OFFICES

ADA AREA OFFICE PHONE: (580) 436-7256 • FAX: (580) 436-2109 231 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

ARDMORE AREA OFFICE PHONE: (580) 226-4821 • FAX: (580) 226-6732 949 Locust St. • Ardmore, OK 73401

DUNCAN AREA OFFICE PHONE: (580) 470-2131 • FAX: (580) 470-2129 1819 W. Plato Road • Duncan, OK 73533

OKLAHOMA CITY AREA OFFICE PHONE: (405) 767-8971 • TOLL FREE: (866) 466-1481 FAX: (405) 767-8968 • EMAIL: <u>SAL@Chickasaw.net</u> 4001 N. Lincoln Blvd. • Oklahoma City, OK 73105

 PAULS VALLEY AREA OFFICE

 PHONE: (405) 207-9883 • FAX: (405) 207-9876

 20118 S. Indian Meridian Road • Pauls Valley, OK 73075

PURCELL AREA OFFICE PHONE: (405) 527-4973 • FAX: (405) 527-8058 • EMAIL: PurcellAreaOffice@Chickasaw.net 1430 Hardcastle Blvd. • Purcell, OK 73080

SULPHUR AREA OFFICE PHONE: (580) 622-2888 • FAX: (580) 622-7102 4970 W. Highway 7 • Sulphur, OK 73086 Send mail to: P.O. Box 538 • Sulphur, OK 73086

TISHOMINGO AREA OFFICE

PHONE: (580) 371-9512 • **FAX:** (580) 371-3845 815 E. 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460 Send mail to: P.O. Box 192 • Tishomingo, OK 73460



CHICKASAW NATION AREA OFFICES

HEALTH CLINICS

ADA	TOLL FREE: (800) 851-9136
ARDMORE	TOLL FREE: (877) 242-4347
PURCELL	TOLL FREE: (877) 584-3289
TISHOMINGO	TOLL FREE: (877) 240-2720

TRIBAL GOVERNMENT AND ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES

CHICKASAW NATION HEADQUARTERS PHONE: (580) 436-2603 520 E. Arlington St. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

CHICKASAW NATION TRIBAL LEGISLATURE PHONE: (580) 436-1460 • FAX: (580) 436-3701 • WEB: Legislative.Chickasaw.net 801 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 2669 • Ada, OK 74821 General legislative session occurs the third Friday of each month at 9 a.m.

SUPREME COURT PHONE: (580) 235-0281 • TOLL FREE: (800) 479-1455 • FAX: (580) 310-7912 821 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

DISTRICT COURT PHONE: (580) 235-0279 • TOLL FREE: (800) 479-1459 • FAX: (580) 421-6404 821 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

OTHER IMPORTANT NUMBERS

BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS – CHICKASAW AGENCY GOVERNMENT SERVICES BUILDING

PHONE: (580) 436-0784 • FAX: (580) 436-3215 2015 Lonnie Abbott Blvd. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P. O. Box 2240 • Ada, OK 74821

CITIZEN SUPPORT CENTER PHONE: (580) 757-9082 • TOLL FREE: (833) 551-0980 • EMAIL: CitizenSupport@Chickasaw.net

CHICKASAW LIGHTHORSE POLICE DEPARTMENT

For emergency service call 911 **PHONE:** (580) 436-1166 • **TOLL FREE:** (888) 804-3234 • **FAX:** (580) 310-6457 1130 W. Main St. • Ada, OK 74820

CRIME VICTIM'S SUPPORT SERVICES HOTLINE PHONE: (580) 757-9068 • TOLL FREE: (833) 774-1601

CHICKASAW NATION MEDICAL CENTER (CNMC) For emergency service call 911 PHONE: (580) 436-3980 • TOLL FREE: (800) 851-9136 1921 Stonecipher Blvd. • Ada, OK 74820 EMERGENCY ROOM OPEN 24 HOURS

CONTENTS

Butterfly Art Contest	
CHICKASAW ARTS ACADEMY	
Chickasaw Children's Village 오	
Chickasaw Language Flashcards	
CHICKASAW NATION CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTERS	
Chickasaw Reading Program	
Chickasaw Youth Clubs (CYC)	
Chikasha Pehlichi Ikbi (Creating Chickasaw Leaders)	7
CLOTHING GRANTS	7
Ніп-озні' Снокма' (Good Paths) 오	
Homeschool Fit Force 오	7
School-Age Program	7
SICK CHILD CARE	
STEM ACADEMY	
STEM ACADEMY - ROBOTICS	
STEM ACADEMY — SUMMER DAY CAMPS	
Summer Reading Program	
Toksali SMART	
Youth Camps, Clinics and Academies	

BUTTERFLY ART CONTEST

PHONE: (580) 272-5520 • FAX: (580) 272-5525 EMAIL: CreativeArts@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/ButterflyContest 201 N. Broadway Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

This unique art competition invites female Chickasaw artists, ages 14 to 18, to submit original artwork of a butterfly. The winning butterfly will be used as the design for the next Dynamic Women of the Chickasaw Nation Conference.

CHICKASAW ARTS ACADEMY

PHONE: (580) 272-5520 • **FAX:** (580) 272-5525 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/ArtsAcademy Send mail to: 201 N. Broadway Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

Chickasaw youth are invited to an intensive exploration of various artistic fields, career preparatory programming and student-oriented skill development on the East Central University (ECU) campus. The academy emphasizes Chickasaw and other Southeastern tribal cultures through visual and performing arts.

An arts gala and showcase conclude the academy, giving students the opportunity to display their work and perform with their new or strengthened skills. The arts gala is a public reception to highlight the visual arts disciplines. The showcase is a public performing arts event incorporating all the performing arts disciplines into a final production.

The **STARTING ARTS ROTATION (STAR) (AGES 8-10)** is a two-week day academy facilitated by professional artists. Students begin training in the arts with instruction tailored for their age and skill levels.

INTERMEDIATE (AGES 11-13) is a two-week day academy. This level begins training youth in their choice of artistic tracks: mass communications, featuring creative writing, photography and video production, or performing arts, which offers a rotation of theater, instrumental music and storytelling. Participants receive instruction tailored for their age and skill levels facilitated by professional artists.

CHICKASAW ARTS ACADEMY MAJORS (AGES 14-18) is an immersive art instruction experience during a two-week overnight residential academy. Majors participants are housed in the ECU dorms and have access to campus amenities, giving them a taste of college life as well. These students gain experience in their choice of mediums including drawing, painting, contemporary pottery, metalsmithing, creative writing, culinary arts, performance theater, dance, vocal music, music industry, digital arts, photography, printmaking, theater technology, video production, fashion design, costume design and more.

CHICKASAW CHILDREN'S VILLAGE O

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

PHONE: (580) 564-3060 • FAX: (580) 564-3605 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/ChildrensVillage 12998 Village Road • Kingston, OK 73439

Chickasaw Children's Village is a stable and supportive living facility for First American youth in grades 1-12. The village provides a family atmosphere on its 160-acre campus during the school year.

CHICKASAW LANGUAGE FLASHCARDS

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • FAX: (580) 436-0128 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Flashcards 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

The language flashcards are a teaching tool to help children under age 5 become familiar with the Chickasaw language and revitalize connections to their First American heritage. A flashcard set will be mailed one time to each child.

CHICKASAW NATION CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTERS

WEB: Chickasaw.net/ChildCare

Each child care facility fosters discovery through play and provides lasting, positive impacts on children's lives and overall development.

Children must be 6 weeks to 4 years of age to enroll.

ADA

PHONE: (580) 272-5398 • FAX: (580) 272-2735 222 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

ARDMORE

PHONE: (580) 222-2827 1001 Cottonwood St. • Ardmore, OK 73401

CHICKASAW READING PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • FAX: (580) 436-0128 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/LittleReaders 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

In partnership with the Dolly Parton Imagination Library, children receive one book per month until they reach their fifth birthday.

CHICKASAW YOUTH CLUBS (CYC)

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES PHONE: (580) 310-6620 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CYC 231 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

ARDMORE PHONE: (580) 222-2938 • EMAIL: ArdmoreYouthClub@Chickasaw.net 625 Locust St. • Ardmore, OK 73401

SULPHUR PHONE: (580) 622-8302 1600 W. 18th St. • Sulphur, OK 73086

TISHOMINGO PHONE: (580) 371-0153 816 E. 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460

Youth clubs promote and encourage children's character development and leadership qualities during after-school programs and school break activities. Children ages 4-13 can learn about nutrition, career development, health, life skills, art, sports, fitness and Chickasaw history and culture.

CYC HEALTH AND FITNESS PHONE: (580) 310-6620 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CYC 231 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

This program builds confidence, boosts self-esteem and develops character in CYC members while encouraging physical activity, health and fitness. Youth are introduced to stickball, golf, cross country, dance and more.

CHIKASHA PEHLICHI IKBI (CREATING CHICKASAW LEADERS)

PHONE: (580) 310-6620 • EMAIL: YouthLeadership@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CPI Send mail to: 231 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

This 10-month program offers Chickasaw youth leadership, business and cultural development courses, a variety of community service opportunities and hands-on experience in leadership environments.

CLOTHING GRANTS

PHONE: (580) 272-5585 • EMAIL: Clothing.Grant@Chickasaw.net 231 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

The **YOUTH CLOTHING GRANT** provides Chickasaw students ages 3-18 with a \$350 nonreloadable Visa gift card each school year. The grant must be used to purchase school clothing.

WEB: Chickasaw.net/YouthClothingGrant

Application period: June 1 - Dec. 31

The **COLLEGE CLOTHING GRANT** provides a nonreloadable \$450 Visa gift card for full-time and part-time students attending college per academic level classification. The grant must be used for clothing purchases only.

WEB: Chickasaw.net/CollegeClothing

Application period: Aug. 1 – Feb. 1

HIN-OSHI' CHOKMA' (GOOD PATHS) O

PHONE: (580) 310-7900 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/GoodPaths 720 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

Weekly one-on-one mentoring and monthly group instruction enhance the life skills, education and self-esteem of Chickasaw youth, ages 14-21. The program also provides a transitional living specialist to assist youth, ages 16-23, who are in foster care or have aged out of the foster care program.

HOMESCHOOL FIT FORCE O

PHONE: (580) 272-5716 • FAX: (580) 436-7288 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/FitForce 229 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

Physical education classes designed for homeschool students emphasize fitness, safe and proper exercise techniques, sports basics, communication and language in a social environment.

SCHOOL-AGE PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • FAX: (580) 436-0128 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/SchoolAge 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

This program allows children to experience meaningful, goal-focused programming designed to encourage their social and emotional resiliency. After school and during school breaks, students participate in age-appropriate activities, field trips and special events. Children stay active through arts and crafts, cultural enrichment, theater productions, storytelling, music and dance, community service projects, scientific exploration and much more. Enrollment is open to Chickasaw citizens and children of Chickasaw Nation employees.

SICK CHILD CARE

PHONE: (580) 559-0752 • FAX: (580) 559-0762 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/SickChild 224 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

The sick child care program provides a safe environment for mildly ill children ages 3 months to 12 years to rest and recuperate. Licensed nurses and child care specialists care for students who have contracted minor illnesses. Classrooms are categorized by illness to minimize the spread of contagions.

STEM ACADEMY

(SCIENCE, TECHNOLOGY, ENGINEERING AND MATH PROGRAMS) PHONE: (580) 272-5579 • FAX: (580) 272-1223 EMAIL: STEM@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/STEM 301 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

ESPORTS (**GRADES 7-12**) guides students to develop their passion for video games as part of a team and compete in a nationwide league throughout the academic year. Participation in esports teaches online professionalism, teambuilding, strategic thinking, organization and time management. Students will also explore careers in technology and game development. For more information or to apply, visit <u>Chickasaw.net/Esports</u>.

HOMESCHOOL ACADEMY (GRADES 1-6) engages homeschool and online students in STEM-related activities. Classes take place September through May in Ada. Eligibility is open to Chickasaw students and children of Chickasaw Nation employees. For more information or to apply, visit Chickasaw.net/HomeSchoolAcademy.

STEM ACADEMY — ROBOTICS

PHONE: (580) 272-5579 • FAX: (580) 272-1223 EMAIL: STEM@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/STEM 301 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

The deadline to apply for FIRST LEGO League (all), VEX-IQ and FIRST Tech Challenge is **AUG**. **31**. The deadline to apply for FIRST Robotics Competition is **DEC**. **31**. Students must be a Chickasaw citizen enrolled in the applicable grade range to be eligible. For required forms and program information, visit <u>Chickasaw.net/STEM</u>.

FIRST LEGO® LEAGUE provides students with an exciting experience that ignites an enthusiasm for discovery, science and technology. Students in the program use math and science concepts to design, build and program robots to complete real-world challenges.

FIRST LEGO® LEAGUE: DISCOVER (GRADES PRE-K-I)

- Uses LEGO[®] DUPLO[®]
- Hands-on activities
- Develops a basic knowledge of building

FIRST LEGO® LEAGUE: EXPLORE (GRADES 2-3)

- Uses LEGO® Education WeDo 2.0
- Introduction to engineering fundamentals
- Explores real-world problem-solving

(STEM ACADEMY - ROBOTICS CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

STEM ACADEMY — ROBOTICS (CONTINUED)

FIRST LEGO® LEAGUE: CHALLENGE (GRADES 4-6)

- · Introduces competition-level builds
- · Includes research, problem-solving and coding
- Promotes team-building skills

VEX-IQ (**GRADES 7-8**) is a bridge between FIRST LEGO® League and FIRST Tech Challenge. This intermediate robotics program provides fundamentals from both beginner and advanced robotics programs with easy-to-build components and programming.

FIRST TECH CHALLENGE (GRADES 9-12) is designed for beginners to compete head-to-head in robotics using a sports model. Teams, including coaches, mentors and volunteers, must develop a strategy and build robots to solve common problems based on engineering principles.

FIRST ROBOTICS COMPETITION (GRADES 10-12) is an intense sport of engineering challenges, design, marketing and teamwork. Operating under strict guidelines with limited resources and a short build period, teams design and build a 120 lb. competition robot and compete against other teams across the country. Students learn to demonstrate team spirit, professionalism, maturity and the ability to overcome obstacles. One year of experience in FIRST Tech Challenge is required before enrolling.

STEM ACADEMY — SUMMER DAY CAMPS

PHONE: (580) 272-5579 • FAX: (580) 272-1223 EMAIL: STEM@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/STEM 301 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

Youth explore science, robotics, space, aviation and more. Participants must be Chickasaw citizens, First American citizens or children of Chickasaw Nation employees in the grade listed for each camp. Chickasaw preference will be given.

CHICKASAW NATION AVIATION AND SPACE ACADEMY (CNASA) JUNIOR ACADEMY (GRADES 4-6) is an educational exploration of careers in science, technology and aviation.

CHICKASAW NATION AVIATION AND SPACE ACADEMY (CNASA) SENIOR ACADEMY (GRADES 7-12) expands on the mission of the junior academy and includes a three-day aviation experience. Participants explore aviation and space sciences with physics experiments, aviation career lectures, static aircraft displays, ground school introduction, preflight inspection and a pilot Q/A session.

FEMSTEM (GRADES 6-12) enables young women to engage with STEM educational paths and careers through various activities, field trips and speakers in related professions. The program breaks down barriers by providing access to science concepts, introducing new educational material and increasing the number of young women entering STEM fields.

INTRO TO LEGO® ROBOTICS (GRADES 4-7) introduces children to robot mechanics though the world of LEGO building, coding and autonomous robot course navigation.

(STEM ACADEMY - SUMMER DAY CAMPS CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

STEM ACADEMY — SUMMER DAY CAMPS (CONTINUED)

ROBOTICS LAB (GRADES 8-12) introduces students to the fundamental skills of building and driving robots. Activities include robotic league demonstrations, design exercises, 3D printing, CNC (computer numeric control), CAD (computer-aided drawing) demonstrations and coding exercises.

JUNIOR NATIVE EXPLORERS (GRADES 1-3) is an educational program designed to recruit and train young people in earth and natural sciences. Explorers can enjoy hands-on science experiments, presentations and discovery.

SUMMER READING PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 310-6477 • FAX: (580) 559-0773 WEB: Chickasaw.net/Library • EMAIL: TribalLibrary@Chickasaw.net 1003 Chamber Loop • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

The Chickasaw Nation Tribal Library offers exciting activities for children during the summer break, including storytelling, movie days, reading challenges and more.

TOKSALI SMART

(SUCCESSFUL MINDSETS WITH THE ATTITUDE AND READINESS FOR TOMORROW) **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/ToksaliSMART

Participants ages 14-21 develop useful life skills and opportunities for specialized work experience, which can be applied toward long-term career goals.

ADA PHONE: (580) 310-9240 910 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

ARDMORE PHONE: (580) 310-9242 920 Locust St. • Ardmore, OK 73401 PURCELL PHONE: (580) 310-9241 1430 Hardcastle Blvd. • Purcell, OK 73080

TISHOMINGO PHONE: (580) 387-2780 815 E. 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460

YOUTH CAMPS, CLINICS AND ACADEMIES

PHONE: (580) 272-5716 • FAX: (580) 436-7288 EMAIL: YouthCamps@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/YouthCamps 231 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

The Chickasaw Nation provides a wide variety of enriching experiences for youth and families to explore new interests and recreation in safe, positive environments. Campers can learn more about Chickasaw language and culture through camp activities.

Explore the outdoors, try a new sport, create, innovate and bond with friends.



CONTENTS

Angel Tree	
Burial Assistance Program	
CITIZEN SUPPORT CENTER	
Chickasaw Community Outreach Program Ӓ	
Chickasaw Foundation	
Chickasaw Honor Guard	
Chickasaw Motor Vehicle Tag Program	
Chickasaw Nation Community Centers	
Chickasaw Nation Disaster Relief and Recovery Program	
Chickasaw Nation Fish & Wildlife Service	
CHICKASAW NATION GYMS	
CHICKASAW NATION SOFTBALL COMPLEX	
Chickasaw Nation Virtual Memorial 🚇	
Chickasaw Times 오	
Chickasaw Veterans Car Tag Reimbursement Program	
Chickasaw Veterans Jacket Program	
Community Service Block Grant	
DISABILITY SERVICES	
Emergency Energy Assistance Program	
Holiday Baskets	
KCNP Chickasaw Community Radio Network 오	
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP)	
Martial Arts Program 🚇	
ReUse Center	
Transportation Services	
Veterans Services	
Virtual Chickasaw Veterans Wall 🚇	
Volunteer Income Tax Assistance Program (VITA) 🚇	

ANGEL TREE

CONTACT: Any area office (see page 1) · WEB: Chickasaw.net/AngelTree

The Angel Tree program oversees sponsorship of income-eligible First American children ages 17 and under to provide supplemental gifts during the holiday season.

BURIAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

CONTACT: Any area office (see page 1) • WEB: Chickasaw.net/BurialAssistance

The **TRIBAL BURIAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAM** will pay up to \$5,000 directly to the funeral home to supplement the final balance of a Chickasaw citizen's required burial expenses. The program cannot reimburse families.

Verification of citizenship, Social Security card, death certificate, final funeral home statement, verification of deceased's address and residence must be provided within six months following the date of death.

FEDERAL BURIAL PROGRAMS provide assistance for income-eligible First Americans residing within the Chickasaw Nation. The Chickasaw Nation will pay up to \$2,500 directly to the funeral home to supplement the final balance of a First American's required burial expenses. The program cannot reimburse families.

Verification of CDIB, Social Security card, death certificate, final funeral home statement, income, verification of deceased's address and residence must be provided within six months following the date of death.

CITIZEN SUPPORT CENTER

PHONE: (580) 757-9082 • TOLL FREE: (833) 551-0980 • EMAIL: CitizenSupport@Chickasaw.net

This 24/7 call center provides information and assistance to Chickasaw citizens, employees, First Americans and other individuals eligible for programs and services offered by the Chickasaw Nation.

CHICKASAW COMMUNITY OUTREACH PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 332-1165 EMAIL: CommunityOutreach@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Outreach 126 W. Main St. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 627 • Ada, OK 74821

Nationwide community outreach meetings provide Chickasaw citizens an opportunity to speak with representatives from the Chickasaw Nation and receive information about programs and services, meet other Chickasaws living in the area, see cultural demonstrations and more.

CHICKASAW FOUNDATION

PHONE: (580) 421-9030 • FAX: (580) 421-9031 EMAIL: ChickasawFoundation@Chickasaw.net • WEB: ChickasawFoundation.org David Stout Building • 520 E. Arlington St., Bldg. B • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1726 • Ada, OK 74821

The Chickasaw Foundation assists Oklahoma communities by funding disaster relief, food pantries, emergency services, charitable organizations, scholarships and cultural opportunities. Tax-deductible donations can be made online, over the phone or by mail.

CHICKASAW HONOR GUARD

PHONE: (580) 310-7930 • FAX: (580) 559-0558 EMAIL: CNHG@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/HonorGuard 1909 Warrior Way • Ada, OK 74820

The Chickasaw Honor Guard conducts military honors at funerals and memorial services. In addition, the honor guard participates in parades, powwows, ceremonies, various tribal functions and patriotic activities. The honor guard also posts colors throughout the year at special events nationwide.

CHICKASAW MOTOR VEHICLE TAG PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-5798 • EMAIL: LicensePlates@Chickasaw.net WEB: Chickasaw.net/LicensePlate 1630 F. Beverly St. • Ada, OK 74820

The motor vehicle tag program provides a partial rebate for citizens who have renewed or purchased a new Chickasaw Nation license plate in Oklahoma.

CHICKASAW NATION COMMUNITY CENTERS

WEB: Chickasaw.net/CommunityCenters

For more information regarding amenities at each location, please call the numbers listed below or visit the website. Reservations can be completed online.

ACHILLE

PHONE: (580) 283-3108 • FAX: (580) 283-3146 100 W. Main St. • Achille, OK 74720

ADA

PHONE: (580) 559-0573 • FAX: (580) 559-0581 700 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

ARDMORE

PHONE: (580) 222-2929 • FAX: (580) 222-2913 907 Locust St. • Ardmore, OK 73401

MARSHALL COUNTY

PHONE: (580) 564-0618 • FAX: (580) 564-0619 10932 Enos Road • Kingston, OK 73439

OKLAHOMA CITY

PHONE: (405) 767-8936 • FAX: (405) 767-8938 4001 NW 39th St. • Oklahoma City, OK 73112

TISHOMINGO

PHONE: (580) 387-2760 • FAX: (580) 387-2761 818 E. 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460

CHICKASAW NATION DISASTER RELIEF AND RECOVERY PROGRAM

CONTACT: Any area office (see page 1)

First Americans may be eligible for federal financial assistance for emergency expenses caused by a natural disaster such as, but not limited to, tornado, flood or house fire within the Chickasaw Nation.

CHICKASAW NATION FISH & WILDLIFE SERVICE

PHONE: (580) 310-6466 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Hunting 224 E. 10th St. • Ada, OK 74820

LIFETIME HUNTING AND FISHING LICENSE PROGRAM

Chickasaw citizens may apply online for a lifetime license to hunt and fish within the Chickasaw Nation at no cost. An Oklahoma state hunting and fishing license is not required to participate in this program. Additional eligibility requirements may apply.

SPECIAL TRIBAL LANDS DRAW HUNT

Deer and turkey licensee permits are available through the Chickasaw Nation Fish & Wildlife Service for the special tribal lands draw hunt. General season small game, archery and migratory bird hunting opportunities are also available.

EDUCATION

Hunter safety courses, youth camps and youth hunting opportunities are available.

CHICKASAW NATION GYMS

WEB: Chickasaw.net/Gymnasiums

These state-of-the-art facilities are available to Chickasaw citizens and employees. Citizens may rent a gym for tournaments and practices. Amenities include digital scoreboards, PA systems, concession stands and locker rooms.

ADA

PHONE: (580) 272-1192 • FAX: (580) 272-1119 520 E. Arlington St., Bldg. D • Ada, OK 74820

ARDMORE

PHONE: (580) 222-2921 2225 Robinson St. NW • Ardmore, OK 73401

TISHOMINGO PHONE: (580) 387-2757 808 E. 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460

CHICKASAW NATION SOFTBALL COMPLEX

PHONE: (580) 272-1108 • FAX: (580) 272-1119 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/SoftballComplex 2000 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: 714 Orchard St. • Ada, OK 74820

Chickasaw citizens can rent this state-of-the-art softball facility for tournaments.

The complex features two adult fields and one youth field. Each field is built to accommodate a variety of softball events, from T-ball and coach-pitch to slow-pitch and fast-pitch games. Amenities include a digital scoreboard, concession stand, PA booth, playground and basketball court.

CHICKASAW NATION VIRTUAL MEMORIAL

PHONE: (580) 310-7969 · WEB: Chickasaw.net/Memorial

This memorial service honors the lives of Chickasaw citizens and Chickasaw Nation employees who have passed each year. Photos and information can be submitted online.

CHICKASAW TIMES O

PHONE: (580) 332-2977 • FAX: (580) 332-3949 EMAIL: Times.Chickasaw@Chickasaw.net • WEB: ChickasawTimes.net 920 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

The Chickasaw Times is the official newspaper of the Chickasaw Nation. The deadline for submissions is the 15th of each month preceding publication. Digital and past issues are available online.

CHICKASAW VETERANS CAR TAG REIMBURSEMENT PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-2550 • FAX: (580) 272-2549 EMAIL: Veterans.Services@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/VeteransCarTag 1909 Warrior Way • Ada, OK 74820

Eligible Chickasaw veterans may receive reimbursement of up to \$50 for the cost of a single U.S. car tag per calendar year. This benefit is available to all Chickasaw veterans living in the United States.

CHICKASAW VETERANS JACKET PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-2550 • FAX: (580) 272-2549 EMAIL: Veterans.Services@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/VeteransJacket 1909 Warrior Way • Ada, OK 74820

Chickasaw veterans nationwide may receive an exclusive Chickasaw Nation veteran jacket to honor their military service.

COMMUNITY SERVICE BLOCK GRANT

CONTACT: Any area office (see page 1)

This grant assists income-eligible First American households in a crisis situation with utility payments and deposits, rent and food.

COMPUTER DISTRIBUTION

PHONE: (580) 622-7170 • FAX: (580) 622-7102 • WEB: <u>Chickasaw.net/ComputerDistribution</u> 4970 W. Highway 7 • Sulphur, OK 73086 Send mail to: P.O. Box 538 • Sulphur, OK 73086

The computer distribution program repairs computers and assists with screen replacements for desktops, laptops, phones and tablets for Chickasaw citizens living within the Chickasaw Nation.

DISABILITY SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 559-0851 • FAX: (580) 272-1276 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/DisabilityServices 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

Citizens up to 59 years old who have a permanent disability determined by the Social Security Administration and meet the program eligibility requirements can receive assistance.

EMERGENCY ENERGY ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

CONTACT: Any area office (see page I) • WEB: Chickasaw.net/EnergyAssistance

Assistance is available for Chickasaw citizens who have an urgent, unmet need with natural gas, water, propane or electric bills and deposits.

HOLIDAY BASKETS

CONTACT: Any area office (see page 1)

Food assistance is available to Chickasaw elders and income-eligible Chickasaw families to help them celebrate Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays.

KCNP CHICKASAW COMMUNITY RADIO NETWORK O

PHONE: (580) 272-5267 • TOLL FREE: (855) 895-5267 EMAIL: KCNP@Chickasaw.net • WEB: KCNP.org • ③ KCNPradio 100 E. 13th St., Suite 224 • Ada, OK 74820

KCNP is a network of noncommercial radio stations owned by the Chickasaw Nation broadcasting to more than 100,000 people on 89.5 FM Pontotoc County, 89.3 FM Carter County, 97.3 FM Johnston County and 104.5 FM Garvin County.

Listeners can enjoy a wide range of content including engaging cultural programs, a variety of music, talk shows, and current tribal, local and national news.

KCNP can also be heard worldwide online at KCNP.org.

LOW INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSISTANCE PROGRAM (LIHEAP)

CONTACT: Any area office (see page 1) · WEB: Chickasaw.net/LIHEAP

Energy assistance is available to income-eligible First Americans residing in the Chickasaw Nation. LIHEAP follows a winter heating (Oct. 1-April 30) and summer cooling (May 1-Sept. 30) schedule to assist with home energy bills, crisis assistance deposits to restore services and weatherization to make energy-related minor home repairs.

MARTIAL ARTS PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-5504 • FAX: (580) 272-5503 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/MartialArts 229 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

This program blends judo, jujitsu and karate disciplines into classes for ages 3 to adults. Classes provide a structured atmosphere and promote healthy peer interaction while building character, sincerity, effort, etiquette and self-control. Lessons incorporate Chickasaw language and enrollment is available year-round. Virtual courses are available on Zoom for participants ages 7 and older.

REUSE CENTER

PHONE: (580) 272-5451 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/ReUse 2205 N. Broadway Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

This no-cost service accepts gently used items that can be reused. By reducing, reusing and recycling, the program is decreasing the amount of waste going into landfills. Donations are accepted. Shopping is open to the public. Visit the web page for hours of operation and a list of accepted items.

TRANSPORTATION SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 310-6453 • TOLL FREE: (800) 492-2115 • FAX: (580) 436-7219 WEB: Chickasaw.net/Transportation 17500 County Road 3570 • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

Transportation to nonemergency medical appointments, as well as prescription pickup and delivery, is available to all First Americans within the Chickasaw Nation.

VETERANS SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 272-2550 • FAX: (580) 272-2549 EMAIL: Veterans.Services@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Veterans 1909 Warrior Way • Ada, OK 74820

Chickasaw veterans, or their next of kin, can access outreach services and assistance with navigating benefits and resources from Veterans Affairs and other veterans' organizations.

CHICKASAW WARRIOR SOCIETY

PHONE: (580) 272-2550 • FAX: (580) 272-2549 EMAIL: Warrior.Society@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/WarriorSociety 1909 Warrior Way • Ada, OK 74820

The Chickasaw Warrior Society is an organization for veterans, active duty service members, National Guard and Reserve members. The society encourages community, establishes support, enhances camaraderie and personifies the Chickasaw warrior spirit.

VIRTUAL CHICKASAW VETERANS WALL

PHONE: (580) 272-2550 • FAX: (580) 272-2549 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/VeteransWall 1909 Warrior Way • Ada, OK 74820

The Chickasaw people are known for their warrior spirit. The virtual veterans wall honors the courage, selflessness and immense sacrifice of all our veterans, past and present, who have served in any branch of our country's armed forces.

VOLUNTEER INCOME TAX ASSISTANCE PROGRAM (VITA)

PHONE: (580) 272-5798 • EMAIL: VITAProgram@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/VITA 1630 E. Beverly St. • Ada, OK 74820

VITA provides free income tax filing services to qualifying individuals and families.



CONTENTS

72-Hour Photography Competition	
Art of the Chickasaw Woman Exhibit	
Artesian Arts Festival	
ARTESIAN GALLERY & STUDIOS	
Beadwork Studio	
Boggy Depot Park	
Cemetery Preservation Program	
CHICKASAW ANNUAL MEETING & FESTIVAL	
Chickasaw Archaeological Survey Program (CASPR)	
Chickasaw Bank Museum	
Chickasaw Capitol Building	
Chickasaw Council House Museum	
Chickasaw Cultural Center 🚇	
Chickasaw Dance Troupe	
CHICKASAW EXPLORERS	
Chickasaw Historical Society 🚇	
CHICKASAW HUMANITIES	
Chickasaw Inkana Foundation	
Chickasaw Language Revitalization Program 🚇	
Chickasaw Nation Anolí (Story) Creative Writing Contest	
Chickasaw Nation Tribal Library	
Chickasaw Press	
Chickasaw Princess Program	
CHICKASAW STICKBALL	
Chickasaw White House	
Chikasha Hilha' Himitta' (Chickasaw Young Dancers)	
Chikasha Ihoo (Chickasaw Women) Empowerment Series	
Chipota Alhiha'at Nowat Folota (Children's Cultural Tour)	
Chokma Chickasaw Magazine	
Chokma'si Gallery	
Culture and Humanities YouTube Channel 🚇	
Dynamic Women of the Chickasaw Nation Conference 🗷 O	
Fort Washita	
Genealogy Program 🚇	
HISTORIC PRESERVATION	
Hushtola (Winter) Art Market	
Imanoli (To Tell to Someone) Writers Conference	
Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting) Assistance Request	
Lowak Sho'li (Carry the Fire) First American Humanities Forum 🚨	
Performing Arts O	
Southeastern Art Show and Market (SEASAM)	
Storytelling Program 🚇	

72-HOUR PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION

PHONE: (580) 272-5520 • FAX: (580) 272-5525 • EMAIL: <u>ArtistInfo@Chickasaw.net</u> 201 N. Broadway Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

Participants can submit up to two photos in the youth, amateur or professional categories. Photographers are emailed a theme and have 72 hours to take photos and submit their unedited interpretation. An application must be submitted in advance to receive the theme. This competition is open to the public.

ART OF THE CHICKASAW WOMAN EXHIBIT

PHONE: (580) 272-5520 · FAX: (580) 272-5525 · WEB: Chickasaw.net/ArtofChickasawWoman

The art exhibit displays the strength, spirit and creativity of Chickasaw women. It is held in conjunction with the annual Dynamic Women of the Chickasaw Nation Conference. Artwork is on display during the conference and forum.

ARTESIAN ARTS FESTIVAL

PHONE: (580) 272-5520 • FAX: (580) 272-5525 • EMAIL: ArtistInfo@Chickasaw.net WEB: Chickasaw.net/ArtesianFest • ArtesianArtsFestival.com Muskogee Ave. and Highway 177 • Sulphur, OK 73086 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

This annual cultural event features original First American art, music, dance, food and family-friendly entertainment. Visitors can browse an art market displaying jewelry, sculpture, beadwork, paintings, basketry, metalwork, textiles, pottery and more. Indigenous dance demonstrations, children's activities and elders' arts and crafts are also available. Any member of a federally recognized tribe is welcome to apply as an artist vendor. Accepted artists may submit an entry in one of more than 20 art categories for the competition.

ARTESIAN GALLERY & STUDIOS

PHONE: (580) 622-8040 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/ArtesianGallery 100 W. Muskogee Ave. • Sulphur, OK 73086

The ARTesian Gallery & Studios features an art gallery, classroom space, reception area and retail store. The gallery and studios are designed to assist and promote Chickasaw and other First American artists by providing workspace and equipment. The gallery, classes and retail store are open to the public.

BEADWORK STUDIO

PHONE: (580) 272-9326 • EMAIL: CreativeArts@Chickasaw.net 1020 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

Year-round classes teach various beading techniques including gourd stitch, beaded collars and loom beading.

BOGGY DEPOT PARK

PHONE: (580) 889-5625 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/BoggyDepot 4684 S. Park Lane • Atoka, OK 74525

Boggy Depot was a vital landmark for the Chickasaws and Choctaws during Removal. Today, the park features a variety of outdoor activities for visitors to explore, including a fishing lake, nature trail, disc golf course, baseball diamond, playground, picnic tables, group picnic shelters, charcoal grills and comfort stations with showers. Camping areas for tents and RVs are also available.

CEMETERY PRESERVATION PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 332-8685 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/CPP 2115 N. Broadway Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

The cemetery preservation program provides cleanup services, identification and documentation for existing Chickasaw cemeteries within the Chickasaw Nation.

CHICKASAW ANNUAL MEETING & FESTIVAL

PHONE: (580) 371-2040 • WEB: AnnualMeeting.Chickasaw.net 504 W. Main St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460 Send mail to: P.O. Box 363 • Tishomingo, OK 73460

A time of reunion, fellowship and culture draws people across the globe to the Chickasaw Annual Meeting & Festival. Activities and events are featured at venues throughout the Chickasaw Nation, including the cities of Tishomingo, Ada, Sulphur, Emet and Kullihoma. Events, including the State of the Nation Address, Chickasaw Princess Pageant, cultural evening, festival parade, traditional meal and children's activities fill the weeklong celebration starting on the last Friday in September and continuing through the first Saturday in October.

CHICKASAW ARCHAEOLOGICAL SURVEY PROGRAM (CASPR)

PHONE: (580) 272-1379 ext. 69011 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/CASPR 296 Road 53 • Tupelo, MS 38801

Chickasaw citizens explore archaeology during a one-week trip to the historic Homeland in Mississippi. During the program, participants learn basic archaeological fieldwork and reconnect with their Chickasaw heritage through guided tours. Participants must be Chickasaw citizens 18 or older who are physically capable of working in hot and cold outdoor environments and performing tasks such as kneeling, digging and carrying loads up to 30 lbs.

CHICKASAW BANK MUSEUM

PHONE: (580) 371-3141 • WEB: JohnstonCountyOK.com 504 W. Main St., Suite 103 • Tishomingo, OK 73460 Send mail to: 102 South Capitol Ave. • Tishomingo, OK 73460 HOURS: Tuesday-Saturday, 9 a.m.-4:30 p.m. • Closed holidays

The Chickasaw Bank Museum building was constructed in 1902 in Tishomingo, Oklahoma, located in Johnston County. Today, the Chickasaw Nation partners with the Johnston County Historical Society to preserve and protect local history and culture through memorabilia displayed throughout the museum. The Chickasaw Bank Museum is on the National Register of Historic Places and offers tours, educational programs and special events.

CHICKASAW CAPITOL BUILDING

PHONE: (580) 371-9835 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/Capitol 411 W. 9th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460

HOURS: Tuesday-Saturday, 9 a.m.-4 p.m. • Closed holidays (appointments available)

The Chickasaw Capitol Building was built in 1898 and served as the seat of the Chickasaw government until Oklahoma statehood in 1907. Today, the Capitol Building is a museum and a reminder that the Chickasaw people fought for their tribal identity and independence. The capitol is open to the public.

CHICKASAW COUNCIL HOUSE MUSEUM

PHONE: (580) 371-3351 • FAX: (580) 371-9769 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CouncilHouse 209 N. Fisher St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460 HOURS: Tuesday-Saturday, 9 a.m.-4 p.m. • Closed holidays

The Chickasaw Council House Museum preserves and displays the original 1855 log cabin council house where the 1856 Chickasaw Constitution was signed. Visitors can learn more about Chickasaw history, culture and the people who helped shape our nation.

CHICKASAW CULTURAL CENTER

PHONE: (580) 622-7130 • FAX: (580) 622-7131 EMAIL: CCC@Chickasaw.net • WEB: ChickasawCulturalCenter.com 867 Cooper Memorial Drive • Sulphur, OK 73086 HOURS: Tuesday-Saturday, 10 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

Visitors can celebrate Chickasaw culture and learn about the traditional lifeways of the Chickasaw people on the cultural center campus. Explore interactive experiences, artistic exhibits, live performances, a historically accurate replica of a Chickasaw village and much more at one of the largest and most comprehensive tribal cultural centers in the United States.



HOLISSO: THE CENTER FOR STUDY OF CHICKASAW HISTORY AND CULTURE PHONE: (580) 622-7156 • FAX: (580) 622-7147 • EMAIL: Genealogy@Chickasaw.net 867 Cooper Memorial Drive • Sulphur, OK 73086

The research center houses historical and present-day photographs, documents and records. For research purposes, the Holisso has access to Dawes Rolls, Muster Rolls, Annuity Rolls, federal census records, historical records, cemetery records, government records and family files. Genealogy research is available on request. To make a request or to donate items, call the number above or email <u>Archives@Chickasaw.net</u>.

24 CULTURE

CHICKASAW DANCE TROUPE

PHONE: (580) 622-7140 • **FAX:** (580) 622-8831 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/DanceTroupe 867 Cooper Memorial Drive • Sulphur, OK 73086

The dance troupe serves as ambassadors of Chickasaw culture, preserving and sharing traditional songs and dances with people from around the world. Demonstrations take place Tuesday-Saturday II a.m. and 2 p.m. at the Chickasaw Cultural Center.

CHICKASAW EXPLORERS

PHONE: (580) 272-1285 • **FAX:** (580) 272-2553 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/ChickasawExplorers 1020 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

This two-week archaeological fieldwork opportunity educates and trains Chickasaw college students to identify and record ancient artifacts, participate in archaeological surveys and excavations, and work alongside archaeologists and educators at historical sites culturally significant to the Chickasaw people. Travel expenses, lodging and meals are included.

Explorers must be a full- or part-time college student, 18-35 years old.

CHICKASAW HISTORICAL SOCIETY A

PHONE: (580) 436-7282 • EMAIL: CHS@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CHS 1020 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

The Chickasaw Historical Society promotes, preserves and protects Chickasaw culture and heritage by encouraging cultural involvement and historical awareness.

Members receive free admission to the Chickasaw Cultural Center, discounts at select Chickasaw Nation retailers and access to "The Journal of Chickasaw History and Culture" and Chickasaw Historical Society annual conference.

Membership Fees:

- Regular member: \$25 per year
- Student member: \$15 per year
- Patron member: \$55 per year
- Corporate membership: \$105 per year
- Corporate patron membership: \$355 per year



CHICKASAW HUMANITIES

PHONE: (580) 272-9326 WEB: Chickasaw.net/Humanities • EMAIL: CreativeArts@Chickasaw.net 501 S. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

In these college courses, students explore the identity, survival, history, culture and creativity of the Chickasaw people. Courses are open to students enrolled at the following Oklahoma colleges and universities: East Central University in Ada, Murray State College in Tishomingo, Southeastern Oklahoma State University in Durant and the University of Central Oklahoma in Edmond. Scholarships are available for eligible Chickasaw citizens.

CHICKASAW HUMANITIES I compares and contrasts Chickasaw culture to Western culture.

CHICKASAW HUMANITIES II compares and contrasts Chickasaw culture to other Indigenous cultures.

CHICKASAW INKANA FOUNDATION

PHONE: (662) 842-4176 • WEB: Inkana.org 343 E. Main St. Suite B • Tupelo, MS 38804 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1307 • Tupelo, MS 38802

The Chickasaw Inkana Foundation is a nonprofit organization in the Chickasaw Homeland partnering with governments, local, civic and educational organizations and institutions to encourage preservation and protection of Chickasaw heritage sites. The Chickasaw Inkana Foundation is also leading the development, construction and future operation of the Chickasaw Heritage Center located in Tupelo, Mississippi. By joining or giving to the Chickasaw Inkana Foundation, contributors support ongoing preservation, protection and interpretation of Chickasaw history and culture. Visit Inkana.org to join or give.

CHICKASAW LANGUAGE REVITALIZATION PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-5318 • FAX: (580) 272-5383 WEB: ChickasawLanguage.com • Chickasaw.net/Language 1020 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

Resources are available to make learning, speaking and teaching Chikashshanompa' (the Chickasaw language) easily accessible for all ages. Available resources include Rosetta Stone Chickasaw, community language study groups, Chipota Chikashshanompoli (Youth Speaking Chickasaw) children's language club, language presentations and trainings, translation, curriculum and archival materials.

CHICKASAW NATION ANOLÍ (STORY) CREATIVE WRITING CONTEST

PHONE: (580) 272-9326 EMAIL: CreativeArts@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/AnoliContest 501 S. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

This annual creative writing contest is for Chickasaw citizens in grades 6-12 and adults. Works are sorted into poetry, short story and essay categories and judged in three age divisions. Topics vary each year, and participants may enter up to three submissions. First, second and third place winners receive a cash award. Entries must be submitted online at <u>Chickasaw.net/AnoliContest</u>.

The contest opens in late spring with a mid-summer deadline.

CHICKASAW NATION TRIBAL LIBRARY

PHONE: (580) 310-6477 • FAX: (580) 559-0773 EMAIL: TribalLibrary@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Library 1003 Chamber Loop • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

The tribal library is a resource for Chickasaw culture, history, language and traditions for all ages. Visitors can also access a diverse general collection of fiction, periodicals, children's books, biographies, histories, reference materials and DVDs.

The library provides free access to physical media, online resources, computers, printers and more. There are no fees for prints, copies, faxes, or late returns. The library also hosts various events and programs for the whole family throughout the year.

Chickasaw citizens who reside in the 74820/74821 area and all Chickasaw Nation employees are eligible for a library card.

CHICKASAW PRESS

PHONE: (580) 436-7282 • EMAIL: Info@ChickasawPress.com WEB: ChickasawPress.com • • ChickasawPress • © ChickasawPress 1020 N. Mississippi Aue. • Ada, OK 74820

The Chickasaw Press, as well as its two imprints, White Dog Press and Leaning Pole Press, publishes books, periodicals and apps about the Chickasaw people and our rich history, culture and language. Publications cover a wide range of genres including fiction, nonfiction, historical accounts, biographies, Chickasaw language workbooks and dictionaries, novels, poetry, cookbooks and art and photography books. Unsolicited manuscript submissions are accepted. The Chickasaw Press bookstore also carries an assortment of gift items and souvenirs, including apparel and Chickasaw Nation films.

CHICKASAW PRINCESS PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 310-9539 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Princess 1020 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

The princess program is a longstanding, annual tradition that selects young leaders to serve as tribal royalty, exemplifying servant leadership as ambassadors for the Chickasaw Nation.

Chickasaw Princess	Chickasaw Junior Princess	Little Miss Chickasaw
Ages 17-25	Ages 12-16	Ages 7-11

CHICKASAW STICKBALL

PHONE: (580) 310-9536 EMAIL: ChikashaStickball@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/ChickasawStickball 2020 Arlington St., Suite 1 • Ada, OK 74820

Enjoy a healthy and active lifestyle while revitalizing the traditional game of stickball. Teams are available for adults and youth. Games are played throughout the Chickasaw Nation and outside tribal boundaries.

CHICKASAW WHITE HOUSE

PHONE: (580) 235-7343 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/WhiteHouse 6379 E. Mansion Road • Milburn, OK 73450 Send mail to: 209 N. Fisher St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460 HOURS: Tuesday-Saturday, 9 a.m.-4 p.m. • Closed holidays (appointments available)

The Chickasaw White House was home to Chickasaw Governor Douglas H. Johnston and his family from 1898 to 1971. Today, group tours of this preserved historic site are available to the public by reservation and are limited to 14 people per tour.

CHIKASHA HILHA' HIMITTA' (CHICKASAW YOUNG DANCERS)

PHONE: (580) 622-7140 • **FAX:** (580) 622-8831 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/DanceTroupe 867 Cooper Memorial Drive • Sulphur, OK 73086

This dance troupe teaches youth traditional stomp dances and songs.

CHIKASHA IHOO (CHICKASAW WOMEN) EMPOWERMENT SERIES

PHONE: (580) 272-9326 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Empowerment 501 S. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

Prominent Chickasaw women speak on important topics. The series highlights the unique perspective of Chickasaw women worldwide.

CHIPOTA ALHIHA'AT NOWAT FOLOTA (CHILDREN'S CULTURAL TOUR) PHONE: (580) 272-1286 • FAX: (580) 272-2553 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CCT 1020 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

This tour provides children the opportunity to visit cultural and historic sites within the Chickasaw Nation. Participants learn the importance of these sites and how Chickasaw history and culture affect who Chickasaws are today.

CHOKMA CHICKASAW MAGAZINE

PHONE: (580) 436-7282 • EMAIL: Chokma@ChickasawPress.com • WEB: ChickasawPress.com 1020 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

Published twice a year by the Chickasaw Press, this magazine features stunning photography and in-depth articles on a variety of topics relevant to the Chickasaw Nation. Chokma is mailed free of charge to Chickasaw households.

CHOKMA'SI GALLERY

PHONE: (580) 272-5520 • FAX: (580) 272-5525 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/ChokmasiGallery 201 N. Broadway Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

The gallery hosts and facilitates art exhibits and competitions. It also features retail space with First American art, jewelry, pottery, prints, books, textiles and more.

CULTURE AND HUMANITIES YOUTUBE CHANNEL

PHONE: (580) 436-7282 • WEB: D @ChickasawNationCultureandh9224 1020 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

Watch step-by-step video guides to make items of cultural significance, Chickasaw language stories, book trailers from the Chickasaw Press and more.

DYNAMIC WOMEN OF THE CHICKASAW NATION CONFERENCE

PHONE: (580) 272-9326 EMAIL: CreativeArts@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/DynamicWomen

The annual Dynamic Women of the Chickasaw Nation Conference recognizes the strength and leadership of Chickasaw women from all walks of life and salutes their valuable contributions, talents and skills. Each conference features presentations, workshops, panel discussions and the announcement of the Dynamic Chickasaw Woman of the Year Award. The conference is open to the public.

FORT WASHITA

PHONE: (580) 924-6502 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/FortWashita Located within the Chickasaw Nation, 13 miles east of Madill or 16 miles west of Durant on State Highway 199 Send mail to: 3348 State Road 199 • Durant, OK 74701 HOURS: Tuesday-Saturday, 9 a.m.-4 p.m. • Closed holidays

Fort Washita was built in 1842 as the southwestern-most military post of the United States. The mission of Fort Washita was to maintain peace for the Chickasaw and Choctaw Nations within their new lands, pursuant to treaty agreements. Visitors can see restored 19th century structures, witness Civil War reenactments and take part in the yearly fur trade-era rendezvous. Scheduled group tours are available to the public.

GENEALOGY PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 310-6488 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Genealogy 1020 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

Using historical records from the Dawes Rolls, the federal census, family files and more, the Chickasaw Nation Genealogy Program assists with research requests pertaining to the Five Civilized Tribes (Chickasaw, Choctaw, Cherokee, Muscogee (Creek) and Seminole Nations).

GENEALOGY REQUEST PORTAL

WEB: Genealogy.Chickasaw.net

Individuals can create an account, upload family documents and request assistance with genealogy research.



HISTORIC PRESERVATION

PHONE: (580) 559-0825 • FAX: (580) 272-5327 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/HistoricPreservation 1020 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

This program consults with federal and state agencies to encourage preserving and protecting significant historic and sacred sites. The division also works with these agencies, museums and universities to perform repatriations under federal law, as needed.

HUSHTOLA (WINTER) ART MARKET

PHONE: (580) 272-5520 • FAX: (580) 272-5525 WEB: HushtolaArtMarket.com • EMAIL: ArtistInfo@Chickasaw.net 777 Casino Ave. • Thackerville, OK 73459 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

This art show, competition and market features First American artists from across the U.S. at WinStar World Casino and Resort. The event is open to the public with no cost to attend.

Artists from any federally recognized tribe may apply to participate in the market. Accepted artists may submit an entry in one of more than 20 categories for the competition.

IMANOLI (TO TELL TO SOMEONE) WRITERS CONFERENCE

PHONE: (580) 436-7282 EMAIL: CreativeArts@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Imanoli 501 S. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

Professionals from diverse fields share their knowledge about different aspects of the writing process, styles and publishing in this free conference for writers who want to enhance their skills.

INCHOKKAALAALI (I'M VISITING) ASSISTANCE REQUEST

PHONE: (580) 421-9030 • FAX: (580) 421-9031 • WEB: ChickasawFoundation.org/Applications David Stout Building • 520 E. Arlington St., Bldg. B • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1726 • Ada, OK 74821

The Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting) assistance request offers funding for field trips to the Chickasaw Cultural Center in Sulphur, Oklahoma. Assistance is available to any K-12 public school in Oklahoma. The Chickasaw Foundation covers the cost of admission fees and fuel reimbursement for buses used to transport students and faculty.

LOWAK SHO'LI (CARRY THE FIRE) FIRST AMERICAN HUMANITIES FORUM

PHONE: (580) 272-9326 EMAIL: CreativeArts@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Lowak 501 S. Mississippi Aue. • Ada, OK 74820

Each forum features a panel of successful First Americans from a specific field of arts and humanities. These discussions encourage First American youth and college students to pursue a career in these fields while providing open dialogue with the community about the importance of First American representation in these professions.

30 CULTURE

PERFORMING ARTS O

PHONE: (580) 272-5520 • FAX: (580) 272-5525 EMAIL: Performance@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/PerformingArts 201 N. Broadway Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

All performing arts programs are open to the public. Chickasaw preference will be given.

The **CHICKASAW CHOIR PROGRAM** provides opportunities for youth to sing at community events. The program focuses on developing musical skills, stage presence and movement. Through skill development, the choir promotes confidence and improved self-esteem.

The **CHICKASAW LIVING HISTORY PLAYERS** create interesting, informative and entertaining productions based on original plays and vignettes, which offer insight into the Chickasaw Nation's rich culture and history. Anyone interested in historical reenactment, theater or other performing arts is invited to participate. Auditions are open year-round. Casting notifications can be expected within 10 working days of an audition.

The **CHICKASAW NATION DANCE STUDIO** offers a variety of dance classes for children and adults, including ballet, modern and jazz. New classes are offered each semester and include a showcase performance for family and friends.

CHICKASAW THEATER COMPANY is a group of trained and amateur actors, directors, playwrights, costumers, set designers and other volunteers who perform in theatrical presentations, radio, television and film. Children and adults are welcome to apply.

The **MUSICAL TOUR** travels to various locations within the Chickasaw Nation to perform the season's musical.

PERFORMING ARTS ENRICHMENT CLASSES offer youth and adults training and techniques for auditioning, head shots, performance resumes, acting, technical theater, stage makeup and more.

The **RECORDING BOOTH/STUDIO** offers recording services in the Arts & Humanities building including voice or music for youth or adults.

SCHOOL OF GUITAR offers weekly lessons to youth and adults. Classes are available for beginner, intermediate and advanced levels.

SCHOOL OF PIANO offers classes for beginner, intermediate and advanced levels. Classes are available to youth and adults.

The **YOUTH THEATRE PROGRAM** provides opportunities and instruction in various forms of stage performance, technical theater and other aspects of performing arts.
SOUTHEASTERN ART SHOW AND MARKET (SEASAM)

PHONE: (580) 272-5520 • FAX: (580) 272-5525 • EMAIL: ArtistInfo@Chickasaw.net WEB: Chickasaw.net/SEASAM • SEASAM.net 201 N. Broadway Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

This annual event provides a marketplace where adult and youth artists from federally recognized Southeastern tribes can exhibit and sell their work. An annual juried competition takes place during the market for multiple art categories.

SEASAM occurs during the Chickasaw Annual Meeting & Festival.



STORYTELLING PROGRAM A PHONE: (580) 272-5520 · FAX: (580) 272-5525

WEB: Chickasaw.net/Storytelling • EMAIL: Storytelling@Chickasaw.net Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

STORYTELLING APPRENTICE PROGRAM is designed to support the teaching and learning relationship between the master storytellers and their apprentices. The program requires participation in performances and self-study.

TRADITIONAL STORYTELLING shares traditional stories with audiences at schools, civic organizations, clubs and universities through story concerts and workshops. Storytelling can be integrated into the standard Oklahoma academic curriculum.

CONTENTS

Abeka Apisachi Nursing Scholarship at East Central University	
ACT/SAT REIMBURSEMENT SERVICES	
Adult Learning Program	
Advanced Placement (AP) Exams/College Level Examination Program (CLEP)	
CAMPUS TOUR SERIES	
Career Technology Program	
Chickasaw Education Days	
Chickasaw Foundation Scholarships	
Chickasaw Honor Club	
Chickasaw Institute of Technology (CIT)	
Concurrent Enrollment	
Chickasaw Nation Head Start Program	
Chickasaw Nation Preschool	
Higher Education Grants and Scholarships	
High School Senior Expenses and Honor Cord Program	
Holisso Pisachi Education Scholarship at East Central University	
Native American Business Scholars Academy Scholarship at Oklahoma City University	
Recruitment and Retention Program	
School Readiness Curriculum	
School-to-Work Program	
Special Education Services 📇 오	
Student Support Program 오	
Tutoring Assistance Program 🚇	
Visual Arts Education	
Youth Support Reimbursement Program	

ABEKA APISACHI NURSING SCHOLARSHIP AT EAST CENTRAL UNIVERSITY

PHONE: (580) 421-7711

EMAIL: Higher.Education@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/HigherEd 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

Scholarships are awarded to a limited number of Chickasaw nursing students chosen by a selection committee. Scholarships cover the full cost of tuition, fees, on-campus housing and residence life at East Central University (ECU). Selected students are required to work in paid part-time employment positions with the Chickasaw Nation Department of Health and maintain bronze level participation in the Chickasaw Nation Recruitment and Retention Program.

Application Dates

- Fall (new applications): May 1-July 31
- · Spring (new applicants and renewals): Oct. 1-Nov. 15
- · Summer (renewal only): May 1-July 1

ACT/SAT REIMBURSEMENT SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 EMAIL: Higher.Education@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/HigherEd 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

Students may request reimbursement for the national ACT/SAT tests by submitting a copy of their testing receipt paid within the last six months, along with a high school transcript.

ADULT LEARNING PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • FAX: (580) 272-1224 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/HSE EMAIL: AdultLearning@Chickasaw.net 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

Adults who want to complete their High School Equivalency Exam (HSE) can receive academic assistance. Residents living within the Chickasaw Nation must be at least 16 years of age. Classes are located in Ada and Ardmore.

ADVANCED PLACEMENT (AP) EXAMS/COLLEGE LEVEL EXAMINATION PROGRAM (CLEP)

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 EMAIL: Higher.Education@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/HigherEd 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

Chickasaw students may be awarded reimbursement for Advanced Placement (AP) or College-Level Exam Program (CLEP) subject exams.

For AP exams, eligible students can receive reimbursement once per subject area. For CLEP exams, students must provide proof of satisfactory scores before receiving reimbursement. The amount for CLEP exams is limited to the funding amount per credit hour through the scholarships, grants and incentives program.

Requests must be made within six months of payment.

CAMPUS TOUR SERIES

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 EMAIL: Higher.Education@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CampusTours 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

Chickasaw students explore career and higher education options while discovering scholarship and financial aid resources during this summer series of college campus tours across Oklahoma. Chickasaw citizens ages 13-18 are eligible to apply. Students are welcome to bring one parent or guardian.

CAREER TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • FAX: (580) 272-1238 EMAIL: CareerTechnology@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CareerTech 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

This program offers financial assistance grants and incentives to part- or full-time Chickasaw students studying at state or nationally accredited career technology centers, trade schools or privately licensed training facilities.

CAREER TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM GRANT can award up to \$6,000 per certification toward tuition and fees. Applications must be submitted before the student's course completion date to be eligible.

TEXTBOOK AND SUPPLIES ASSISTANCE GRANT is available once per certification. Part-time and high school students may qualify for \$250. Full-time students may qualify for \$500.

EXAM AND LICENSURE ASSISTANCE GRANT provides assistance for licensing and certification exams or licensure fees. Students may be eligible for up to \$500 per exam or licensure fee.

CERTIFICATION COMPLETION INCENTIVE can be awarded once per certification. Awards are based strictly on training clock hours and will be awarded as follows: 99 hours or less is \$50; 100–250 hours is \$100; 251–500 hours is \$200; 501–750 hours is \$300; and 751 hours or more is \$400.

The **CAREER TECHNOLOGY GRADUATION CORDS** are provided to recognize graduating full-time Chickasaw career technology students. Students may receive one cord per certification. Applications must be received within six months of their completion date.

CHICKASAW EDUCATION DAYS

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 EMAIL: Higher.Education@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/EducationDays 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

Chickasaw students in grades 7-12 explore a multitude of pathways to academic success through engaging and informational breakout sessions, a career exploration panel, campus tours and college and career program booths. Parents, legal guardians and educators of eligible students are welcome to attend.

CHICKASAW FOUNDATION SCHOLARSHIPS

PHONE: (580) 421-9030 • FAX: (580) 421-9031 EMAIL: ChickasawFoundation@Chickasaw.net • WEB: ChickasawFoundation.org David Stout Building • 520 E. Arlington St., Bldg. B • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1726 • Ada, OK 74821

Students who demonstrate excellence in academics, service to their communities, a dedication to First Americans and a commitment to learning can apply online.

CHICKASAW HONOR CLUB

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • FAX: (580) 310-9531 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/HonorClub EMAIL: CHCProgram@Chickasaw.net 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

The CHICKASAW HONOR CLUB GRADE INCENTIVE awards Chickasaw students in grades 2-12 who receive good grades with a gift card. Students can apply each semester.

The **CHICKASAW HONOR CLUB OUTSTANDING ACHIEVEMENT AWARD** recognizes Chickasaw citizens in grades 2-12 who excel in extracurricular activities. Students must be nominated, submit a written biography and a school photo. Each student is eligible once per school year. Recipients of this award receive a gift card.

The **CHICKASAW HONOR CLUB PERFECT ATTENDANCE** recognition awards students in grades 2-12 who achieve perfect attendance with a gift card once per semester.

CHICKASAW INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY (CIT)

PHONE: (580) 310-7904 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CIT EMAIL: ChickasawInstitute@Chickasaw.net 212 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

CIT provides career preparation opportunities for eligible Chickasaw citizens through classroom instruction and on-the-job-training. Selected students are eligible for compensation up to 40 hours per week.

CONCURRENT ENROLLMENT

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • EMAIL: Higher.Education@Chickasaw.net WEB: Chickasaw.net/HigherEd 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

Concurrent enrollment funding may be awarded to high school juniors and seniors who are enrolled in no less than three credit hours or units. If the student's state of residence pays concurrent tuition, the higher education program will pay the cost of fees and books. Concurrent enrollment amounts are not to exceed grant and scholarship award amounts.

CHICKASAW NATION HEAD START PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/HeadStart 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

This family-focused program is based on the principle that early childhood education should address children's needs in all areas of development: physical, social, emotional and cognitive. It promotes school readiness for children 3-4 years of age in a center-based environment. All centers will follow local public school district calendars.

Although applications are accepted throughout the year, priority is given to applications received before June 1.

ARDMORE HEAD START

PHONE: (580) 223-6276 • FAX: (580) 223-6771 825 Locust St. • Ardmore, OK 73401 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:45 a.m.-1 p.m. • AFTER SCHOOL: 1-5:30 p.m.

SULPHUR HEAD START

PHONE: (580) 622-6200 • FAX: (580) 622-5838 1600 W. 18th St., Bldg. A • Sulphur, OK 73086 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:45 a.m.-3 p.m. • AFTER SCHOOL: 3-5:30 p.m.

TISHOMINGO HEAD START

PHONE: (580) 371-3216 • FAX: (580) 371-3854 803 E. 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:45 a.m.-3 p.m. • AFTER SCHOOL: 3-5:30 p.m.

CHICKASAW NATION PRESCHOOL

PHONE: (580) 272-1305 • FAX: (580) 436-9484 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Preschool 226 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:45 a.m.-1 p.m.

Based on the principle that early childhood education should address children's needs in all areas of development: physical, social, emotional and cognitive, this tribally-funded, family-focused program promotes school readiness for children ages 3-4. This program follows the Ada City Schools calendar.

Enrollment is open to Chickasaw citizens.

After school services from 1-5:30 p.m. are provided by the Chickasaw Nation School-Age Program.

Although applications are accepted throughout the year, priority is given to applications received before June 1.

HIGHER EDUCATION GRANTS AND SCHOLARSHIPS

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • EMAIL: Higher.Education@Chickasaw.net WEB: Chickasaw.net/HigherEd 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

Chickasaw citizens pursuing higher education from accredited institutions are eligible to receive various grants and scholarships to assist with the cost of tuition, books and fees.

Applications are available online. Awards are based on enrollment and classification, and an incentive is available based on GPA.

Application periods for all higher education grants and scholarships:

- Summer term: May 1–July 1
- Spring term: Dec. 1–Feb. 15
- Fall term: July 1–Sept. 15

A **GENERAL SCHOLARSHIP** may be awarded to undergraduate, graduate or doctoral students enrolled in three or more credit hours who maintain a minimum 3.0 GPA each semester.

The **GOVERNOR'S, LT. GOVERNOR'S AND LEGISLATOR'S SCHOLARSHIPS** are awarded to incoming freshmen who have graduated high school within the last six months and either earned a 3.85 GPA or higher, or been selected class valedictorian or salutatorian.

An INTER-TRIBAL COUNCIL OF THE FIVE TRIBES JOHNSON-O'MALLEY SCHOLARSHIP is awarded each year to one male and one female graduating high school senior. To be eligible for this one-time only scholarship, students must be attending a school with a Johnson-O'Malley (JOM) program within the Chickasaw Nation. Applicants must submit one letter of recommendation and a 500-word essay. The deadline for applications is Sept. 15.

A **LAPTOP SCHOLARSHIP** is available to college students one time during their college careers if they have a cumulative GPA of 2.0 or higher and are enrolled in at least 12 college credit hours.

A **HIGHER EDUCATION GRANT** may be awarded to undergraduate, graduate or doctoral students enrolled in three or more credit hours who maintain a minimum 2.0 GPA each semester.

A **FEE ASSISTANCE GRANT** may be awarded to undergraduate, graduate or doctoral students enrolled in three or more credit hours who maintain a minimum 2.0 GPA each semester.

A **TEXTBOOK GRANT** may be awarded to undergraduate, graduate or doctoral students enrolled in three or more credit hours who maintain a minimum 2.0 GPA each semester. Students enrolled in three to 11 hours may be awarded \$250 per term, and students enrolled in 12 or more hours may be awarded \$500 per term.

COLLEGE GRADUATION FEE REIMBURSEMENT is available to graduating college students. Qualifying students may be reimbursed up to \$150 for caps, gowns, invitations and other graduation-related expenses.

(HIGHER EDUCATION GRANTS AND SCHOLARSHIPS CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

HIGHER EDUCATION GRANTS AND SCHOLARSHIPS (CONTINUED)

The LICENSE AND CERTIFICATION FEE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM assists college students with license and certification test and exam fees associated with their degree programs. Assistance is limited to one exam fee, once per student, per certification for up to \$500 per reimbursement.

DEGREE COMPLETION INCENTIVE is available to students upon completion of a bachelor's degree or higher. Eligible graduates receive \$1,000 as a reward for maintaining a 2.0 GPA or higher, and reaching their higher education goals.

CHIKASHA HOLITOPLICHI (HONORING CHICKASAW) - **GRADUATE STOLE PROGRAM** is available to students who successfully earn an associate degree or higher. Students will receive a stole to wear during graduation ceremonies. Eligibility is limited to one award per student, per degree.

HIGH SCHOOL SENIOR EXPENSES AND HONOR CORD PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 310-6620 • **FAX:** (580) 421-8774 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/HonorCord 231 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

HONOR CORDS are provided to recognize graduating Chickasaw students. Students may receive one high school honor cord per lifetime. The application deadline is March 30. WEB: Chickasaw.net/HonorCord

YOUTH SUPPORT REIMBURSEMENT PROGRAM offers students classified as high school seniors a grant of \$300 once per lifetime for senior expenses. Applications are accepted Oct. 1-Sept. 30.

WEB: Chickasaw.net/YouthReimbursement

HOLISSO PISACHI EDUCATION SCHOLARSHIP AT EAST CENTRAL UNIVERSITY

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • EMAIL: Higher.Education@Chickasaw.net WEB: Chickasaw.net/HigherEd 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

Scholarships may be awarded to a limited number of Chickasaw education students chosen by a selection committee. Scholarships will cover the full cost of tuition, fees, on-campus housing and residence life at East Central University (ECU). Selected students are required to work in paid part-time employment positions with the Chickasaw Nation Department of Education and maintain bronze level participation in the Chickasaw Nation Recruitment and Retention Program.

Application Dates

- Fall (new applications): May 1-July 31
- Spring (renewal only): Dec. 1-Feb. 15
- · Summer (renewal only): May 1-July 1

NATIVE AMERICAN BUSINESS SCHOLARS ACADEMY SCHOLARSHIP AT OKLAHOMA CITY UNIVERSITY

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • EMAIL: Higher.Education@Chickasaw.net WEB: Chickasaw.net/HigherEd 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

Scholarships may be awarded to a limited number of Chickasaw students with a GPA of 3.0 or higher and a score of 22 or higher on the ACT who are pursuing a business-related bachelor's degree. Recipients will be chosen by a selection committee. Scholarships cover full tuition costs for eight consecutive semesters at Oklahoma City University's Meinders School of Business.

RECRUITMENT AND RETENTION PROGRAM

PHONE: (405) 767-8882 • EMAIL: RR@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/RR 103 W. Boyd St. • Norman, OK 73069



Housed on campuses throughout Oklahoma, this program prepares, supports and empowers Chickasaw students for success.

Chickasaw student centers on each campus provide space for students to gain social and cultural community, meet with staff for academic and tribal support and participate in monthly events that encourage their connections on campus and overall career development.

Centers are located at the University of Oklahoma, University of Central Oklahoma, Oklahoma City Community College, East Central University, Mid-America Christian University, Rose State College, Southeastern Oklahoma State University, Oklahoma State University-Oklahoma City and Murray State College.

APELA STUDENT MENTORS assist fellow students with friendly support and guidance throughout the semester. Mentors are available at select campuses. For additional information, contact the recruitment and retention coordinator at any location.

SCHOOL READINESS CURRICULUM

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • **FAX:** (580) 436-0128 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/Readiness 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

This program provides teaching aids to families of children ages 3-5 who do not live in an area with access to preschool, or where children are homeschooled, to enhance their educational development.

SCHOOL-TO-WORK PROGRAM

WEB: Chickasaw.net/SchoolToWork

ADA

PHONE: (580) 559-0815 • FAX: (580) 272-5167 910 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

ARDMORE PHONE: (580) 222-2839 • FAX: (580) 222-2891 920 Locust St. • Ardmore, OK 73401

NORMAN AND OKLAHOMA CITY AREA PHONE: (405) 767-8992 • FAX: (405) 217-5109 1014 24th Ave. NW, Suite 110 • Norman, OK 73069

Eligible Chickasaw citizens can receive a stipend while pursuing a full-time vocational program or college degree and completing on-the-job training in their chosen field of study.

The school-to-work program service area is within the Chickasaw Nation, the Oklahoma City metro and select institutions across Oklahoma.

SPECIAL EDUCATION SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • EMAIL: CNChildWellness@Chickasaw.net WEB: Chickasaw.net/SpecialEducation 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

Special education services offers guidance to families with their child's Individualized Education Program (IEP) and/or Section 504 plans in public schools. This program also helps families who have a child who may have one or more disabilities but is not served with an IEP or 504 plan. The special education experts work with parents and the school to help develop a plan best for the child.

STUDENT SUPPORT PROGRAM O

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • EMAIL: StudentSupport@Chickasaw.net WEB: Chickasaw.net/StudentSupport 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

This program provides financial support to Chickasaw citizens beyond traditional grants and scholarships. Full- and part-time students can use this financial assistance to help overcome obstacles that may affect their grades and postsecondary education, including housing, utilities, transportation, living expenses, remedial education services and more. Student support assistance is available once during the spring semester (Jan. 1-June 30) and once during the fall semester (July 1-Dec. 31).

TUTORING ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • FAX: (580) 272-1224 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Tutoring EMAIL: TutoringAssistance@Chickasaw.net 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

This program provides tutoring to K-12 and postsecondary Chickasaw students. Accepted participants receive a maximum of 20 credit hours of virtual tutoring services provided by Varsity Tutors in traditional academic subjects, advanced placement (AP) and concurrent enrollment courses.

VISUAL ARTS EDUCATION

PHONE: (580) 272-5520 • FAX: (580) 272-5525 201 N. Broadway Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821



ADULT ART CLASSES provide an introduction to various media and subject matter. Enrollment is open to community members, with classes in Ada at the Arts & Humanities building and in Sulphur at the ARTesian Gallery & Studios.

AFTER SCHOOL ARTS PROGRAM (ASAP) introduces students to new art media and fundamentals. Two options are offered each semester during the school year and are open to Chickasaw citizens, First American youth and children of Chickasaw Nation employees. WEB: Chickasaw.net/ASAP

The CHICKASAW YOUNG ARTISTS STUDIO (CYAS) assists students with art portfolios, contest preparation, one-on-one studio time with an instructor and provides general mentoring of young Chickasaw artists throughout the year. WEB: Chickasaw.net/CYAS

SENIOR CITIZENS ART WORKSHOPS are offered throughout the year for citizens affiliated with Chickasaw Nation senior centers. Participation for workshops is coordinated through center managers.

TEACHER IN-SERVICE TRAINING AND FIRST AMERICAN/CULTURAL CLASSROOM INSTRUCTION may be scheduled by public school arts programs and administration during the regular school term. A memorandum of understanding is established with each participating school.

YOUTH SUPPORT REIMBURSEMENT PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 310-6620 • **FAX:** (580) 421-8774 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/YouthReimbursement 231 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

Eligible Chickasaw students may receive a grant of \$300 once per year to assist with expenses or fees to participate in various events, clubs, leagues or other extracurricular activities. Applications are accepted Oct. 1-Sept. 30.

42 ELDERS

CONTENTS

Assisted Living Supplemental Benefit Program	
Chickasaw Elder Homeland Tour 오	
CHICKASAW ELDER INDEPENDENT LIVING APARTMENTS (CEILA)	
Chickasaw Senior Golf Academy	
CHORE SERVICES	
Community Health Program	
ELDER CLOTHING GRANT	
Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C.	
Elderly Energy Assistance Program	
ELDERLY SPECIALISTS	
Home Maintenance	
Itiapela – Medical Alert Program	
Native American Caregiver Program 오	
Over-the-Counter Medications	
Senior Centers Program 🛇	
Supplemental Lawn Mowing Program	
Supplemental Wood Program	
WISDOM WALKERS	

ASSISTED LIVING SUPPLEMENTAL BENEFIT PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 795-9790 • FAX: (580) 795-9791 EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/AssistedLiving 212 W. Lillie Blvd. • Madill, OK 73446

A benefit of up to \$2,500 a month is available for eligible Chickasaw elders to live in a state-licensed assisted living facility. The benefit is paid directly to the facility and is based on medical and financial need.

CHICKASAW ELDER HOMELAND TOUR O

PHONE: (580) 795-9790 • FAX: (580) 795-9791 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/ElderTour 202 W. Lillie Blvd. • Madill, OK 73446

An all-expense paid trip to the Chickasaw Homeland is available to Chickasaw elders and one qualifying companion. There will be two trips annually. Application available online.

CHICKASAW ELDER INDEPENDENT LIVING APARTMENTS (CEILA)

PHONE: (580) 795-9790 • FAX: (580) 795-9791 • EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net 208 W. Lillie Blvd. • Madill, OK 73446

Chickasaw Elder Independent Living Apartments (CEILA) lease one-bedroom apartments to income-eligible First American elders and their spouses, with Chickasaw preference. The apartments are located in Ardmore, Oklahoma.

CHICKASAW SENIOR GOLF ACADEMY

PHONE: (580) 795-9790 • FAX: (580) 795-9791 EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/SeniorGolf 208 W. Lillie Blvd. • Madill, OK 73446

Chickasaw senior citizens ages 50 and over learn putting and driver techniques, chip shots, short game and full swings from professional instructors at the WinStar Golf Course. Seniors can connect with other golfers while enjoying an active lifestyle.



CHORE SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 795-9790 • FAX: (580) 795-9791 EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Chores CONTACT: Any Chickasaw Nation Senior Center (see pages 46–47) 212 W. Lillie Blvd. • Madill, OK 73446

The program provides assistance with basic housekeeping duties for Chickasaw elders who are unable to perform those duties because of medical conditions. An initial home visit will assess the elder's physical condition and need for assistance.

COMMUNITY HEALTH PROGRAM

CHICKASAW NATION SENIOR CENTERS PHONE: (580) 795-9790 • FAX: (580) 795-9791 EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CommunityHealth CONTACT: Any Chickasaw Nation Senior Center (see pages 46–47) 208 W. Lillie Blvd. • Madill, OK 73446

Automated blood pressure measurement machines are available at <u>Chickasaw Nation</u> <u>Senior Center locations (see pages 46–47)</u>. The program also provides educational opportunities related to diet, nutrition and healthy lifestyle choices.

ELDER CLOTHING GRANT

PHONE: (580) 272-5585 • EMAIL: Clothing.Grant@Chickasaw.net 231 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

Chickasaw elders over age 60 can receive a nonreloadable \$250 Visa gift card each year. The grant must be used to purchase clothing. Applications open Jan. 1, 2025.

ELDER VETERANS' TRIP TO WASHINGTON, D.C.

PHONE: (580) 795-9790 • FAX: (580) 795-9791 EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/EldersDCTrip 208 W. Lillie Blvd. • Madill, OK 73446

This nationwide program is offered in appreciation of Chickasaw elder veterans, 60 years of age or older, for their military service. Participants are selected by years served. Those who served first will be selected first for a one-time, all-expense paid trip to Washington, D.C. Chickasaw Nation staff accompany veterans on tours of major war monuments, the Smithsonian Museums, Arlington National Cemetery and many other destinations in the area. Applicants apply once. Applications may be completed online.



ELDERLY ENERGY ASSISTANCE PROGRAM CONTACT: Any area office (see page 1) • WEB: Chickasaw.net/EEAP

This program provides Chickasaw elders with one-time assistance for winter heating and summer cooling. Utilities covered may include propane, natural gas, water, electricity or deposits.

ELDERLY SPECIALISTS

PHONE: (580) 795-9790 • FAX: (580) 795-9791 • EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net 212 W. Lillie Blvd. • Madill, OK 73446

Elderly specialists visit Chickasaw elders in their homes to assess their needs, recommend resources and assist with necessary applications and paperwork. Specialists coordinate with community health representatives (CHRs), state Department of Human Services representatives and other agencies beneficial to Chickasaw elders. Visits are initiated by referrals.

HOME MAINTENANCE

PHONE: (405) 331-2420 • FAX: (405) 331-2310 EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/HomeMaintenance CONTACT: Any Chickasaw Nation Senior Center (see pages 46–47) 20118 S. Indian Meridian Road, Suite A • Pauls Valley, OK 73075

This program provides minor home repairs and other miscellaneous services for Chickasaw elder homeowners. The Chickasaw elder must live in the residence that needs repairs and the home must be in their name. An applicant can expect an initial visit to assess the services needed. Once approved, staff will contact the elder to schedule services or repairs.

Services include:

- Installation of ramps
- Installation of grab bars

- Weatherization
- Septic maintenance and replacement
- Other minor home repairs, as applicable

Car care eventsPest control

ITIAPELA - MEDICAL ALERT PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 795-9790 • FAX: (580) 795-9791 EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Itiapela 212 W. Lillie Blvd. • Madill, OK 73446

This program pays initial costs and monthly fees for 24-hour medical alert services for qualified Chickasaw elders who are primarily homebound and living within the Chickasaw Nation. An applicant can expect an initial visit to assess the services needed.

NATIVE AMERICAN CAREGIVER PROGRAM O

PHONE: (580) 795-9790 • FAX: (580) 795-9791 EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Caregiver CONTACT: Any Chickasaw Nation Senior Center (see pages 46–47) 212 W. Lillie Blvd. • Madill, OK 73446

This program assists families who are caring for an older relative with a chronic illness or disability, or grandparents raising young children. It provides five areas of service for the caregiver, including counseling, training, support groups, supplemental services and respite care. Applicants can expect a home visit to determine eligibility.

OVER-THE-COUNTER MEDICATIONS

PHONE: (580) 795-9790 • FAX: (580) 795-9791 EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/OTCM 212 W. Lillie Blvd. • Madill, OK 73446

Specific over-the-counter (OTC) medications are provided at no cost for Chickasaw elders. The medications are available at all <u>Chickasaw Nation Senior Center locations</u> (see pages 46–47). OTC medications available are: non-aspirin, cough syrup, liquid antacid, magnesium, Vitamin E, Vitamin C, Vitamin K2, calcium, artificial tears, stool softener, fiber laxative, multivitamin and fish oil.

SENIOR CENTERS PROGRAM O

PHONE: (580) 795-9790 • FAX: (580) 795-9791 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/SeniorCenters 208 W. Lillie Blvd. • Madill, OK 73446

Senior centers provide congregate breakfasts and lunches and homebound lunches to qualified Chickasaw elders and their spouses, as well as health screenings, social activities, cultural classes, speakers, elder wellness programs and group activities.

The required application is available at any Chickasaw Nation Senior Center. If approved, the participant can expect service immediately for congregate meals. An assessment will be completed for homebound meals for individuals living within the service area of a Chickasaw Nation Senior Center.

ADA SENIOR CENTER

PHONE: <u>(580)</u> 436-1007 1005 Chamber Loop • Ada, OK 74820 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7 a.m.-5 p.m.

ARDMORE SENIOR CENTER

PHONE: (580) 226-6904 • FAX: (580) 226-5564 2420 Chickasaw Blvd. • Ardmore, OK 73401 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7 a.m.-5 p.m.

CONNERVILLE SENIOR CENTER

PHONE: (580) 836-7276 • FAX: (580) 836-7553 6654 N. Highway 377 • Connerville, OK 74836 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m.

DUNCAN SENIOR CENTER

PHONE: (580) 470-2160 • FAX: (580) 470-2165 1909 W. Plato Road • Duncan, OK 73533 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7 a.m.-5 p.m.

KULLIHOMA SENIOR CENTER

PHONE: (580) 310-0538 • FAX: (580) 310-0265 12 miles east of Ada on Highway 1, then 5 miles south on Kullihoma Road Send mail to: 28846 County Road 1533 • Allen, OK 74825 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m.

MADILL SENIOR CENTER

PHONE: (580) 795-7355 • FAX: (580) 795-5692 15252 Nevins Ave. • Madill, OK 73446 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m.

OKLAHOMA CITY SENIOR CENTER

PHONE: (405) 767-8880 • FAX: (405) 767-8968 4001 NW 39th St., Building B • Oklahoma City, OK 73112 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m.

PANOLA SENIOR CENTER PHONE: (580) 296-1674 • FAX: (580) 296-1675 *1015 Moore Ave. • Colbert, OK 74733* HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7 a.m.-5 p.m.

(SENIOR CENTERS PROGRAM CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

SENIOR CENTERS PROGRAM (CONTINUED) O

PAULS VALLEY SENIOR CENTER PHONE: (405) 207-9034 • FAX: (405) 207-9022 109 N. Indian Meridian Road • Pauls Valley, OK 73075 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7 a.m.-5 p.m.

PURCELL SENIOR CENTER PHONE: (405) 527-8855 • FAX: (405) 527-8878 703 Sherri Classic Blvd. • Purcell, OK 73080 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7 a.m.-5 p.m.

SULPHUR SENIOR CENTER PHONE: (580) 622-5490 • FAX: (580) 622-4448 401 E. Oklahoma Ave.• Sulphur, OK 73086 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7 a.m.-5 p.m.

TISHOMINGO SENIOR CENTER PHONE: (580) 371-9667 • FAX: (580) 371-9932 822 E. 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7 a.m.-5 p.m.

SUPPLEMENTAL LAWN MOWING PROGRAM

PHONE: (405) 331-2420 • FAX: (405) 331-2310 EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/LawnMowing 20118 S. Indian Meridian Road, Suite A • Pauls Valley, OK 73075

Supplemental lawn mowing services are available for a Chickasaw elder's residence. Services will only include the direct living area where the home is located. The elder must live at the residence. Applications must be completed each year.

SUPPLEMENTAL WOOD PROGRAM

PHONE: (405) 331-2420 • FAX: (405) 331-2310 EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Firewood 20118 S. Indian Meridian Road, Suite A • Pauls Valley, OK 73075

One rick of wood is provided per month during winter (November-March) to Chickasaw elders who use a fireplace or woodstove to help heat their homes. Applications must be completed each year.

WISDOM WALKERS

PHONE: (580) 795-9790 • FAX: (580) 795-9791 EMAIL: Aging@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/WisdomWalkers 208 W. Lillie Blvd. • Madill, OK 73446

Exercise classes help Chickasaw elders stay active, including line dancing, chair exercises, water aerobics, golfing and fishing. Classes take place regularly at <u>Chickasaw Nation Senior</u> <u>Center locations (see pages 46–47)</u>.

CONTENTS

Career Advocacy	
CAREER DEVELOPMENT SERVICES	
Career Enhancement O	
Career Pathways	
CAREER SERVICES	
Chickasaw Elder Employment Program	
CHICKASAW EMPLOYMENT ACCESS (CEA)	
Chickasaw Nation Human Resources	
Day Training	
Driver Education Training Program	
Internship Program	
Re-Entry Transitional Employment Program	
Road to Work Program	
Vocational Rehabilitation	

CAREER ADVOCACY

PHONE: (580) 276-1849 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/CEA 1001 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820

This program offers interview skills training, resume development services and employment advocacy to Chickasaw Employment Access participants and Chickasaw citizens.

CAREER DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 272-5085 • **FAX:** (580) 272-5087 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/CareerDevelopment 1001 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820

Employment training services are available to Chickasaw citizens with employment barriers. These may include limited work history, minor criminal charges or transportation needs. Eligible participants can work up to 40 hours a week and are considered full-time, temporary workers.

CAREER ENHANCEMENT O

PHONE: (580) 421-8720 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/CEA 910 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

Career enhancement services are available to assist Chickasaw citizens and Chickasaw Employment Access participants with overcoming employment barriers. Services include vocational skills, communication, job enhancement, substance use recovery and more.

CAREER PATHWAYS

PHONE: (580) 276-1849 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/CEA 1001 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820

This program provides career counseling and job readiness services to help Chickasaw citizens reach employment goals while decreasing dependency on financial assistance. Participants may receive support with resume development, interview skills training, application guidance, job search and more.

CAREER SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 276-1849 • **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/CEA 1001 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820

Chickasaw Employment Access participants and other eligible Chickasaw citizens can access a variety of preemployment training services. Some available options include resume development, interview skills training, job application assistance, job search support and employment advocacy.

CHICKASAW ELDER EMPLOYMENT PROGRAM

CONTACT: Any area office (see page 1) · WEB: Chickasaw.net/ElderEmployment

Supplemental income and employment opportunities are available for eligible Chickasaw citizens ages 60 and older.

CHICKASAW EMPLOYMENT ACCESS (CEA)

PHONE: (580) 276-1849 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CEA • EMAIL: CEANavigation@Chickasaw.net 910 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

CEA assists Chickasaw citizens with preemployment preparation services. This includes job training, removing barriers to employment, identifying programs and services to meet their needs and job placement in their chosen career path. Citizens may earn a monetary subsidy while participating in a variety of training programs. Program navigators will assist participants throughout the process. Some services are offered outside the Chickasaw Nation.

CHICKASAW NATION HUMAN RESOURCES

PHONE: (580) 436-7259 • FAX: (580) 436-7297 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Careers 1001 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

Human resources recruits, hires, develops and serves qualified, skilled employees for the Chickasaw Nation.

Some Chickasaw Nation enterprises and partners serve employees through independent human resources departments. Chickasaw Nation Industries and Solara Surgical Partners offer jobs across the United States.

CHICKASAW COMMUNITY BANK PHONE: (405) 946-2265 • TOLL FREE: (877) 409-2265 • WEB: CCB.Bank 7500 W. Memorial Road • Oklahoma City, OK 73142

(CHICKASAW NATION HUMAN RESOURCES CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

50 EMPLOYMENT

CHICKASAW NATION HUMAN RESOURCES (CONTINUED)

CHICKASAW NATION INDUSTRIES

PHONE: (405) 253-8200 • WEB: Chickasaw.com 2600 John Saxon Blvd. • Norman, OK 73071

LONE STAR PARK

PHONE: (972) 263-7223 • **DIRECT:** (972) 263-7669 • **WEB:** LoneStarPark.com 1000 Lone Star Parkway • Grand Prairie, TX 75050

REMINGTON PARK PHONE: (405) 419-4490 • DIRECT: (405) 419-4430 • WEB: RemingtonPark.com 1 Remington Place • Oklahoma City, OK 73111

SOLARA SURGICAL PARTNERS PHONE: (682) 831-9670 • WEB: SolaraSurgical.com 2325 Dean Way, Suite 100 • Southlake, TX 76092

DAY TRAINING

PHONE: (580) 310-6621 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CEA 906 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

The Chickasaw Nation Day Training program provides on-the-job training to unemployed Chickasaw citizens 18 years or older. A virtual on-the-job training program is introduced to new participants for the first five days. The day training program offers an opportunity to improve vocational skills that may lead to successful employment. Each citizen receives a daily monetary subsidy for days they participate, as well as life training skills and assistance with eliminating barriers to employment.

DRIVER EDUCATION TRAINING PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-1378 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/DriversEd 910 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820 920 Locust St. • Ardmore, OK 73401

Driver education training is available to eligible Chickasaw citizens, equipping them with the skills necessary to obtain an Oklahoma driver license. Driver education classes and driver license examinations are available to all Chickasaw citizens and are administered in Ada and Ardmore, Oklahoma.



INTERNSHIP PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-9326 • FAX: (580) 235-2553 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Internship 501 S. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

Through this program, students will prepare to become strong, knowledgeable leaders for the future while building bridges to address issues facing the Chickasaw Nation. Internship opportunities are dependent on availability and acceptance into the program. Applications are available online.

Internships are provided within the Chickasaw Nation and at external organizations. Placement is based on the student's major and/or minor field of study.

RE-ENTRY TRANSITIONAL EMPLOYMENT PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 222-2842 • FAX: (580) 222-2847 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/ReEntry 220 W. Vinita Ave. • Sulphur, OK 73086

Chickasaw citizens with legal barriers to employment can become self-sufficient through life skills training and on-the-job work experience upon release from incarceration. Services encourage positive relationships and character building to move participants toward sustainable employment and improved job retention, reducing the potential for future incarceration. Citizens are encouraged to apply at least six months before their projected release date.

ROAD TO WORK PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 310-6453 • TOLL FREE: (800) 492-2115 • FAX: (580) 436-7219 EMAIL: Road.Work@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/RoadToWork 17500 County Road 3570 • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

Safe, reliable transportation services to and from work are available to the public. Routes vary, contact the road to work program for current routes.

VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION

PHONE: (580) 559-0815 • FAX: (580) 436-0830 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/VocRehab 910 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

First Americans with disabilities receive access to employment services to assist with entering or returning to the workforce. Services are matched with each individual's strengths, resources, priorities, concerns and abilities.

BUSINESSES

The following business ventures generate economic growth, create jobs and supplement tribal funding for the programs and services listed throughout the directory. *There is a charge for products/services provided at these businesses.*

For employment inquiries at the businesses listed below, visit <u>Chickasaw.net/Careers</u> or contact the respective business.

Ada Area	
Ardmore Area	
Davis Area	
Goldsby Area	
Kingston Area	
Madill Area	
Marlow Area	
Newcastle Area	
Norman Area	
Oklahoma City Area	
Paoli Area	
Pauls Valley Area	
Pocasset Area	
Sulphur Area	
Terral Area	
Thackerville Area	
Tishomingo Area	
WILLIS AREA	
WILSON AREA	

PROGRAMS

Apelachi (Support) Business Incubator Program	
Chickasaw Business Directory	
Chickasaw Nation Small Business Development Center 🚇	63
Preferred Vendor Program	

ADA AREA

ADA GAMING CENTER	(580) 436-3740
1500 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820	
WEB: AdaGaming.com • • AdaGamingCenter • X@AdaGaming	
ADA TRAVEL GAMING	(580) 310-0900
14565 County Road 3544 • Ada, OK 74820	
CHICKASAW MARKET	(580) 332-1458
<u>105 W. Main St. • Ada, OK 74820</u>	
WEB: ChickasawMarket.com	
CHICKASAW PRESS BOOKSTORE	(580) 436-7282

1020 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 WEB: ChickasawPress.com • 🕄 ChickasawPress • 💿 ChickasawPress



CHICKASAW TRAVEL STOP #545 1500 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820 WEB: Chickasaw TravelStop com • C Chickasaw TravelStops • X @Chic	(580) 436-3740
WEB: ChickasawTravelStop.com • • ChickasawTravelStops • X@Chic CHICKASAW TRAVEL STOP #555 201 Latta Road • Ada, OK 74820 WEB: ChickasawTravelStop.com • • ChickasawTravelStops • X@Chic	(580) 310-0900
THE HUB BISTRO 1001 Country Club Dr. • Ada, OK 74820 Located inside the Carl Albert Service Center.	
LAZER ZONE FAMILY FUN CENTER 14601 County Road 3544 • Ada, OK 74820 (Highway 3W and Latta Roa WEB: AdaLazerZone.com • 🕈 AdaLazerZone	
MCSWAIN THEATRE 130 W. Main St. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 627 • Ada, OK 74821 WEB: McSwainTheatre.com • • McSwainTheatre • X@McSwainTheat	(580) 332-8108 tre •

An Ada, Oklahoma, Main Street destination since 1920, the McSwain Theatre hosts a monthly variety music show and a weekly Thursday movie showcase. Family-friendly performances are featured throughout the year, firmly establishing the McSwain as one of Oklahoma's premier live entertainment venues.

(Ada Area Businesses continued on next page)

ADA AREA (CONTINUED)

(580) 332-2796

OKLAHOMA OPTICAL 1226 North Hills Center • Ada, OK 74820 TOLL FREE: (888) 767-2796 • FAX: (580) 332-3360 WEB: OKOptical.com • I OklahomaOptical • I OklahomaOpticalAda HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-6 p.m.



SOUTH CENTRAL OKLAHOMA RADIO ENTERPRISE (S.C.O.R.E.)	(580) 332-1212
1019 N. Broadway Ave. • Ada, OK 74820	
RADIO STATIONS	
KADA – COOL 99.3 FM/1230 AM (REQUEST LINE)	(580) 436-5232
KADARadio.net • 🕈 Cool993FM	
KTLS – BOSS FM 106.5 (REQUEST LINE)	(580) 436-5857
BossFM.net • 🚱 1065BossFM	
KXFC – 105.5 FM THE X-FACTOR (REQUEST LINE)	(580) 272-0288
XFactorRadio.net • 🖸 1055TheXFactor	
KYKC – 100.1 FM COUNTRY CONNECTION (REQUEST LINE)	(580) 436-5050
KYKC.net • 🕄 1001KYKC	
PIRATE RADIO – 102.3 FM (REQUEST LINE)	(580) 436-1616
PirateRadioAda.net • • PirateRadio1023	
TUSHKA FIT	(580) 279-1801
1012 N. Mississisti Aug. Adv. OK 74820	

1012 N. Mississippi Ave. • Ada, OK 74820

WEB: TushkaFit.com · • TushkaFit · ^O TushkaFit

HOURS: Monday-Thursday, 5:30 a.m.-8 p.m. • Friday, 5:30 a.m.-7 p.m. • Saturday, 8 a.m.-noon Tushka Fit members enjoy unlimited access to industry-leading workout equipment, amenities and cutting edge training programs led by top qualified professionals. The fitness center includes a shake bar, where patrons can purchase a variety of nutritious beverages. Membership can be used at Chickasaw Nation Wellness Centers and Tushka Fit.

ARDMORE AREA

ARDMORE CTS I	(580) 226-8212
1004 Grand Ave. • Ardmore, OK 73401	
ARDMORE CTS II	(580) 223-2281
1400 Sam Noble Pkwy. • Ardmore, OK 73401	
GOLD MOUNTAIN CASINO	(580) 223-3301
1410 Sam Noble Pkwy. • Ardmore, OK 73401	
WEB: MyGoldMountainCasino.com • 😚 GoldMountainCasino • 🕅	@GoldMCasino

(ARDMORE AREA BUSINESSES CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

ARDMORE AREA (CONTINUED)

LAKECREST CASINO AND HOTEL

(580) 222-2910

1000 U.S. Highway 70E • Ardmore, OK 73401

WEB: LakecrestCasino.com • • LakecrestCasinoandHotel X@LakecrestCasino • • LakecrestCasino

LAKECREST CASINO AND HOTEL offers these RESTAURANTS AND AMENITIES:

 THE BAR
 LAKESIDE GRILL
 WINNING PICKS

 LAKECREST RV PARK
 OASIS BOUTIQUE

 OKLAHOMA OPTICAL - ARDMORE HEALTH CLINIC
 (580) 222-2870

 2510 Chickasaw Blvd. • Ardmore, OK 73401

 WEB: OKOptical.com • FAX: (580) 222-2881

 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m.

DAVIS AREA

BEDRÉ FINE CHOCOLATE RETAIL AND MANUFACTURING FACILITY (800) 367-5390 37 N. Colbert Road • Davis, OK 73030 • 1-35 and Highway 7, Exit 55 WEB: BedreChocolates.com • • BedreFineChocolate • X@BedreChocolate



CHICKASAW NATION WELCOME CENTER	(580) 369-4220	
<u>35 N. Colbert Road • Davis, OK 73030</u> • I-35 and Highway 7, Exit 55		
CHICKASAW TRAVEL STOP #585	(580) 369-4240	
33967 N. County Road • Davis, OK 73030 • I-35 and Highway 7, Exit 55		
GAMING: (580) 369-4239		
WEB: ChickasawTravelStop.com • () ChickasawTravelStops • X@Chickasaw	vTStop	
CHICKASAW TRAVEL STOP #540	(580) 369-5360	
<u>12218 Highway 7 W. • Davis, OK 73030</u> • I-35 and Highway 7, Exit 55		
WEB: ChickasawTravelStop.com • • ChickasawTravelStops • X@Chickasaw	vTStop	
TREASURE VALLEY CASINO & HOTEL	(580) 369-2895	
HOTEL: (580) 369-3223 · FAX: (580) 369-3227		
<u>12252 Ruppe Road • Davis, OK 73030</u> • I-35 and Highway 7, Exit 55		
WEB: TreasureValleyCasino.com • 😚 TreasureValleyCasino • X@TValleyCasino		
TREASURE VALLEY CASINO & HOTEL offers these RESTAURANTS AND AMENITIES:		

THE BAR

IHOP EXPRESS

GOLDSBY AREA		
GOLDSBY GAMING CENTE	ER	(405) 329-5447
1038 W. Sycamore Road • N	lorman, OK 73072	
WEB: GoldsbyCasino.com	• • • GoldsbyGaming • X@GoldsbyG	Saming
KINGSTON AREA		
CHICKASAW TRAVEL STO)P #535	(580) 564-4144
1795 Highway 70 E. • Kingsto	on, OK 73439	
WEB: ChickasawTravelStop	p.com • • • ChickasawTravelStops • X	@ChickasawTStop
TEXOMA CASINO		(580) 564-6000
1795 Highway 70 E. • Kingste	on, OK 73439	
	om • 🕫 TexomaGaming • X@Texoma	Casino
WEST BAY CASINO & RESO	ORT	(580) 564-1220
11840 State Park Road • King	gston, OK 73439	
11840 State Park Road • King		
11840 State Park Road • King WEB: WestBayCasino.com	gston, OK 73439	esort
11840 State Park Road • King WEB: WestBayCasino.com	gston, OK 73439 n• 🕈 WestBayResort • X@WestBayRe	esort
11840 State Park Road • King WEB: WestBayCasino.com WEST BAY CASINO & RESC ADRIFT BOUTIQUE	gston, OK 73439 • • • WestBayResort • X@WestBayRe ORT offers these RESTAURANTS AND	esort D AMENITIES: KITCHEN 70
11840 State Park Road • King WEB: WestBayCasino.com WEST BAY CASINO & RESC ADRIFT BOUTIQUE	gston, OK 73439 • • • WestBayResort • X@WestBayRes ORT offers these RESTAURANTS ANE THE BAR	esort D AMENITIES: KITCHEN 70
11840 State Park Road • King WEB: WestBayCasino.com WEST BAY CASINO & RESC ADRIFT BOUTIQUE WEST BAY HOTEL AND PR	gston, OK 73439 • • • WestBayResort • X@WestBayRes ORT offers these RESTAURANTS ANE THE BAR REMIER CABINS RESERVATIONS	esort D AMENITIES: KITCHEN 70
11840 State Park Road • King WEB: WestBayCasino.com WEST BAY CASINO & RESC ADRIFT BOUTIQUE WEST BAY HOTEL AND PR MADILL AREA	gston, OK 73439 • • WestBayResort • X@WestBayRes ORT offers these RESTAURANTS ANE THE BAR REMIER CABINS RESERVATIONS	esort D AMENITIES: KITCHEN 70 (833) 342-5200
11840 State Park Road • King WEB: WestBayCasino.com WEST BAY CASINO & RESC ADRIFT BOUTIQUE WEST BAY HOTEL AND PR MADILL AREA MADILL GAMING CENTER 902 S. 1st St. • Madill, OK 734	gston, OK 73439 • • WestBayResort • X@WestBayRes ORT offers these RESTAURANTS ANE THE BAR REMIER CABINS RESERVATIONS	esort D AMENITIES: KITCHEN 70 (833) 342-5200 (580) 795-7301

MARLOW AREA

CHISHOLM TRAIL CASINO (580) 255-1668 7807 N. Highway 81 • Duncan, OK 73533

WEB: ChisholmTrailCasino.com • 6 ChisholmTrailCasino • X@ChisholmTCasino

CHISHOLM TRAIL CASINO offers these RESTAURANTS AND AMENITIES:

ACES GRILL

THE BAR AT ACES

RUSTIC TRAIL GIFT SHOP



NEWCASTLE AREA

NEWCASTLE CASINO		(405) 387-6013
2457 Highway 62 Service Road • Newcastle, OK 73	065	
WEB: NewcastleCasino.com · 6 NewcastleCasin	o • 🛛 NewcastleCasino	
X <u>@NewcastleCasino</u>		
NEWCASTLE CASINO offers these RESTAURANTS	S AND AMENITIES:	
FRONT ROW SPORTS BAR	NORTH BAR	
KITCHEN 44	RENAISSANCE GIFT SHOP	
NEWCASTLE TRAVEL GAMING		(405) 387-6517
235 NW 24th St. • Newcastle, OK 73065		

NORMAN AREA

 OKLAHOMA OPTICAL
 (405) 527-4971

 2080 State Highway 9 W. • Norman, OK 73072
 SEND MAIL TO: 1005 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820

 TOLL FREE:
 (888) 767-2796 • FAX:
 (405) 527-4972 • WEB: OKOptical.com

 HOURS:
 Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-6 p.m.

RIVERWIND CASINO TOLL FREE: (888) 440-1880

1544 Highway 9 • Norman, OK 73072 PHONE: (405) 322-6000

WEB: Riverwind.com • • RiverwindCasino • © RiverwindCasino • X@RiverwindCasino

RIVERWIND CASINO offers these RESTAURANTS AND AMENITIES:

THE RIVER BUFFET
RIVER'S EDGE – OASIS
RIVERWIND CASINO GIFT SHOP
SHOWPLACE THEATRE
WATERFRONT - RIVER LOUNGE HIGH LIMITS

RIVERWIND HOTEL	<u>(405) 322-6250</u>
RESERVATIONS	TOLL FREE: (877) 787-9637

2901 Bankers Ave. • Norman, OK 73072 FAX: (405) 322-6251



OKLAHOMA CITY AREA

CHICKASAW COMMUNITY BANK...

TOLL FREE: (877) 409-2265

7500 W. Memorial Road • Oklahoma City, OK 73142

TULSA BANKING CENTER

15 W. 6th St., Suite 2105 • Tulsa, OK 74119

PHONE: (405) 946-2265 · FAX: (405) 946-2287

HOME MORTGAGE LOANS: (405) 949-7000

WEB: CCB.Bank • • ChickasawCommunityBank • O ChickasawCommunityBank X@ChickasawBank • Chickasaw Community Bank

Chickasaw Community Bank is a full-service financial institution committed to building better lives for everyone.

- **MORTGAGE LOANS**, including the HUD 184 Home Loan Program, are available to First Americans. HUD 184 program benefits include low down payments, competitive interest rates, no hidden fees, allowed on tribal and nontribal land, new construction options and more.
- **BUSINESS LOANS** are available with the Chickasaw Community Bank Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA) Loan Guarantee Program.
- **CONSUMER AUTO LOANS** are available with competitive rates and a quick approval process.
- **REAL ESTATE INVESTMENT LOANS** are available for investment properties such as rent houses, apartment complexes, self-storage and RV parks.
- **MOBILE CHECKING** provides access to a secured mobile banking option that includes the ability to make mobile deposits. Through this service, a portion of proceeds support Chickasaw students.

EXHIBIT C GALLERY

(405) 767-8900

(405) 331-2501

1 E. Sheridan Ave., Suite 100 • Oklahoma City, OK 73104 WEB: ExhibitCGallery.com • 🚯 ExhibitCGallery • 💿 ExhibitCGallery

An art gallery and retail space located in the Bricktown district of downtown Oklahoma City, Exhibit C highlights talented First American artists.

PAOLI AREA

CHICKASAW TRAVEL STOP #560	(405) 484-7777
30639 Highway 145 • Paoli, OK 73074 • I-35, Exit 79	
WEB: ChickasawTravelStop.com · () ChickasawTravelStops · X@Chickasaw	vTStop

 WASHITA CASINO
 (405) 484-7778

 30639 Highway 145 • Paoli, OK 73074 • 1-35, Exit 79
 WEB: WashitaCasino.com • • WashitaCasino • X@WashitaCasino

PAULS VALLEY AREA

 JET STREAM CASINO
 (405) 331-2500

 2001 W. Airline Road • Pauls Valley, OK 73075
 ALT. PHONE: (405) 331-2501 • FAX: (405) 331-2502

 WEB: JetStreamCasino.com • • JetStreamCasino • X@JetStreamCasino

PAULS VALLEY TOBACCO SHOP

2001 W. Airline Road • Pauls Valley, OK 73075 FAX: (405) 331-2502

POCASSET ARE	Α	
SALTCREEK CASINO		(405) 459-4000
1600 Highway 81 • Pocas		
WEB: SaltCreekCasino.	com • • SaltCreekCasino • X@S	altCreekCasino • SaltCreekCasinc
SALTCREEK CASINO of	fers these RESTAURANTS AND A	MENITIES:
BROOK BAR	FORK CAFÉ	REFLECTIONS GIFT SHOP
SULPHUR AREA		
THE ARTESIAN CASINO)	(580) 622-2156
23 W. Vinita Ave. • Sulph	ur, OK 73086	
THE ARTESIAN HOTEL	AND SPA	(580) 622-8100
1001 W. First St. • Sulphur		
TOLL FREE: (855) 455-52	255 • WEB: ArtesianHotel.com •	TheArtesian • O ArtesianHotel
THE ARTESIAN offers th	nese RESTAURANTS AND AMENI	TIES:
THE FOUNTAIN CLUB	SOLE ²	'RENITY SPA
LITTLE SOLES SPA	SPRIN	NGS AT THE ARTESIAN
ΤΗΕ SHOPS ΔΤ THE ΔΡ	TESIAN offer these RESTAURAN	
		.0
		(580) 622-8908
LUXE AT THE ARTESI	AN	(580) 622-8908
OKIE TWISTER CO.		(580) 622-2825
		(580) 622-8908
SWEET SWIRLZ AT TI		(580) 622-8080
CHICKASAW CULTURA		(580) 622-7130
867 Cooper Memorial D	rive • Sulphur, OK 73086	
WEB: ChickasawCultura	alCenter.com • 🕫 ChickasawCC	C • ChickasawCCC
CHICKASAW RETREAT	AND CONFERENCE CENTER	<u>(580) 993-2327</u>
RESERVATIONS		(855) 899-8260
4205 Goddard Youth Co	mp Road • Sulphur, OK 73086	
WEB: ChickasawRetrea	t.com • 🛛 ChickasawRetreat • 🖸	ChickasawRCC
CHICKASAW VISITOR	CENTER	(580) 622-8050

901 W. First St. • Sulphur, OK 73086

CACCET AD

The Chickasaw Visitor Center is located at the corner of Broadway Avenue and State Highway 7 in Sulphur. The center tells the story of the Chickasaw National Recreation Area, highlights local attractions and provides information about the Chickasaw Nation's connections to the area.



TERRAL AREA THE RIVERSTAR CASINO			(580) 757-9090
11801 E. 2160 Road • Terral, C TOLL FREE: (855) 748-3778			
WEB: TheRiverstarCasino.	com • 🖸 TheRiverstar	rCasino • X@The_Riversta	r
THE RIVERSTAR CASINO O	ffers these RESTAUR	ANTS AND AMENITIES:	2
THACKERVILLE AF			(580) 276-1727
22953 Brown Springs Road WEB: MyBorderCasino.cor			
BORDER CASINO offers the	ese RESTAURANTS AI	ND AMENITIES:	
THE BAR	KITCHEN 35	THIRTY	5 BOUTIQUE
CHICKASAW TRAVEL STO 22983 Brown Springs Road WEB: ChickasawTravelStop	•Thackerville, OK 73	<mark>459</mark> • I-35, Exit 1	
FUN TOWN RV PARK AT W	INSTAR		(580) 276-8900
21902 Merle Wolfe Road • Th WEB: () WinStarRVPark • FA		•1-35, Exit 1 or 3	
LUCAS OIL LIVE AT WINST	AR		(580) 276-8510
777 Casino Ave. • Thackervii TOLL FREE: (866) 946-7787 A live entertainment venue private lounge that hosts b	• WEB: WinStar.com with 6,500 seats an	n <u>/Lucas</u> nd an exclusive club seatii	-
WINSTAR WORLD CASINO	AND RESORT		(580) 276-4229
777 Casino Ave. • Thackervi TOLL FREE: (800) 622-6317 WEB: WinStar.com • • Win	lle, OK 73459 • 1-35, Ex • FAX: (580) 276-1216	i	
WINSTAR WORLD CASINO	AND RESORT OFFE	RS these RESTAURANTS A	ND AMENITIES:
CASCADES		ONYX BOUTIQUE	
CHIPS 'N ALES		PALLADIUM SPORTS	
CONCOURSE BAR		PANDA EXPRESS	
DALLAS COWBOYS BAR & GR	RILL		
ESSENTIALS GIFT SHOP		THE RING AT WINSTAR	
GRAN VIA BUFFET THE HUDSON		THE RING II AT WINSTAR THE ROTUNDA BAR	
IHOP EXPRESS		SESSION HOUSE	
THE ISLE AT WINSTAR		THE SPA AT WINSTAR	
KHAN'S FIRE FRESH KITCHEN	l	TACO CASA	
KIRBY'S PRIME STEAKHOUSE	E	TERRACE POOL	
LE FLEUR BOUTIQUE		TERRACE VIEW CAFÉ	
LE PARIS BAKERY AND CAFÉ		TOBY KEITH'S I LOVE THIS	
MATADORS PIZZERIA			& CANTINA
MICKEY MANTLE'S NEON PIG NYC BURGERS & DOGS		VINO'S ITALIAN KITCHEN WINNING PICKS	
NIC BORGERS & DOGS			



WINSTAR CONVENTION CENTER	(580) 276-8675
777 Casino Ave. • Thackerville, OK 73459 • I-35, Exit 1 or 3	
TOLL FREE: (800) 622-6317 • WEB: WinStar.com/Meet	
A venue for businesses and organizations to host conventions,	conferences, luncheons,
meetings and more. Also available for booking wedding cerem	ionies, receptions and
engagement parties.	
WINSTAR GOLF CLUB	(580) 276-1240
<u>10813 Pro Shop Road • Thackerville, OK 73459 • I-35, Exit 1 or 3</u>	
WEB: WinStar.com/Golf	
WINSTAR GOLF CLUB offers these RESTAURANTS AND AMENITI	ES:
EDGEWATER GRILL WINSTAR PRO S	
EDGEWATER GRILL WINSTAR PRO S	НОР
	НОР
EDGEWATER GRILL WINSTAR PRO S WINSTAR GOLF ACADEMY	НОР
EDGEWATER GRILLWINSTAR PRO SWINSTAR GOLF ACADEMY10813 Pro Shop Road • Thackerville, OK 73459 • 1-35, Exit 1 or 3	нор (580) 276-1754
EDGEWATER GRILLWINSTAR PRO SWINSTAR GOLF ACADEMY10813 Pro Shop Road • Thackerville, OK 73459 • 1-35, Exit 1 or 3WEB: WinStar.com/Golf • FAX: (580) 276-1265	нор (580) 276-1754
EDGEWATER GRILLWINSTAR PRO SWINSTAR GOLF ACADEMY10813 Pro Shop Road • Thackerville, OK 73459 • 1-35, Exit 1 or 3WEB: WinStar.com/Golf • FAX: (580) 276-1265WINSTAR WORLD CASINO HOTEL	нор (580) 276-1754

21943 Red River Road • Thackerville, OK 73459 • 1-35, Exit 1 or 3

62 ENTERPRISES / COMMERCE

TISHOMINGO AREA	
CHICKASAW NATION INFORMATION CENTER	(580) 387-2762
504 W. Main St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460	
TISHOMINGO TOBACCO AND GAMING	(580) 371-3373
1200 W. Main St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460	
OKLAHOMA OPTICAL	(580) 387-2768
817 E. 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460	
WEB: <u>OKOptical.com</u> • FAX: (580) 387-2705 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m5 p.m.	
nooks. Monday mday, o a.m. o p.m.	
WILLIS AREA	
MEGASTAR CASINO	(844) 634-2787
4350 S. Highway 377 · Willis, OK 73439	
WEB: MegastarCasino.com · • MegastarCasino · X@MegastarCasino	
MEGASTAR CASINO offers these RESTAURANTS AND AMENITIES:	
THE BAR KITCHEN 377	
CHICKASAW TRAVEL STOP #587	(580) 564-0111
4350 S. Highway 377 • Willis, OK 73439	
WEB: ChickasawTravelStop.com • O ChickasawTravelStops • X@Chick	asawTStop
WILSON AREA	
BLACK GOLD CASINO	(580) 668-4415
288 Mulberry Lane • Wilson, OK 73463	
WEB: MyBlackGoldCasino.com • BlackGoldCasinoOK • X@BlackGoldCasinoOK • X@BlacKGoldCasinoV • X@BlackGoldCasin	dWilson
CHICKASAW TRAVEL STOP #530	(580) 668-9248
288 Mulberry Lane • Wilson, OK 73463	
WEP, Chickasaw TravelStop com . Chickasaw TravelStops . V@Chick	

WEB: ChickasawTravelStop.com • ChickasawTravelStops • X@ChickasawTStop

APELACHI (SUPPORT) BUSINESS INCUBATOR PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 559-0805 · WEB: Chickasaw.net/Apelachi

First American entrepreneurs can grow their new business in the Apelachi Business Incubator. Selected business owners will receive a complimentary workspace, training and workshops, access to equipment, networking opportunities and collaboration with a personal consultant. Eligible companies must be formed within the last two years and in drivable distance to Ada, Oklahoma.

CHICKASAW BUSINESS DIRECTORY

PHONE: (580) 559-0728 · FAX: (580) 272-9327

EMAIL: ChickasawBusinessNetwork@Chickasaw.net • WEB: ChickasawBusinessNetwork.com 1011 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

The Chickasaw Business Directory identifies businesses at least 51% owned, controlled and operated by Chickasaw citizens to encourage purchasing products or services from Chickasaw businesses nationwide.

CHICKASAW NATION SMALL BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT CENTER A

PHONE: (580) 559-0805 · FAX: (580) 272-9327

EMAIL: ChickasawBusinessNetwork@Chickasaw.net • WEB: ChickasawBusinessNetwork.com 1011 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

First Americans who want to start a business can receive one-on-one counseling to choose a legal structure, file documents, write a business plan and find resources for financing. Training and specialized services are also provided to help entrepreneurs grow their existing businesses. Citizens at-large are encouraged to participate in trainings via Zoom.

PREFERRED VENDOR PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 559-0728 • FAX: (580) 272-9327 EMAIL: ChickasawBusinessNetwork@Chickasaw.net • WEB: ChickasawBusinessNetwork.com 1011 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

Through the preferred vendor program, the Chickasaw Nation increases business opportunities for qualified Chickasaw citizen-owned business enterprises and those of other qualified minorities, including women, disabled veterans and First American citizens. Participation allows vendors access to seek and place bids through the Chickasaw Nation Bid Board.

64 FAMILY

CONTENTS

Car Seat Safety	64
Chickasaw Nation Foster Care Program 오	64
Child Care Assistance Program	64
Child Support Services 오	
Child Welfare Services 오	65
Chipota Himitta' (Young Child) 오	
Chokka Chaffa' (One Family) 오	
MomCircle 📇 오	66
Hofanti Chokma (To Grow Well)	
Parenting Community Education Program 오	67

CAR SEAT SAFETY

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 EMAIL: CNChildWellness@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CarSeat 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

Certified passenger safety technicians perform free inspections of child car seats and provide education regarding laws and regulations, proper fit and vehicle safety.

CHICKASAW NATION FOSTER CARE PROGRAM O

WEB: Chickasaw.net/Foster

First American children placed into tribal or state custody are provided temporary or permanent homes with family reunification prioritized. The program recruits, trains, supports and certifies foster families to provide First American children with safe, nurturing and culturally appropriate homes.

ADA PHONE: (580) 310-7900 720 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

ARDMORE PHONE: (580) 310-7900 2341 N. Commerce St. • Ardmore, OK 73401

CHILD CARE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-7711 • FAX: (580) 436-0128 EMAIL: FamilyAssistance@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CCA 300 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820

Eligible First American families living within the Chickasaw Nation can receive financial assistance for child care.

CHILD SUPPORT SERVICES O

PHONE: (580) 436-3419 • FAX: (580) 436-3460 or (580) 272-5512 WEB: Chickasaw.net/ChildSupport 730 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1809 • Ada, OK 74821

Child support services helps First American children receive court-mandated child support. Services are provided within the Chickasaw and Choctaw Nations.

CHILD WELFARE SERVICES O

PHONE: (580) 272-5550 • FAX: (580) 272-5553 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/ChildWelfare 810 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

Tribal child welfare workers provide child protective services, court advocacy and assist with the reunification process for children who are at risk of removal or who have been removed from their home due to child abuse or neglect.

CHIPOTA HIMITTA' (YOUNG CHILD) O

PHONE: (580) 310-7900 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/YoungChild 720 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

Child development education and screening, support groups and home visits are provided to Chickasaw families living in Pontotoc County through this program.

Pregnant women and babies up to 12 months old may be enrolled.

CHOKKA CHAFFA' (ONE FAMILY) O

WEB: Chickasaw.net/OneFamily

Chokka Chaffa' is a home-based service for First American families identified at risk for children being removed from the home. The program focuses on preserving family connections. Services emphasize family strengths and promote stability by providing home visitation, parenting services, advocacy and limited crisis intervention.

ADA

PHONE: (580) 310-7900 720 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

ARDMORE PHONE: (580) 310-7900 2341 N. Commerce St. • Ardmore, OK 73401

MOMCIRCLE AO

PHONE: (580) 421-4581 • FAX: (580) 421-4578 EMAIL: AdaWIC@Chickasaw.net • WEB: MomCircle.com 1001 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820

MomCircle offers a free app and website providing parenting tips, information, encouragement and advice for each step of a child's development. It is available to the public.


HOFANTI CHOKMA (TO GROW WELL)

PHONE: (580) 436-3980 EMAIL: HofantiChokma@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/GrowWell 1925 Warrior Way • Ada, OK 74820

Early childhood development education supports parents, caregivers and the workforce by providing nurturing environments for young children. An assortment of workshops, outreach events, resources and other opportunities are designed to promote social and emotional development for infants and children.



PARENTING COMMUNITY EDUCATION PROGRAM O PHONE: (580) 310-7900 • FAX: (580) 421-6484 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Parenting 720 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

Families interested in learning more about positive and nurturing parenting techniques can participate in courses taught by certified instructors. Caregivers will learn how to use these parenting tools within their unique family environments.

CONTENTS

Certificate of Degree of Indian Blood (CDIB)	68
CHICKASAW CITIZENSHIP CARD	
Office of Tribal Justice Administration (OTJA)	
Truancy Court Program	68
Voter Registration	

CERTIFICATE OF DEGREE OF INDIAN BLOOD (CDIB)

PHONE: (580) 436-7250 • FAX: (580) 436-7226 EMAIL: CDIB@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CDIB 2015 Lonnie Abbott Blud. • Ada, OK 74820

To obtain a CDIB, an applicant must be able to trace their heritage through bloodlines to an original enrollee listed as "Chickasaw by blood" on the Final Approved Rolls of the Dawes Commission.

CHICKASAW CITIZENSHIP CARD

PHONE: (580) 436-7250 • FAX: (580) 436-7226 EMAIL: CDIB@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Citizenship 2015 Lonnie Abbott Blvd. • Ada, OK 74820

Chickasaw citizenship card applicants must have a valid Certificate of Degree of Indian Blood (CDIB). Required forms are available at the physical or web address listed above.

The **ENHANCED TRIBAL CITIZENSHIP ID CARD** (**ETC**) provides advanced security features to prevent forgery and counterfeiting. This card can be used for domestic air travel and entering the United States at land and sea ports of entry from Canada, Mexico, the Caribbean and Bermuda, as well as access to federal buildings.

OFFICE OF TRIBAL JUSTICE ADMINISTRATION (OTJA)

PHONE: (580) 436-7233 • **FAX:** (580) 310-6440 1500 Hoppe Blud. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

This office represents the Chickasaw Nation in all criminal, juvenile delinquent and juvenile deprived matters. OTJA prosecutes criminal and civil matters brought on behalf of the Chickasaw Nation in the Chickasaw Nation District Court, and performs probation case management for adult and juvenile offenders.

TRUANCY COURT PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-2650 • **FAX:** (580) 310-6440 1500 Hoppe Blvd., Suite 1 • Ada, OK 74820

Families of First American students ages 5 to 17 who are involved in the truancy court program will be connected to resources and information to help overcome barriers to school attendance. An online referral form is available to public school administrators to refer First American students and their families.

VOTER REGISTRATION

PHONE: (580) 310-6411 • TOLL FREE: (888) 661-0137 • FAX: (580) 310-6474 EMAIL: Rita.Loder@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Vote 2015 Lonnie Abbott Blud. • Ada, OK 74820

The election office conducts all tribal elections, registers eligible Chickasaw citizens to vote in tribal elections and updates voter records. Required forms are available at the above address, at the CDIB office, <u>any area office (see page 1)</u> or at the web address listed above.



CONTENTS

CHICKASAW NATION DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH (CNDH) CLINICS	
The Chickasaw Nation Medical Center (CNMC)	
Ardmore Area Satellite Health Clinics 오	
Purcell Area Satellite Health Clinics 오	
Tishomingo Area Satellite Health Clinics 오	
Aalhakoffichí (A Place For Healing) 오	
Achaaka (To Thrive) Home Visiting Program	
Chickasaw Health Information Center (CHIC) 🚇	
Chickasaw Nation Pediatric Collaborative 오	
Chickasaw Nation Research and Public Health	
CHICKASAW NATION WELLNESS CENTERS	
Chickasaw Nation WIC Program (Women, Infants and Children) 🚇 오	
Сніказна House	
Community Health Representative (CHR)	
Denture Program	
DIABETES CARE CENTER	
Empowered Living 오	
Endodontic Dental Service	
Eyeglasses and Contacts Program	
Farmers' Market Nutrition Program	
Food Distribution Program (FDP)	
Hearing Aid Program	
Hina' Chokma' (Good Road) 오	
Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food) Nutrition Programs 오	
Імра'сні (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program	
Medication Assistance Program	
Mental Health Services 🚇 오	
Moccasin Trails	
Native and Non-Native Spouse Prescription Program	
NITTAK HIMITTA' (A NEW DAY) 오	
Packed Promise	
Pediatric Dental Services	
Prescription Medications and Looapila' Clinic	
Sexual Assault Services 오	
Specialty Services	
Summer EBT for Children	
Tribal Health Program	
VIOLENCE PREVENTION SERVICES O	
Virtual Medical Visit 🚇	
WIC Farmers' Market Nutrition Program	
WINTER FRUIT AND VEGETABLE BENEFIT	

CHICKASAW NATION DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH (CNDH) CLINICS

WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net

THE CHICKASAW NATION MEDICAL CENTER (CNMC)

PHONE: (580) 436-3980 • TOLL FREE: (800) 851-9136 • FAX: (580) 421-4552 WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net 1921 Stonecipher Blud. • Ada, OK 74820 ADMIN. OFFICE HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

AAITHANA (A PLACE OF LEARNING) FAMILY MEDICINE RESIDENCY CLINIC PHONE: (580) 276-1846 • FAX: (580) 559-0864 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

AUDIOLOGY SERVICES PHONE: (580) 272-2701 • FAX: (580) 421-4576 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH PHONE: (580) 421-4591 • FAX: (580) 421-4586 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

CLINICAL NUTRITION OUTPATIENT SERVICES PHONE: (580) 272-2555 • TOLL FREE: (800) 851-9136 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

DENTAL SERVICES PHONE: (580) 421-4596 • **FAX:** (580) 421-4595 **HOURS:** Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT PHONE: (580) 421-4526 HOURS: 24 hours a day, 7 days a week

OPTOMETRY SERVICES PHONE: (580) 421-4508 • **TOLL FREE:** (800) 851-9136 • **FAX:** (580) 421-4511 **HOURS:** Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

OUTPATIENT PHYSICAL THERAPY CLINIC PHONE: (580) 310-6635 • FAX: (580) 436-2675 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PEDIATRIC CLINIC PHONE: (580) 421-4550 • FAX: (580) 421-6286 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PRIMARY CARE CLINIC PHONE: (580) 421-6260 • TOLL FREE: (800) 851-9136 • FAX: (580) 272-2708 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

(THE CHICKASAW NATION MEDICAL CENTER CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

THE CHICKASAW NATION MEDICAL CENTER (CNMC - CONTINUED)

SPECIALTY CLINIC

PHONE: (580) 421-4584 • TOLL FREE: (800) 851-9136 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

Specialty Clinic offers referral and consult-based services:

CARDIOLOGY	NEPHROLOGY
DERMATOLOGY	RHEUMATOLOGY
INFUSION CLINIC	

SURGERY CLINIC

PHONE: (580) 421-4531 • FAX: (580) 272-1277 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m.

Specialized surgical care is provided for the following specialties:

DIRECT SERVICES:	CONTRACTED SERVICES
ENDOSCOPY	(REQUIRES REFERRAL):
GENERAL SURGERY	ORTHOPEDICS
LIMB PRESERVATION	PODIATRY
VASECTOMY	UROLOGY
WOUND CARE	

WOMEN'S CLINIC

PHONE: (580) 421-6200 • FAX: (580) 421-6209 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

The **CNMC GIFT SHOP** offers a variety of First American jewelry, wood crafts, books published by the Chickasaw Press, snacks, soft drinks and an assortment of sundry items. **HOURS:** Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. • Closed holidays

OKCHAMALI'S CAFÉ offers an array of fresh, healthy and delicious menu items that sets it apart from other hospital cafeterias.

HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7 a.m-8 p.m. • Saturday and Sunday, 11 a.m.-2 p.m.

PATIENT RELATIONS provides general information and a private location to address patient concerns. Additional resources include hospitality and chaplain services for patients and their families during their visit or hospitalization.

PHONE: (580) 272-1037 · EMAIL: PxTeam@Chickasaw.net

ARDMORE AREA SATELLITE HEALTH CLINICS O

PHONE: (580) 226-8181 • TOLL FREE: (877) 242-4347 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net 2510 Chickasaw Blvd. • Ardmore, OK 73401

HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-6 p.m. • Closed holidays • See below for individual clinic hours.

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH

PHONE: (580) 222-2884 • FAX: (580) 222-2871 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

CLINICAL NUTRITION OUTPATIENT SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 222-9937 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

(ARDMORE AREA SATELLITE HEALTH CLINICS CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

ARDMORE AREA SATELLITE HEALTH CLINICS O (CONTINUED)

DENTAL CLINIC PHONE: (580) 222-2849 • FAX: (580) 222-2820 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-6 p.m. • Closed holidays

FAMILY PRACTICE PHONE: (580) 222-2866 • FAX: (580) 226-5471 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-6 p.m. • Closed holidays

HEALTH INFORMATION MANAGEMENT PHONE: (580) 222-2931 • FAX: (580) 223-4761 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

IMAGING PHONE: (580) 222-2878 • FAX: (580) 222-2898 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

LABORATORY PHONE: (580) 222-2905 • FAX: (580) 222-2856 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-6 p.m. • Closed holidays

OPTOMETRY/AUDIOLOGY CLINIC PHONE: (580) 222-2803 • FAX: (580) 222-2855 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-6 p.m. • Closed holidays

PATIENT BENEFITS ASSISTANCE PHONE: (580) 222-2879 • FAX: (580) 222-2864 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PEDIATRIC CLINIC PHONE: (580) 222-2950 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-6 p.m. • Closed holidays

PHARMACY PHONE: (580) 222-2833 • FAX: (580) 226-5476 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-6 p.m. • Closed holidays

PHYSICAL THERAPY PHONE: (580) 222-2840 • FAX: (580) 222-2841 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PURCELL AREA SATELLITE HEALTH CLINICS O

PHONE: (405) 527-4700 • TOLL FREE: (877) 584-3289 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net 1438 Hardcastle Blvd. • Purcell, OK 73080

HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-6 p.m. • Closed holidays • See below for individual clinic hours.

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH

PHONE: (405) 527-4700 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

CLINICAL NUTRITION OUTPATIENT SERVICES PHONE: (405) 767-8935 • FAX: (405) 527-4903 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

(PURCELL AREA SATELLITE HEALTH CLINICS CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

PURCELL AREA SATELLITE HEALTH CLINICS O (CONTINUED)

DENTAL CLINIC

PHONE: (405) 527-4700 • TOLL FREE: (877) 584-3289 • FAX: (405) 527-4903 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-6 p.m. • Closed holidays

IMAGING

PHONE: (405) 527-4700 • TOLL FREE: (877) 584-3289 • FAX: (405) 527-4903 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

LABORATORY

PHONE: (405) 527-4700 • TOLL FREE: (877) 584-3289 • FAX: (405) 527-4903 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-6 p.m. • Closed holidays

OPTOMETRY CLINIC

PHONE: (405) 527-4700 • FAX: (405) 527-4903 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PATIENT BENEFITS ASSISTANCE

PHONE: (405) 527-1627 • TOLL FREE: (877) 584-3289 • FAX: (405) 527-4903 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PEDIATRIC CLINIC

PHONE: (405) 527-4700 • TOLL FREE: (877) 584-3289 • FAX: (405) 527-4903 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PHARMACY

REFILL LINE: (405) 527-4911 • FAX: (405) 527-4965 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-6 p.m. • Closed holidays

PHYSICAL THERAPY

PHONE: (405) 527-4700 • TOLL FREE: (877) 584-3289 • FAX: (405) 527-4903 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PRIMARY CARE CLINIC PHONE: (405) 527-4700 • TOLL FREE: (877) 584-3289 • FAX: (405) 527-4903 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

TISHOMINGO AREA SATELLITE HEALTH CLINICS O

PHONE: (580) 371-2361 • TOLL FREE: (877) 240-2720 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net 817 E. 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-6 p.m. • Closed holidays • See below for individual clinic hours.

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH PHONE: (580) 387-2719 • FAX: (580) 387-2756 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

DENTAL CLINIC PHONE: (580) 387-2720 • **FAX:** (580) 387-2705 **HOURS:** Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

FAMILY PRACTICE CLINIC

PHONE: (580) 387-2722 • FAX (MAIN): (580) 387-2765 • FAX (NURSING): (580) 371-9672 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

(PURCELL AREA SATELLITE HEALTH CLINICS CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

TISHOMINGO AREA SATELLITE HEALTH CLINICS O (CONTINUED)

IMAGING/LABORATORY

PHONE: (580) 387-2721 • FAX IMAGING: (580) 387-2767 • FAX LAB: (580) 387-2766 MAMMOGRAPHY PHONE: (580) 387-2774 • MAMMOGRAPHY FAX: (580) 387-2727 IMAGING HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays LABORATORY HOURS: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

OPTOMETRY/AUDIOLOGY CLINIC

PHONE: (580) 387-2724 • FAX: (580) 387-2706 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PATIENT BENEFIT COORDINATOR

PHONE: (580) 387-2729 • FAX: (580) 371-9633 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PEDIATRIC CLINIC

PHONE: (580) 387-2722 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PHARMACY PHONE: (580) 387-2725 • FAX: (580) 371-3313 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-6 p.m. • Closed holidays

PHYSICAL THERAPY

PHONE: (580) 387-2726 • FAX: (580) 387-2713 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

AALHAKOFFICHÍ (A PLACE FOR HEALING) O

ADOLESCENT TRANSITIONAL LIVING CENTER **PHONE:** (405) 331-2300 • FAX: (405) 331-2302 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/Healing 101 Arrowhead Drive • Pauls Valley, OK 73075

Aalhakoffichí serves Chickasaw and other First American youth and their families who need support and recovery services stemming from significant mental health, substance use or family relational issues.

ACHAAKA (TO THRIVE) HOME VISITING PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-1313 · WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net 1925 Warrior Way · Ada, OK 74820

Parents who are pregnant or have young children can request educators visit their home to provide support and resources to enhance their general health and well-being.

CHICKASAW HEALTH INFORMATION CENTER (CHIC)

WEB: CHICResources.net

The Chickasaw Health Information Center (CHIC) is a website created with support from the National Library of Medicine that gives trustworthy information about medical conditions, medications, herbs and supplements and reliable health resources. The site provides access to quality health information for patients and families. Individuals can access the CHIC website from workstations at the clinics below or from anywhere using a computer or mobile device.

ADA

PHONE: (580) 436-3980 • TOLL FREE: (800) 851-9136 1921 Stonecipher Blvd. • Ada, OK 74820

ARDMORE PHONE: (580) 226-8181 • TOLL FREE: (877) 242-4347 2510 Chickasaw Blvd. • Ardmore, OK 73401

PURCELL PHONE: (405) 527-4700 • TOLL FREE: (877) 584-3289 1438 Hardcastle Blvd. • Purcell, OK 73080

TISHOMINGO PHONE: (580) 371-2361 • TOLL FREE: (877) 240-2720 817 E. 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460

CHICKASAW NATION PEDIATRIC COLLABORATIVE O

PHONE: (580) 272-2100 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/CNPC 830 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

A partnership between the departments of health and family services connects parents and health care providers with experts in autism therapy, youth mental health and developmental pediatrics. The collaborative works with families throughout assessment and treatment to provide support and resources.

Pediatric providers also gain access to experts in pediatric mental health and autism spectrum disorder (ASD) from across the country. Education opportunities for pediatric health care providers and the public are also available.

CHICKASAW NATION RESEARCH AND PUBLIC HEALTH

PHONE: (580) 272-1313 1925 Warrior Way • Ada, OK 74820

The Chickasaw Nation works alongside the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) to provide valuable research data from the First American population. Research and public health supports many initiatives designed to improve the health of Chickasaw communities while preserving the culture and heritage of the Chickasaw people. Communities and community partners are provided with valuable public health information, research and events.

CHICKASAW NATION WELLNESS CENTERS

WEB: Chickasaw.net/WellnessCenters

By offering access to education, weekly group classes and mentoring relationships, Chickasaw Nation Wellness Centers provide an inclusive and nurturing environment to improve health. Skilled and dedicated teams partner with members and guests. Classes are designed to improve strength, mobility, flexibility and quality of life.

The facilities are open to the public for a fee. Children must be 10 years of age or older to use equipment. All children 15 years old or younger must be accompanied by an adult.

ADA

PHONE: (580) 310-9661 • FAX: (580) 310-6666 230 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

ARDMORE

PHONE: (580) 222-2828 • FAX: (580) 222-2829 911 Locust St. NW • Ardmore, OK 73401

PURCELL

PHONE: (405) 527-1980 • FAX: (405) 527-1503 1420 Hardcastle Blvd. • Purcell, OK 73080

TISHOMINGO

PHONE: (580) 387-2711 • **FAX:** (580) 387-2712 821 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460

HOURS: (for all locations)

- Monday-Thursday, 5:30 a.m.-8 p.m. Friday, 5:30 a.m.-7 p.m.
- Saturday, 8 a.m.-noon Closed Sunday and holidays

CHICKASAW NATION WIC PROGRAM

(WOMEN, INFANTS AND CHILDREN)

TOLL FREE: (855) 559-0985 • **FAX:** (580) 421-4578 • **WEB:** <u>ChickasawNationHealth.net/WIC</u> Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

Eligible women who are pregnant, postpartum or breastfeeding and infants and children under age 5 may participate in the supplemental food and nutrition education program. WIC is designed to improve the health of participants during critical stages of growth and development.

Nutrition specialists, registered dietitians, board-certified lactation consultants and breastfeeding support is available to assist families.

For individual clinic hours of operation, visit <u>ChickasawNationHealth.net/WIC</u>. Applicants may call for an appointment, apply online or stop by any WIC clinic location.

24-HOUR BREASTFEEDING SUPPORT WARM LINE TOLL FREE: (888) 439-8970

Trained professionals ensure mothers receive accurate information and guidance tailored to individual needs.

(CHICKASAW NATION WIC PROGRAM CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

CHICKASAW NATION WIC PROGRAM

(WOMEN, INFANTS AND CHILDREN – CONTINUED) ▲ ○ ADA WIC CLINIC PHONE: (580) 421-4581 • FAX: (580) 421-4578 • EMAIL: AdaWIC@Chickasaw.net 1001 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820

ARDMORE WIC CLINIC

PHONE: (580) 226-8289 • TOLL FREE: (877) 897-2195 FAX: (580) 226-4883 • EMAIL: ArdmoreWIC@Chickasaw.net 2350 Chickasaw Blvd. • Ardmore, OK 73401

CHICKASAW NATION MEDICAL CENTER (CNMC) WIC CLINIC: (580) 276-1836 • FAX: (580) 272-1030 • EMAIL: AdaWIC@Chickasaw.net 1921 Stonecipher Blvd. • Ada, OK 74820

DUNCAN WIC CLINIC PHONE: (580) 470-8143 • FAX: (580) 255-0758 • EMAIL: DuncanWIC@chickasaw.net 1160 N. Highway 81 • Duncan, OK 73533

PAULS VALLEY WIC CLINIC

PHONE: (405) 238-5795 • **FAX**: (405) 331-2426 • **EMAIL**: PaulsValleyWIC@Chickasaw.net 20118 S. Indian Meridian Road • Pauls Valley, OK 73075

PURCELL WIC CLINIC PHONE: (405) 527-6967 • FAX: (405) 331-2426 • EMAIL: PurcellWIC@Chickasaw.net 1530 Hardcastle Blvd. • Purcell, OK 73080

SULPHUR WIC CLINIC PHONE: (580) 622-5795 • FAX: (580) 622-7198 • EMAIL: SulphurWIC@Chickasaw.net 4970 W. Highway 7 • Sulphur, OK 73086

TISHOMINGO WIC CLINIC

PHONE: (580) 371-9496 • FAX: (580) 387-2703 • EMAIL: TishomingoWIC@Chickasaw.net 817 E. 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460

CHIKASHA HOUSE

PHONE: (580) 421-2944 • FAX: (580) 421-2943 WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/ChikashaHouse 1921 Stonecipher Blvd. • Ada, OK 74820

The Chikasha House is a lodging facility that provides families or caregivers of patients admitted to the Chickasaw Nation Medical Center a convenient and relaxing "home away from home." There are two guest houses, each containing four guest rooms. One guest room in each house is handicap accessible. All rooms contain two double beds, a TV, refrigerator and private bathroom. In addition, both houses include a common kitchen and living area. Also available on-site are an outdoor playground, two serenity gardens, laundry facilities, a safe room and a state-of-the-art security and surveillance system. Lodging at Chikasha House is available upon referral.

COMMUNITY HEALTH REPRESENTATIVE (CHR)

CONTACT: Any area office (see page 1) · WEB: Chickasaw.net/CHR

Services offered by the CHR program include patient advocacy, liaison between clients and tribal and community resources, patient education, health promotion and disease prevention.

DENTURE PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-4596 • FAX: (580) 421-4595 WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/DentureProgram 1921 Stonecipher Blvd. • Ada, OK 74820

This program provides one pair of dentures per qualified individual every five years. Services include fitting, adjustments and repairs. Eligible individuals must complete a dental exam and receive a referral through one of the Chickasaw Nation Department of Health dental clinics.

DIABETES CARE CENTER

PHONE: (580) 421-4532 • TOLL FREE: (800) 851-9136 • FAX: (580) 421-4572 WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/DCC 1921 Stonecipher Blud. • Ada, OK 74820

Medical, educational, nutritional and exercise services are available to those who qualify. Additional services include **LIFERX** – a yearlong healthy lifestyle program, as well as a gestational diabetes program, retinal screening, dental hygiene and medical family therapy.

Medical services are by appointment and require referral from a primary medical provider or same-day clinic provider.

EMPOWERED LIVING O

PHONE: (580) 222-2928 • FAX: (580) 421-6286 WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/EmpoweredLiving 1921 Stonecipher Blud. • Ada, OK 74820 2510 Chickasaw Blud. • Ardmore, OK 73401

A multidisciplinary, consult-based clinic provides children, adolescents and teens specialized services and resources to assist them with achieving healthy lifestyle goals.

ENDODONTIC DENTAL SERVICE

PHONE: (580) 421-4596 • FAX: (580) 421-4595 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/Dental 1921 Stonecipher Blud. • Ada, OK 74820

Endodontic root canal treatment on permanent teeth is provided through this service. Eligible individuals must complete a dental exam and receive a referral through one of the Chickasaw Nation Department of Health dental clinics.

EYEGLASSES AND CONTACTS PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-2704 • FAX: (580) 421-4595 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/Eyeglasses 1005 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820

This program provides an allowance of \$300 toward contact lenses or one pair of glasses every two years for Chickasaw citizens. The eyeglasses are made by Oklahoma Optical, a tribally owned lens manufacturing business. Specialty lenses and frames are available at a low cost to the patient. Oklahoma Optical is located in:

ADA	NORMAN
ARDMORE	TISHOMINGO

FARMERS' MARKET NUTRITION PROGRAM

TOLL FREE: (855) 572-3433 • FAX: (580) 436-7225 EMAIL: SFMNP@Chickasaw.net • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/FarmersMarket 518 E. Arlington St. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

EBT benefits to purchase fresh fruits and vegetables at authorized farmers markets and stands are available from June through September.

SENIOR FARMERS' MARKET NUTRITION PROGRAM (SFMNP) provides eligible Chickasaw seniors, Chickasaw Warrior Society members and Chickasaw citizens who are considered 100% disabled with EBT benefits to purchase fresh fruits and vegetables from authorized farmers markets and farm stands. First American seniors age 55 and older and seniors 60 and older living in a First American household may also be eligible for these EBT benefits.

FOOD DISTRIBUTION PROGRAM (FDP)

TOLL FREE: (888) 436-7255 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/FDP 518 E. Arlington St. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

Nutrition education and a selection of fresh produce, frozen meats and traditional foods, including locally sourced items, are available for eligible shoppers through FDP grocery stores at nutrition centers in Ada, Ardmore, Duncan, Purcell and Tishomingo. Stores are closed the last two working days of the month. USDA income guidelines apply.

ADA NUTRITION SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 436-7255 • TOLL FREE: (888) 436-7255 518 E. Arlington St. • Ada, OK 74820 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

ARDMORE NUTRITION CENTER

PHONE: (580) 226-8289 • TOLL FREE: (877) 897-2195 2350 Chickasaw Blud. • Ardmore, OK 73401 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

COLBERT TAILGATE SITE

TOLL FREE: (888) 436-7255

HOURS: Available the second Thursday of each month from 9 a.m.-noon.

(FOOD DISTRIBUTION PROGRAM CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

FOOD DISTRIBUTION PROGRAM (FDP - CONTINUED)

DUNCAN NUTRITION CENTER

PHONE: (580) 470-2150 1302 W. Main St. • Duncan, OK 73533 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PURCELL NUTRITION CENTER

PHONE: (405) 527-6967 1530 Hardcastle Blvd. • Purcell, OK 73080 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

TISHOMINGO NUTRITION CENTER

PHONE: (580) 387-2781 824 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

HEARING AID PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-2701 • FAX: (580) 421-4576 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/HearingAid 1921 Stonecipher Blvd. • Ada, OK 74820

Following a hearing evaluation by a licensed audiologist, hearing aids are provided every three years for eligible Chickasaw citizens. Patients must be seen at one of the Chickasaw Nation health facilities for the hearing aid fitting. Audiology is available at the Chickasaw Nation Medical Center and Ardmore, Purcell and Tishomingo clinics.

HINA' CHOKMA' (GOOD ROAD) O

SUBSTANCE USE TREATMENT PROGRAM FOR MEN **PHONE:** (580) 332-6345 • **TOLL FREE:** (800) 851-9136 • **FAX:** (580) 421-7724 **WEB:** Chickasaw.net/GoodRoad *3115 E. Arlington St. • Ada, OK 74820*

Hina' Chokma' is a culturally guided, trauma-informed residential substance use treatment program serving First American men. This program provides men and their families with a healthy community and integrated treatment services promoting spiritual, emotional, physical and social wellness.

IMPA' KILIMPI' (STRONG FOOD) NUTRITION PROGRAMS O

PHONE: (580) 272-5506 • FAX: (580) 272-5501 WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/StrongFood 229 W. Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820

Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food) encompasses Chickasaw Nation programs focused on nutrition education.

GET FRESH! teaches healthy meal preparation through entertaining and interactive cooking demonstrations and videos led by nutrition educators. Included in these demonstrations are new recipes and skills meant to boost a family's everyday eating experiences. Classes are free and open to the public. <u>GetFreshCooking.com</u> offers fun and fresh recipes, videos and other resources to help users incorporate healthy meals into their daily lives.

(IMPA' KILIMPI' CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

IMPA' KILIMPI' (STRONG FOOD) NUTRITION PROGRAMS O

(CONTINUED)

BODY ADVENTURE is a Chickasaw culture-infused program based on the children's book, "Brave Little Anoli." It teaches fourth and fifth grade students how to maintain a healthy lifestyle through food and physical activity choices. This program is offered in select schools within the Chickasaw Nation. A larger-than-life walkthrough experience of 10 organs teaches students about nutrition, digestion and the impact of a healthy lifestyle on the body with animated videos.

EAGLE ADVENTURE offers engaging and interactive lessons to children with hands-on, health-focused learning and trying new foods. This program is offered in select schools educating first through third grade students within the Chickasaw Nation.

CHAMPION NUTRITION is a sports nutrition curriculum developed by a dietitian to enhance athletic performance and overall health. This program consists of a series of videos provided in a school or team setting.

COMMUNITY SHARING GARDENS demonstrate food sovereignty by teaching an assortment of gardening methods, including the use of recycled materials for planting, composting and indoor gardening. Produce harvested from these gardens is used in Get Fresh! cooking shows or distributed through Chickasaw Nation nutrition programs.

IMPA'CHI (LET'S EAT!) MEALS FOR KIDS PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-2526 • FAX: (580) 436-7225 EMAIL: Impachi@Chickasaw.net • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/MealsforKids 518 E. Arlington St. • Ada, OK 74820

Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) program partners with national and community organizations to provide nutritious meals year-round to all children between the ages of 1 and 18.

Impa'chi Meals for Kids sites are operated in Ada, Allen, Ardmore, Duncan, Purcell, Sulphur and Tishomingo.

MEDICATION ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 559-0532 • ALT PHONE: (580) 272-5710 • FAX: (580) 272-5711 1921 Stonecipher Blvd. • Ada, OK 74820

The medication assistance program provides select medications to Chickasaw citizens that are not available through the Chickasaw Nation Department of Health (CNDH) pharmacies. A prescription must be provided by a CNDH provider. Eligibility and restrictions may apply. The program has a formulary of approved medications. Controlled substances are not eligible.

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH PSYCHIATRY – ADA

PHONE: (580) 421-4591 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/BehavioralHealth 1921 Stonecipher Blud. • Ada, OK 74820

Behavioral health psychiatry provides psychiatric evaluations for the diagnosis and pharmacological treatment of many mental illnesses and behavioral conditions. Services are available to anyone who is a patient at the Chickasaw Nation Department of Health.

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH PSYCHIATRY – ARDMORE

PHONE: (580) 222-2884 2510 Chickasaw Blvd. • Ardmore, OK 73401

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH PSYCHIATRY – PURCELL

PHONE: (405) 527-4700 1438 Hardcastle Blvd. • Purcell, OK 73080

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH PSYCHIATRY – TISHOMINGO PHONE: (580) 387-2719 817 E. 6th St. • Tishomingo, OK 73460

CHOKMA PILACHI (TO SEND ALONG IN A GOOD WAY) PHONE: (580) 310-5719 • FAX: (580) 235-0559 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/ChokmaPilachi 1400 Hoppe Blvd., Suite 3 • Ada, OK 74820

This program provides psychological assessment, mental health testing and evaluation for adults and children. Assessments include developmental delays, learning disorders, attention-deficit/hyperactivity disorder (ADHD), autism spectrum disorder (ASD), dementia and more.

MEDICAL FAMILY THERAPY

PHONE: (580) 421-4591 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/MedicalFamily HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • In case of an emergency, please go to the nearest emergency room.

Medical family therapy addresses the biological, psychological, social and spiritual health of the individual and family during medical visits or outpatient therapy. These services are offered at the Chickasaw Nation Medical Center and the Ardmore, Purcell and Tishomingo health clinics.

Patients may be referred for specialized care, such as psychiatry, substance use treatment and/or external mental health treatment.

OUTPATIENT THERAPY SERVICES

Counseling services are available for children, adolescents, adults, couples and families. Therapy groups and educational workshops are also available to address topics including parenting, grief, relationships, anxiety, depression and substance use.

Navigation services are provided to help coordinate care and provide targeted consultations, screenings and support services.

(MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE)

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES AO (CONTINUED)

ADA OUTPATIENT THERAPY SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 436-1222 • FAX: (580) 436-1333 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/Outpatient 710 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PAULS VALLEY OUTPATIENT THERAPY SERVICES

PHONE: (405) 767-8940 • FAX: (405) 767-8950 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/Outpatient 111 Arrowhead Drive • Pauls Valley, OK 73075 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PURCELL OUTPATIENT THERAPY SERVICES

PHONE: (405) 767-8940 • **FAX**: (405) 767-8950 • **WEB**: ChickasawNationHealth.net/Outpatient 2314 N. Green Ave. • Purcell, OK 73080

HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-7 p.m. • After hours via telehealth only, 5-7 p.m. Closed holidays

RECOVERY AND RESTORATION SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 310-5719 • **FAX:** (580) 235-0559 • **WEB:** ChickasawNationHealth.net/Recovery 1400 Hoppe Blvd., Suite 3 • Ada, OK 74820

Participants can receive specialty support for substance use recovery and wellness, including screening and assessment, individual and group therapy, advocacy, peer support and additional resources.

SUICIDE PREVENTION SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 421-8734 EMAIL: PreventionServices@Chickasaw.net • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/Prevention 830 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

By promoting emotional well-being and reducing mental illness and substance use problems through education, suicide prevention services works to improve the overall health and quality of life of Chickasaw citizens, families and communities.

MOCCASIN TRAILS

PHONE: (580) 310-9661, ext. 21831 • ALT PHONE: (580) 272-8109 VISIT: Any Chickasaw Nation Wellness Center • WEB: Chickasaw.net/WellnessCenters

This program provides mentoring and incentives to encourage increased physical activity to improve overall health. Applications are available online or at any Chickasaw Nation Wellness Center.

NATIVE AND NON-NATIVE SPOUSE PRESCRIPTION PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-8725 • TOLL FREE: (855) 478-8725 • FAX: (580) 421-8701 EMAIL: CNRefillCenter@Chickasaw.net • WEB: CNRefillCenter.net 933 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820

Chickasaw citizens, First Americans and non-First American spouses with active private or Medicare Part D prescription coverage can receive prescription benefits through the Chickasaw Nation Pharmacy Refill Center. Eligibility includes federally recognized tribes only. Visit <u>CNRefillCenter.net</u> for terms and conditions.

Uninsured Chickasaw citizens younger than 19 years old living outside the Chickasaw Nation can contact the pharmacy refill center for eligibility requirements.

NITTAK HIMITTA' (A NEW DAY) O WOMEN'S AND CHILDREN'S RECOVERY CENTER PHONE: (580) 235-0554 • TOLL FREE: (844) 865-2190 FAX: (580) 272-1097 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/NewDay 2024 Te Ata Drive • Ada, OK 74820

Nittak Himitta' is a culturally guided, trauma-informed residential substance use treatment program serving First American women and their children up to age 12. The program fosters a healthy community promoting spiritual, emotional, physical and social wellness.

PACKED PROMISE

PHONE: (844) 230-3785 • WEB: PackedPromise.com EMAIL: PackedPromise@Chickasaw.net 518 E. Arlington St. • Ada, OK 74820

Packed Promise is a year-round home food delivery service for Chickasaw youth. Each month, participants order groceries for each child in the household online. In addition, each child receives an EBT card for \$15 each month to buy fresh, frozen or canned fruits and vegetables at participating grocery stores or farmers markets.

PEDIATRIC DENTAL SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 421-4596 • FAX: (580) 421-4595 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/Dental 1921 Stonecipher Blud. • Ada, OK 74820

This program provides dental care for children up to 8 years of age. Eligible individuals must complete a dental exam and receive a Medisaw referral through one of the Chickasaw Nation Department of Health dental clinics.

PRESCRIPTION MEDICATIONS AND LOOAPILA' CLINIC

PHONE: (580) 421-4569 • **FAX:** (580) 559-0509 1904 Carl Albert Blvd. • Ada, OK 74820

OUTPATIENT HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-6 p.m. • Weekends: 9 a.m.-6 p.m. **INPATIENT HOURS:** Available on-call 24 hours a day, 7 days a week

The pharmacy is available to dispense the medications prescribed by Chickasaw Nation Department of Health. Pharmacists work hand-in-hand with doctors to ensure patients receive the best possible drug treatment and are available to assist with instructions.

SEXUAL ASSAULT SERVICES O

PHONE: (580) 272-5580 • FAX: (580) 272-5554 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/SexualAssault LIGHTHORSE POLICE: (580) 436-1166 1100 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

Survivors of sexual assault are provided with a navigator who is on call 24 hours a day to assist with crisis intervention, safety planning, criminal advocacy, emergency shelter, supportive counseling, sexual assault nurse exams and other needs.

SPECIALTY SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 272-9318 • **FAX**: (580) 272-9673 1300 Hoppe Blvd., Suite 4 • Ada, OK 74820

Masali: Healing to Wellness Court participants will have their case assigned to a specialty services advocate who will connect them with resources, programs and services to aid them during their court process and recovery.

SUMMER EBT FOR CHILDREN

PHONE: (580) 272-1178 • TOLL FREE: (877) 256-3467 WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/SummerEBT 1001 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820

This nutrition benefit is available to any child, regardless of tribal affiliation. Applicants must be enrolled in a participating school district in pre-K – 12th grade. Qualifying families receive benefits on an EBT card, which allows for the purchase of healthy food during the summer months.

TRIBAL HEALTH PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-2704 • FAX: (580) 272-1277 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/TribalHealth EMAIL: Tribal.Health@Chickasaw.net 1921 Cradduck Road • Ada, OK 74820

The tribal health team helps Chickasaw citizens find health care providers, identify resources and provides financial assistance for vital unmet dental and medical needs that are not covered by existing tribal programs or other alternative resources.

VIOLENCE PREVENTION SERVICES O

PHONE: (580) 272-5580 • FAX: (580) 272-5554 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/DomesticViolence 24-HOUR HOTLINE: (855) 405-7645 1100 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

Survivors of crimes and their dependents can receive shelter, advocacy, career and education resources, transportation and referrals to counseling services.

BATTERER INTERVENTION SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 272-5580 • FAX: (580) 272-5554 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/OTAP 1100 Colony Drive • Ada, OK 74820

This 52-week violence prevention course applies a cognitive behavioral approach with an emphasis on culture, history and First American traditions to prevent violence in the home. Participants must be a Chickasaw citizen or First American, or someone who has been court ordered through Chickasaw tribal court. Participation can also be voluntary.

CRIME VICTIM'S SUPPORT SERVICES HOTLINE

PHONE: (580) 757-9068 • TOLL FREE: (833) 774-1601 EMAIL: CrimeVictimsSupport@Chickasaw.net

This hotline connects survivors of crimes and their families with programs and services that meet their needs. These may include law enforcement support, probation management, referrals to domestic violence or sexual assault services, child support, child welfare and other mental health services.

VIRTUAL MEDICAL VISIT

PHONE: (580) 272-2776 • TOLL FREE: (866) 610-7776 WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/VirtualVisit 1921 Stonecipher Blvd. • Ada, OK 74820

This service allows patients in Oklahoma with specific symptoms to have a live video chat with a health care provider. Patients who are not able to travel to the provider can still receive health care access for non-life threatening injuries or ailments.

WIC FARMERS' MARKET NUTRITION PROGRAM

TOLL FREE: (855) 559-0985 • FAX: (580) 421-4578 • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/WIC 1001 N. Country Club Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

EBT benefits to purchase fresh fruits and vegetables from authorized farmers markets and farm stands are provided to eligible WIC participants from June through September.

WINTER FRUIT AND VEGETABLE BENEFIT

TOLL FREE: (855) 572-3433 • FAX: (580) 436-7225 EMAIL: SFMNP@Chickasaw.net • WEB: ChickasawNationHealth.net/FarmersMarket 518 F. Arlington St. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

Each month between November and March, eligible Chickasaw seniors ages 55 and over, Chickasaw Warrior Society members and Chickasaw citizens who are considered 100% disabled can pick up food packages with fresh, frozen and shelf-stable fruits and vegetables. Chickasaw citizens participating in the Senior Farmer's Market Nutrition Program are automatically enrolled. Food packages may be picked up at any nutrition services location in Ada, Ardmore, Duncan, Purcell and Tishomingo. A scheduled pickup date is available once a month in Colbert, Oklahoma City and Tulsa.

CONTENTS

"37" Rental Program	
"98" Rental Program	
Chickasaw Housing Improvement Program (CHIP)	
Chickasaw Farms	
Construction Management Services	
Down Payment and/or Closing Cost Assistance Grant	
Home Rehabilitation Program	
Homeowner Preparedness Program	
Homeowners Program	
Housing Counseling Services	
Housing Satellite Offices	
Private Driveway Program	

"37" RENTAL PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-8800 • FAX: (580) 421-8885 • WEB: <u>Chickasaw.net/37Rental</u> 111 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 788 • Ada, OK 74821

Rental assistance is available to income-eligible families for apartments owned by the Chickasaw Nation Housing Authority. Apartment complexes are located in Ada, Ardmore, Duncan and nearby communities. Application preference is given to First Americans, veterans, elders and disabled individuals.

"98" RENTAL PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-8800 • FAX: (580) 421-8885 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/98Rental 111 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 788 • Ada, OK 74821

Rental assistance is available to First American families within the Chickasaw Nation who meet income eligibility requirements.

CHICKASAW HOUSING IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (CHIP)

PHONE: (580) 421-8800 • FAX: (580) 421-8885 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/CHIP 111 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 788 • Ada, OK 74821

CHIP provides rehabilitation services for Mutual Help program homes and grants to repair privately owned homes of income-eligible First Americans, including emergency repairs for Chickasaw citizens.

CHICKASAW FARMS

PHONE: (580) 369-4202, ext. 21091 EMAIL: ChickasawFarms@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/ChickasawFarms 609 W. Main St. • Davis, OK 73030

Chickasaw homeowners can receive a landscaping package that includes a set number of trees, shrubs, grasses, flowers and sod, as well as compost. Products must be picked up at Chickasaw Farms.

CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 559-0654 • **FAX:** (580) 559-0711 300 E. Arlington St., Box 1 • Ada, OK 74820

Chickasaw citizens and Chickasaw Nation employees can work with construction management services to navigate the process of designing and building a quality custom home within the Chickasaw Nation.

DOWN PAYMENT AND/OR CLOSING COST ASSISTANCE GRANT

PHONE: (580) 421-8800 • FAX: (580) 421-8820 EMAIL: HCLSGrantRequest@Chickasaw.net • WEB: Chickasaw.net/DownPayment 111 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 788 • Ada, OK 74821

A one-time grant of up to \$5,000 is available to help Chickasaw citizens with the down payment or closing costs of purchasing or refinancing their home.

HOME REHABILITATION PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-8800 • FAX: (580) 421-8885 231 Seabrook Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 1548 • Ada, OK 74821

Chickasaw citizens who need help with minor home repairs may be eligible for supplemental assistance once all other resources have been exhausted. Projects are reviewed and an assessment is provided.

HOMEOWNER PREPAREDNESS PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-8800 • FAX: (580) 421-8885 • WEB: <u>Chickasaw.net/StormShelter</u> 111 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 788 • Ada, OK 74821

Chickasaw citizens may be eligible for up to \$5,000 in assistance toward the installation of emergency preparedness shelter and equipment at their privately owned home. Citizens can reapply after 15 years. Elders over age 60 can reapply after five years.

Eligible items include, but are not limited to:

- Storm shelters
- Generators
- Pier wrapping

- Storm shutters
- Sand bags

HOMEOWNERS PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 421-8800 • FAX: (580) 421-8885 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/HomeOwners 111 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 788 • Ada, OK 74821

This program allows for the new construction of housing in accordance with the Native American Housing Assistance and Self-Determination Act (NAHASDA) for income-eligible First Americans, with Chickasaw citizen preference.

HOUSING COUNSELING SERVICES

PHONE: (580) 421-8800 • FAX: (580) 421-8820 • WEB: <u>Chickasaw.net/HousingCounseling</u> 111 Rosedale Road • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 788 • Ada, OK 74821

Counseling programs for home maintenance, family budgeting, fire and home safety, prepurchase and postpurchase, delinquency intervention and loss mitigation are offered to the public.

HOUSING SATELLITE OFFICES

ARDMORE HOUSING DIVISION OFFICE

PHONE: (580) 226-2095 • FAX: (580) 223-8831 402 Park St. SE • Ardmore, OK 73401 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

DUNCAN HOUSING DIVISION OFFICE

PHONE: (580) 252-5669 • FAX: (580) 252-9478 2414 Harris Drive • Duncan, OK 73533 HOURS: Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Closed holidays

PRIVATE DRIVEWAY PROGRAM

PHONE: (580) 272-5499 • FAX: (580) 272-5468 • WEB: Chickasaw.net/PrivateDriveway CONTACT: Any Chickasaw Nation Senior Center (see pages 46–47) 1901 N. Broadway Ave. • Ada, OK 74820 Send mail to: P.O. Box 788 • Ada, OK 74821

This program assists income-eligible Chickasaw elders (60 years of age and older), families with special needs and income-eligible Chickasaw veterans living within the Chickasaw Nation with the repair and/or construction of private driveways.

SYMBOLS	
"37" Rental Program	89
72-Hour Photography Competition	21
"98" Rental Program	89
184 Home Loan – See: Chickasaw Community Bank	<u>58</u>
Α	
Aaithana (A Place of Learning) Family Medicine	
Residency Clinic	71
Aalhakoffichi Adolescent Transitional Living Center	75
Abeka Apisachi Nursing Scholarship at East	
Central University	33
Academic assistance - See: Adult Learning Program	33
Academic support - See: Recruitment and	
Retention Program	39
Academies	
Chickasaw Arts Academy	5
CNASA Junior Academy	9
CNASA Senior Academy	g
WinStar Golf Academy	61
Youth Camps, Clinics and Academies	10
Aces Grill (at Chisholm Trail Casino)	56
Achaaka (To Thrive) Home Visiting Program	75
Achievement Award, Chickasaw Honor Club Outstand	ing <u> 35</u>
Achille Community Center	14
ACT/SAT Reimbursement Services	33
Ada Area Businesses	53-54
Ada Area Office	1
Ada Behavioral Health	71
Ada Child Development Center	6
Ada Community Center	14
ADA Compliant - See: Vocational Rehabilitation	51
Ada Gaming Center	53
Ada gym	15
Ada Health Clinic	
Ada Nutrition Services	<u>80</u>
Ada Oklahoma Optical	<u>54</u>
Ada Outpatient Physical Therapy Clinic	
Ada Pediatric Clinic	71
Ada Primary Care Clinic	71
Ada School-To-Work Program	40
Ada Senior Center	46
Ada Travel Gaming	53
Ada Wellness Center	77

Ada WIC Clinic	78
ADHD – See: Chokma Pilachi	83
Administrative assistant training - See: Chickasaw Institute	of
Technology (CIT)	<u>35</u>
Administrative Offices and Tribal Government	<u>3</u>
Adolescent Transitional Living Center (Aalhakoffichí)	75
Adrift Boutique (at The Riverstar Casino)	<u>60</u>
Adrift Boutique (at West Bay Casino and Resort)	<u>56</u>
Adult Art Classes	41
Adult Learning Program	33
Adult Writing Contest – See: Chickasaw Nation Anolí (Stor	y)
Creative Writing Contest	25
Advanced Placement (AP) Exams/College Level Examinati	on
Program (CLEP)	33
Advocate	
Career Advocacy	48
Community Health Representative	<u>79</u>
Patient Benefit Coordinator – Tishomingo	75
Patient Benefits Assistance – Ardmore	73
Patient Benefits Assistance – Purcell	74
After School Arts Program (ASAP)	41
Alcohol and drug treatment – See: Nittak Himitta'	<u>85</u>
The Ale House (at Riverwind Casino)	57
A New Day – See: Nittak Himitta'	<u>85</u>
Angel Tree	13
Annual Meeting & Festival, Chickasaw	
Anticoagulation management - See: Prescription Medicati	ons
and Looapila' Clinic	<u>85</u>
Apartments, Chickasaw Elder Independent Living (CEILA)	42
Apelachi (Support) Business Incubator Program	<u>63</u>
Apela Student Mentors	<u>39</u>
Apprenticeships - See: Chickasaw Institute of	
Technology (CIT)	<u>35</u>
Archaeology	
Chickasaw Archaeological Survey Program	
Chickasaw Explorers	
Junior Native Explorers	10
Archives - See: Chickasaw Cultural Center	
Ardmore Area Businesses	4-55
Ardmore Area Office	<u> </u>
Ardmore Area Satellite Health Clinics	2-73
Ardmore Behavioral Health	
Ardmore Chickasaw Youth Club	<u>6</u>

	Ardmore Child Development Center	<u>6</u>	The Artesian	<u>59</u>
Ardmore CTS II	Ardmore Community Center	14	Bedré Café	
Ardmore Pertal Clinic	Ardmore CTS I	<u>54</u>	CTS Express	
Ardmore Family Practice 73 Luce at the Artesian Ardmore Read Start 36 Sheenique at the Artesian Ardmore Head Start 36 Sweet Switz at the Artesian Ardmore Obtained Optical 52 Chokma's Gallery 21 Ardmore Platent Beefits Assistance 73 Artist studios 21 Ardmore Pharmacy 73 Artist studios 21 Ardmore Pharmacy 73 Artist studios 21 Ardmore School To-Work Program 40 Art Market, Hushtola (Winter) 29 Ardmore School To-Work Program 40 Art Market, Hushtola (Winter) 29 Ardmore Real Office 74 Arts Education, Visual 41 Ardmore Area Office 74 Art School (Assaw Monan Exhibit 21 Ardmore Area Office 74 Art School (Assaw 32 Purcell Area Office 74	Ardmore CTS II	<u>54</u>	The Fountain Club	
Ardmore gym	Ardmore Dental Clinic	<u>73</u>	Little Soles Spa	
Ardmore Head Start 36 Shoenique at the Artesian Ardmore Heatin Information Management 73 Solerenity Spa Ardmore Housing Division Office 91 Springs at the Artesian Ardmore Hunding Division Office 91 Syrings at the Artesian Ardmore Nutrition Center 80 ARtesian Gallery & Studios 21 Ardmore Nutrition Center 80 ARtesian Gallery & Studios 21 Ardmore Optimetry/Audiology Clinic 73 Artifacts - See Chickasaw Explorers 24 Ardmore Platient Benefits Assistance 73 Artist studios 21 Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Artist studios 21 Ardmore Senior Center 41 41 21 Ardmore Vic Clinic 78 Art Seducation, Visual 41 Area Office Art - See Chickasaw Young Artist Studio (CYAS) 41 Ardmore Vic Clinic 78 Art Seducation, Visual 41 Ardmore Wellness Center 77 Art Seducation, Visual 41 Area Office Art - See Chickasaw Press 26 Ardmore Area Office Art - See Chickasaw Art Festival 21 <t< td=""><td>Ardmore Family Practice</td><td>73</td><td>Luxe at the Artesian</td><td></td></t<>	Ardmore Family Practice	73	Luxe at the Artesian	
Ardmore Head Start 36 Shoenique at the Artesian Ardmore Heatin Information Management 73 Solerenity Spa Ardmore Housing Division Office 91 Springs at the Artesian Ardmore Hunding Division Office 91 Syrings at the Artesian Ardmore Nutrition Center 80 ARtesian Gallery & Studios 21 Ardmore Nutrition Center 80 ARtesian Gallery & Studios 21 Ardmore Optimetry/Audiology Clinic 73 Artifacts - See Chickasaw Explorers 24 Ardmore Platient Benefits Assistance 73 Artist studios 21 Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Artist studios 21 Ardmore Senior Center 41 41 21 Ardmore Vic Clinic 78 Art Seducation, Visual 41 Area Office Art - See Chickasaw Young Artist Studio (CYAS) 41 Ardmore Vic Clinic 78 Art Seducation, Visual 41 Ardmore Wellness Center 77 Art Seducation, Visual 41 Area Office Art - See Chickasaw Press 26 Ardmore Area Office Art - See Chickasaw Art Festival 21 <t< td=""><td>Ardmore gym</td><td><u>15</u></td><td>Okie Twister Co.</td><td></td></t<>	Ardmore gym	<u>15</u>	Okie Twister Co.	
Ardmore Health Information Management 73 Soletenity Spa Ardmore Housing Division Office 91 Springs at the Artesian Ardmore Iaboratory 73 Art galleries Ardmore Nutrition Center 80 ARTesian Gallery & Studios 21 Ardmore Oklahoma Optical 55 Chokma's Gallery 221 Ardmore Optometry/Audiology Clinic 73 Artifacts - See Chickasow Explorers 24 Ardmore Potatine Benefits Assistance 73 Artifacts - See Chickasow Explorers 24 Ardmore Potatine Clinic 73 Artifacts - See Chickasow Explorers 24 Ardmore Priamacy 73 Artifacts - See Chickasow Explorers 24 Ardmore Priamacy 73 Artifacts - See Chickasow Explorers 24 Ardmore Priamacy 73 Art Stast studios 21 Ardmore School-To-Work Program 40 Art Market, Hushtola (Winter) 29 Ardmore Vellenes Center 72 Arts Education, Visual 41 Ardmore Wilc Clinic 78 Arts Education, Visual 41 Ardmore Wilc Clinic 78 Arts Education, Visual 41 Ardmore Area Offic			Shoenique at the Artesian	
Ardmore Housing Division Office 91 Springs at the Artesian Ardmore Imaging 73 Sweet Switz at the Artesian Ardmore Nutrition Center 80 ARTesian Gallery & Studios 21 Ardmore Nutrition Center 80 Ratesian Gallery & Studios 21 Ardmore Polatine Contextry/Audiology Clinic 73 Artifacts 24 Ardmore Patient Benefits Assistance 73 Artifacts 24 Ardmore Phatient Benefits Assistance 73 Artifacts 24 Ardmore Phatical Therapy 73 Artifacts 21 Ardmore School-To-Work Program 40 Art Market, Hushtola (Winter) 29 Ardmore School-To-Work Program 40 Art for the Chickasaw Young Artists Studio (CYAS) 41 Area Office Art for the Chickasaw Young Artists Studio (CYAS) 41 41 42	Ardmore Health Information Management	73		
Ardmore Imaging	Ardmore Housing Division Office	91	Springs at the Artesian	
Ardmore Laboratory 73 Art galleries Ardmore Nutrition Center 80 ARTesian Gallery & Studios 21, Ardmore Oklahoma Optical 55 ArtGamer Qation English 27, Ardmore Potometry/Audiology Clinic 73 Artfacts - <i>See Chickasaw Explorers</i> 24, Ardmore Patient Benefits Assistance 73 Artfacts - <i>See Chickasaw Explorers</i> 24, Ardmore Pharmacy 73 Artfacts - <i>See Chickasaw Explorers</i> 24, Ardmore Pharmacy 73 Artfacts - <i>See Chickasaw Explorers</i> 24, Ardmore Pharmacy 73 Artfacts - <i>See Chickasaw Young Artists</i> 21, Ardmore Senior Center 40 Art Market, Hushtola (Winter) 29, Ardmore Will Clinic 78 Arts Education, Visual 41, Area Office Art See Chickasaw Nation 1, Art - <i>See Chickasaw Press</i> 26, Add area Office Arts Festival, Artesian 21, Hushtola (Winter) Art Market 22, Duncan Area Office Arts, Performing 30, 31, 31, 21, Purcell Area Office Arts Person, After School (ASAP) 41, Assult Services, Sexual 35,				
Ardmore Nutrition Center 80 ARTesian Gallery & Studios 21. Ardmore Oklahoma Optical 55 Chokma'si Gallery 22. Ardmore Optometry/Audiology Clinic 73 Artifacts - See Chickasaw Explorers 24. Ardmore Patient Benefits Assistance 73 Artifacts - See Chickasaw Explorers 24. Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Artifacts - See Chickasaw Explorers 24. Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Artifacts - See Chickasaw Explorers 24. Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Artifacts - See Chickasaw Explorers 24. Ardmore School To-Work Program 40 Art Market, Hushtola (Winter) 29. Ardmore Senior Center 40 Art of the Chickasaw Woman Exhibit 21. Ardmore Will Clinic 78 Arts Cademy, Chickasaw 5. Ardmore Area Office Arts Festival, Artesian 21. Arda Area Office Arts Festival, Artesian 21. Arta Area Office Arts Festival, Artesian 21. Audianoma City Area Office Arts Performing 30-51. Sulphur Area Office Arts Performing 30-51. Art classes			Art galleries	
Ardmore Oklahoma Optical 55 Chokma'si Gallery 22 Ardmore Optometry/Audiology Clinic 73 Exhibit C Gallery 58 Ardmore Patient Benefits Assistance 73 Artifacts - See Chickosow Explorers 24 Ardmore Patient Benefits Assistance 73 Artifacts - See Chickosow Explorers 24 Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Artist studios 21 Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Artist studios 21 Ardmore School-To-Work Program 40 Art Market, Hushtola (Winter) 29 Ardmore School-To-Work Program 40 Art Market, Hushtola (Winter) 29 Ardmore Wellness Center 77 Arts Cademy, Chickasaw 51 Ardmore WC Clinic 78 Arts Education, Visual 41 Area Offices, Chickasaw Nation 1 Art - See Chickasaw Press 26 Ardmore Area Office Art shows or markets 21 Ardmore Area Office 21 Ardanore Area Office Art shows and Market (SEASAM) 51 22 Paus Valle Area Office Arts Festival 41 Asta Program, After School (ASAP) 41 Adut Art Classes	-		5	21
Ardmore Optometry/Audiology Clinic 73 Exhibit C Gallery 58 Ardmore Patient Benefits Assistance 73 Artifacts - See Chickosaw Explorers 24 Ardmore Pediatric Clinic 73 Artifacts - See Chickosaw Explorers 24 Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Artist studios 21 Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Artist studios 21 Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Artist Studios 21 Ardmore School To-Work Program 40 Art Market, Hushtola (Winter) 29 Ardmore Wellness Center 77 Art Scademy, Chickasaw Woman Exhibit 21 Ardmore WUC Clinic 78 Arts Education, Visual 41 Area Office Art - See: Chickasaw Press 26 Ardmore Area Office Art shows or markets 21 Duncan Area Office Art shows or markets 21 Purcell Area Office Arts Performing 30 31 Purcell Area Office Arts Program, After School (ASAP) 41 Act classes ASAP - See After School (Arts Program 41 Act classes ASAP - See After School (Arts Program 41				
Ardmore Patient Benefits Assistance 73 Artifacts - See Chickasaw Explorers .24 Ardmore Pediatric Clinic 73 Artist studios Ardmore Pharmacy 73 Artist studios Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Artist studios Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Artist studios Ardmore School-To-Work Program 40 Art Market, Hushtola (Winter) .29 Ardmore Senior Center .46 Art of the Chickasaw Woman Exhibit .21 Ardmore Wellness Center .77 Arts Academy, Chickasaw .5 Ardmore WC Clinic .78 Arts Education, Visual .41 Area Office .71 Arts Sectival, Artesian .21 Ardmore Area Office .72 Art shows or markets .29 Duncan Area Office .71 Hushtola (Winter) Art Market .29 Sulphur Area Office .72 Arts Performing .30-31 Sulphur Area Office .71 Arts Program, After School (ASAP) .41 Adult Art Classes .41 Assault Services, Sexual .85 Beadwork Studio .21 Assesstance for programs/services - See: Citizen <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>				
Ardmore Pediatric Clinic				
Ardmore Pharmacy 73 ARTesian Gallery & Studios 21 Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Chickasaw Young Artists Studio (CYAS) 41 Ardmore School-To-Work Program 40 Art Market, Hushtola (Winter) 29 Ardmore Senior Center 46 Art of the Chickasaw Woman Exhibit 21 Ardmore Wellness Center 77 Arts Academy, Chickasaw 52 Ardmore Wil Clinic 78 Arts Education, Visual 41 Area Office Art - See: Chickosaw Press 26 Ada Area Office Art see: Chickosaw Press 26 Duncan Area Office Art shows or markets 21 Duncan Area Office Arts Festival, Artesian Arts Festival 21 Hushtola (Winter) Art Market 229 Southeastern Arts Show and Market (SEASAM) 31 Purcell Area Office Arts, Performing 30 31 Purcell Area Office Arts Program, After School (ASAP) 41 Assult Services, Sexual 35 32 32 Art classes Assult Services, Sexual 35 32 Art classes Assistance for programs/services, Sexual 35	Ardmore Pediatric Clinic	73		
Ardmore Physical Therapy 73 Chickasaw Young Artists Studio (CYAS) 41 Ardmore School-To-Work Program 40 Art Market, Hushtola (Winter) 29 Ardmore Senior Center 46 Art of the Chickasaw Woman Exhibit 21 Ardmore Wellness Center 77 Arts Academy, Chickasaw 5 Ardmore WIC Clinic 78 Arts Education, Visual 41 Area Office Art - See: Chickasaw Press 26 Ada Area Office Art shows or markets 21 Duncan Area Office Art shows or markets 21 Duncan Area Office Arts Festival, Artesian 21 Pauls Valley Area Office Artes Program, After Setool (ASAP) 31 Purcell Area Office Arts Program, After School (ASAP) 41 Art classes 45AP - See: After School Arts Program 41 Adult Art Classes 41 Assault Services, Sexual 85 Beadwork Studio 21 Assessment, psychological - See: Chickma Pilachi 33 Art consets, Butterfly 41 Assistance for programs/services - See: Citizen 35 Art consets, Nation 21 Assistance Program 45			ARTesian Gallery & Studios	21
Ardmore School-To-Work Program 40 Art Market, Hushtola (Winter)				
Ardmore Senior Center 46 Art of the Chickasaw Woman Exhibit 21. Ardmore Wellness Center 77. Arts Academy, Chickasaw 5. Ardmore WIC Clinic 78 Arts Education, Visual 41. Area Offices, Chickasaw Nation 1 Art - See: Chickasaw Press 26. Ada Area Office Arts Festival, Artesian 21. Ardmore Area Office Art shows or markets 21. Duncan Area Office Art shows or markets 21. Pauls Valley Area Office Arts Festival 21. Pauls Valley Area Office Arts, Performing 30-31. Purcell Area Office Arts Program, After School (ASAP) 41. Purcell Area Office Arts Program, After School (ASAP) 41. Att classes ASAP - See After School (ASAP) 41. Adult Art Classes 41. Assault Services, Sexual 85. Beadwork Studio 21. Assistance for programs/services - See: Chickma Pilachi 85. Art contest, 72-Hour Photography 21. Assistance Program 13. Artesian Arts Festival 21. Assistance Program 14. Artesian A			-	
Ardmore Wellness Center 77 Arts Academy, Chickasaw 5 Ardmore WIC Clinic 78 Arts Education, Visual 41 Area Offices, Chickasaw Nation 1 Art - See Chickasaw Press 26 Ada Area Office Arts Festival, Artesian 21 Ardmore Area Office Art shows or markets 21 Duncan Area Office Art shows or markets 22 Oklahoma City Area Office Arts, Performing 30-31 Purcell Area Office Arts, Performing 30-31 Sulphur Area Office Arts Program, After School (ASAP) 41 Tishomingo Area Office Art Workshops, Senior Citizens 41 Act classes 41 Assault Services, Sexual 85 Beadwork Studio 21 Assessment, psychological - See: Chokma Pilachi 83 Art competitions Assistance for programs/services - See: Citizen 32 Art Contest, 72-Hour Photography 21 Support Center 13 Artesian Arts Festival 21 Support Center 13 Artesian Gailery & Studios 21 College Graduation Fee Reimbursement 37 College Graduation Fee	-			
Ardmore WIC Clinic78Arts Education, Visual41Area Offices, Chickasaw Nation1Art - See: Chickasaw Press26Ada Area OfficeArts Festival, Artesian21Ardmore Area OfficeArt shows or marketsDuncan Area OfficeArt shows or marketsDuncan Area OfficeArt shows or marketsPauls Valley Area OfficeArts, PerformingPurcell Area OfficeArts, PerformingSulphur Area OfficeArts, PerformingSulphur Area OfficeArt ClassesAdult Art ClassesASAP - See: After School (ASAP)Adult Art Classes41Adult Art Classes41Adult Art S Festival21Art competitionsAssistance for programs/services - See: CitizenArt Contest, 72-Hour Photography21Artesian Arts Festival21Support Center.13Art Contest, Butterfly.41Artesian Arts Festival.21Contest, Rutterfly.41Artesian Gasino.59College Graduation Fee Reimbursement.37Community Service Block Grant.16College Graduation Fee Reimbursement.37Community Service Block Grant.16				
Area Offices, Chickasaw Nation.1Art - See: Chickasaw Press.26Ada Area OfficeArts Festival, Artesian.21Ardmore Area OfficeArt shows or marketsDuncan Area OfficeArt shows or marketsDuncan Area OfficeArtesian Arts Festival.21Hushtola (Winter) Art Market.29Pauls Valley Area OfficeSoutheastern Art Show and Market (SEASAM).31Purcell Area OfficeArts, Performing.30-31Sulphur Area OfficeArts Program, After School (ASAP).41Tishomingo Area OfficeArt Vorkshops, Senior Citizens.41Adult Art ClassesASAP - See: After School Arts Program.41Adult Art Classes.41Assault Services, Sexual.85Beadwork Studio.21Support Center.13Art contest, 72-Hour Photography.21Support Center.13Art Contest, Rutterfly.41Assistance Program.42Child Care Assistance Program.42Child Care Assistance Program.43Artesian Arts Festival.21Support Center.13Art Contest, Rutterfly.41Assistance Program.43Artesian Casino.59College Graduation Fee Reimbursement.37Community Service Block Grant.16Community Service Block Grant.16				
Ada Area OfficeArts Festival, Artesian21.Ardmore Area OfficeArt shows or markets21.Duncan Area OfficeArt shows or markets21.Oklahoma City Area OfficeArtesian Arts Festival21.Pauls Valley Area OfficeArtesian Arts Festival29.Pauls Valley Area OfficeSoutheastern Art Show and Market (SEASAM)31.Purcell Area OfficeArts, Performing30-31.Sulphur Area OfficeArts Program, After School (ASAP)41.Tishomingo Area OfficeArt Vorkshops, Senior Citizens41.Adult Art Classes41.Assault Services, Sexual85.Beadwork Studio21.Assessment, psychological - See: Chokma Pilachi83.Art competitionsArts Festival21.Support Center13.Art Contest, 72-Hour Photography21.Assistance programs13.Art Contest, Rutterfly4.Burial Assistance Program13.Child Care Assistance Program13.Child Care Assistance Program37.College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37.Community Service Block Grant37.Community Service Block Grant37.37.37.Artesian Gallery & Studios21.Community Service Block Grant37.Artesian Gallery & Studios21.Community Service Block Grant37.Community Service Block Grant37.37.37.Artesian Gallery & Studios21.Community Service Block Grant37.Artesian Gallery & Studios21.3				
Ardmore Area OfficeArt shows or marketsDuncan Area OfficeArtesian Arts Festival21Oklahoma City Area OfficeArtesian Arts Festival29Pauls Valley Area OfficeSoutheastern Art Show and Market (SEASAM)31Purcell Area OfficeArts, Performing30-31Sulphur Area OfficeArts Program, After School (ASAP)41Tishomingo Area OfficeArts Program, After School (ASAP)41Adult Art classesASAP - See: After School Arts Program41Adult Art Classes41Asseult Services, Sexual85Beadwork Studio21Assessment, psychological - See: Chokma Pilachi83Art competitionsAssistance for programs/services - See: Citizen31Art Contest, 72-Hour Photography21Assistance Program13Artesian Arts Festival21Child Care Assistance Program13Artesian Arts Festival21College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37Artesian Gallery & Studios21Community Service Block Grant14	the second s			
Oklahoma City Area OfficeHushtola (Winter) Art Market29Pauls Valley Area OfficeSoutheastern Art Show and Market (SEASAM)31Purcell Area OfficeArts, Performing30-31Sulphur Area OfficeArts, Performing30-31Sulphur Area OfficeArts Program, After School (ASAP)41Tishomingo Area OfficeArt Workshops, Senior Citizens41Art classesASAP - See: After School Arts Program41Adult Art Classes41Assault Services, Sexual85Beadwork Studio21Assessment, psychological - See: Chokma Pilachi83Art competitionsAssistance for programs/services - See: Citizen33Art Contest, 72-Hour Photography21Assistance Program13Artesian Arts Festival21Support Center13Artesian Casino21Assistance Program13Artesian Gallery & Studios21College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37Community Service Block Grant1634	Ardmore Area Office			
Oklahoma City Area OfficeHushtola (Winter) Art Market29Pauls Valley Area OfficeSoutheastern Art Show and Market (SEASAM)31Purcell Area OfficeArts, Performing30-31Sulphur Area OfficeArts, Performing30-31Sulphur Area OfficeArts Program, After School (ASAP)41Tishomingo Area OfficeArt Workshops, Senior Citizens41Art classesASAP - See: After School Arts Program41Adult Art Classes41Assault Services, Sexual85Beadwork Studio21Assessment, psychological - See: Chokma Pilachi83Art competitionsAssistance for programs/services - See: Citizen33Art Contest, 72-Hour Photography21Assistance Program13Artesian Arts Festival21Support Center13Artesian Casino21Assistance Program13Artesian Gallery & Studios21College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37Community Service Block Grant1634	Duncan Area Office		Artesian Arts Festival	21
Pauls Valley Area OfficeSoutheastern Art Show and Market (SEASAM)31Purcell Area OfficeArts, Performing30-31Sulphur Area OfficeArts Program, After School (ASAP)41Tishomingo Area OfficeArt Workshops, Senior Citizens41Art classesASAP - See: After School Arts Program41Adult Art Classes41Assault Services, Sexual85Beadwork Studio21Assessment, psychological - See: Chokma Pilachi83Art competitionsAssistance for programs/services - See: Citizen13Art Contest, 72-Hour Photography21Assistance programs13Art Contest, Rutterfly4Burial Assistance Program13Artesian Arts Festival21Child Care Assistance Program64College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37Community Service Block Grant1621College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37	Oklahoma City Area Office			
Purcell Area OfficeArts, Performing30–31.Sulphur Area OfficeArts Program, After School (ASAP)41.Tishomingo Area OfficeArt Workshops, Senior Citizens41.Art classesASAP - See: After School Arts Program41.Adult Art Classes41.Assault Services, Sexual85.Beadwork Studio21.Assessment, psychological - See: Chokma Pilachi83.Art competitionsAssistance for programs/services - See: Citizen13.Art Contest, 72-Hour Photography21.Assistance programs13.Art Contest, Butterfly4Burial Assistance Program13.Artesian Arts Festival21.Child Care Assistance Program64.College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37.Community Service Block Grant16.	,			
Sulphur Area OfficeArts Program, After School (ASAP)41Tishomingo Area OfficeArt Workshops, Senior Citizens41Art classesASAP - See: After School Arts Program41Adult Art Classes41Assault Services, Sexual85Beadwork Studio21Assessment, psychological - See: Chokma Pilachi83Art competitionsAssistance for programs/services - See: Citizen83Art contest, 72-Hour Photography21Support Center13Art contest, Butterfly4Assistance Program64Child Care Assistance Program64Child Care Assistance Program64College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37Community Service Block Grant16			-	
Tishomingo Area OfficeArt Workshops, Senior Citizens41Art classesASAP - See: After School Arts Program41Adult Art Classes41Assault Services, Sexual85Beadwork Studio21Assessment, psychological - See: Chokma Pilachi83Art competitionsAssistance for programs/services - See: Citizen13Art contest, 72-Hour Photography21Support Center13Art contest, 72-Hour Photography21Assistance programsArt contest, Butterfly4Burial Assistance Program13Artesian Arts Festival21Child Care Assistance Program64College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37ARTesian Gallery & Studios21Community Service Block Grant16	Sulphur Area Office			
Art classesASAP - See: After School Arts Program41Adult Art Classes41Assault Services, Sexual85Beadwork Studio21Assessment, psychological - See: Chokma Pilachi83Art competitionsAssistance for programs/services - See: CitizenArtesian Arts Festival21Support Center13Art Contest, 72-Hour Photography21Assistance programsArt contest, Butterfly4Burial Assistance Program13Artesian Arts Festival21Child Care Assistance Program64College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37Community Service Block Grant16			0	
Adult Art Classes41Assault Services, Sexual85Beadwork Studio21Assessment, psychological - See: Chokma Pilachi83Art competitionsAssistance for programs/services - See: CitizenArtesian Arts Festival21Support Center13Art Contest, 72-Hour Photography21Assistance programsArt contest, 8utterfly4Burial Assistance Program13Artesian Arts Festival21Child Care Assistance Program64The Artesian Gallery & Studios21Community Service Block Grant37				
Beadwork Studio21Assessment, psychological - See: Chokma Pilachi83Art competitionsAssistance for programs/services - See: CitizenArtesian Arts Festival21Support CenterArt Contest, 72-Hour Photography21Assistance programsArt Contest, Butterfly4Burial Assistance ProgramArtesian Arts Festival21Child Care Assistance ProgramArtesian Casino59College Graduation Fee ReimbursementARTesian Gallery & Studios21Community Service Block Grant	Adult Art Classes	41		
Art competitionsAssistance for programs/services - See: CitizenArtesian Arts Festival21Art Contest, 72-Hour Photography21Art Contest, Butterfly4Artesian Arts Festival21Artesian Arts Festival21Artesian Arts Festival21Contest, Butterfly4Artesian Arts Festival21Child Care Assistance Program64College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37ARTesian Gallery & Studios21Community Service Block Grant16	Beadwork Studio	21		
Art Contest, 72-Hour Photography21Assistance programsArt Contest, Butterfly4Burial Assistance Program13Artesian Arts Festival21Child Care Assistance Program64The Artesian Casino59College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37ARTesian Gallery & Studios21Community Service Block Grant16	Art competitions			
Art Contest, 72-Hour Photography21Assistance programsArt Contest, Butterfly4Burial Assistance Program13Artesian Arts Festival21Child Care Assistance Program64The Artesian Casino59College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37ARTesian Gallery & Studios21Community Service Block Grant16	Artesian Arts Festival	21	Support Center	13
Art Contest, Butterfly4Burial Assistance Program13Artesian Arts Festival2.1Child Care Assistance Program64The Artesian Casino59College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37ARTesian Gallery & Studios2.1Community Service Block Grant16			Assistance programs	
Artesian Arts Festival21Child Care Assistance Program64The Artesian Casino59College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37ARTesian Gallery & Studios21Community Service Block Grant16			Burial Assistance Program	13
The Artesian Casino59College Graduation Fee Reimbursement37ARTesian Gallery & Studios21Community Service Block Grant16			0	
ARTesian Gallery & Studios 21 Community Service Block Grant 16	The Artesian Casino	<u>59</u>		
	-			

Assistance programs (continued)

	Fee Assistance Grant	37
	Funeral – See: Burial Assistance Program	13
	License and Certification Fee Assistance Program	<u>38</u>
	Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	17
	Medication Assistance Program (MAPS)	82
	Re-Entry Transitional Employment Program	<u>51</u>
	Special Education Services	40
	Student Support Program	40
	Tribal Health Program	<u>86</u>
	Tutoring Assistance Program	40
	Youth Support Reimbursement Program	41
	See also: High School Senior Expenses and Hono	r
	Cord Program	<u>38</u>
A	ssisted Living Supplemental Benefit Program	42
Ai	thletics – See: Youth Camps, Clinics and Academies	10
A	udiology	
	Audiology Services	<u>71</u>
	Hearing Aid Program	81
	Optometry/Audiology Clinic – Ardmore	73
	Optometry/Audiology Clinic – Tishomingo	<u>75</u>
A	utism	
	Chickasaw Nation Pediatric Collaborative	<u>76</u>
	Chokma Pilachi (To Send Along in a Good Way)	83
A١	wards	
	Chickasaw Honor Club Outstanding	
	Achievement Award	<u>35</u>
:	3	
Ba	ank2 – See: Chickasaw Community Bank	<u>49, 58</u>
Bá	ank, Chickasaw Community	<u>49, 58</u>
Bá	ank Museum, Chickasaw	
Bá	ars	
	The Ale House (at Riverwind Casino)	57
	The Bar at Aces (at Chisholm Trail Casino)	<u>56</u>
	The Bar (at Border Casino)	<u>60</u>
	The Bar (at Lakecrest Casino and Hotel)	<u>55</u>
	The Bar (at Megastar Casino)	62
	The Bar (at The Riverstar Casino)	60
	The Bar (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel)	<u>55</u>
	The Bar (at West Bay Casino and Resort)	<u>56</u>
	Brook Bar (at SaltCreek Casino)	<u>59</u>
	Concourse Bar (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>

Bars (continued)

	Dallas Cowboys Bar & Grill (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
	Front Row Sports Bar (at Newcastle Casino)	57
	The Hudson (at WinStar World Casino)	60
	North Bar (at Newcastle Casino)	57
	Palladium Sports (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
	River's Edge – Oasis (at Riverwind Casino)	
	The Rotunda Bar (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
	Session House (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
	The Fountain Club (at Artesian Hotel and Spa)	<u>59</u>
	Toby Keith's I Love This Bar & Grill	
	(at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
	Waterfront - River Lounge High Limits (at	
	Riverwind Casino)	57
Ba	askets, Holiday	17
Ba	atterer Intervention Services	<u>86</u>
Be	eadwork	
	Beadwork Studio	21
Be	edré	
	Bedré Café – Sulphur	<u>59</u>
	Bedré Fine Chocolate Retail and Manufacturing Facility .	<u>55</u>
Be	ehavioral health services	
	Aalhakoffichí Adolescent Transitional Living Center	75
	Ada Behavioral Health	
	Ardmore Behavioral Health	72
	Behavioral Health Psychiatry	83
	Medical Family Therapy	83
	Purcell Behavioral Health	73
	Tishomingo Behavioral Health	74
Be	enefits	
	Assisted Living Supplemental Benefit Program	. 42
	Patient Benefits Assistance – Ardmore	73
	Patient Benefits Assistance – Purcell	74
	Veterans Services	18
BI	A Loan – See: Chickasaw Community Bank	<u>58</u>
Bi	d board – See: Preferred Vendor Program	63
Bi	rth control – See: Women's Clinic	72
Bi	rth – See: Women's Clinic	72
Bl	ack Gold Casino	<u>62</u>
Bl	ood pressure measurement machines – See: Community	ł
	Health Program	43
Bo	ody Adventure	<u>82</u>

Bo	oggy Depot Park	22
Bo	ooks	
	Chickasaw Nation Tribal Library	26
1	Chickasaw Press	<u>26</u>
1	Chickasaw Press Bookstore	53
1	Chickasaw Reading Program	<u>6</u>
1	Textbook and Supplies Assistance Grant	34
1	Textbook Grant	37
Bo	order Casino	<u>60</u>
	The Bar	
1	Kitchen 35	
1	Thirty 5 Boutique	
Bo	putiques	
1	Adrift Boutique (at The Riverstar Casino)	<u>60</u>
1	Adrift Boutique (at West Bay Casino and Resort)	<u>56</u>
1	Le Fleur Boutique (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
1	Oasis Boutique (at Lakecrest Casino and Hotel)	<u>55</u>
1	Thirty 5 Boutique (at Border Casino)	60
Br	eastfeeding resources, virtual - See: MomCircle	66
Br	ook Bar (at SaltCreek Casino)	<u>59</u>
Βι	illd custom homes – See: Construction	
I	Management Services	<u>89</u>
Βι	ıreau of Indian Affairs - Chickasaw Agency	3
Βι	Irger King (at Riverwind Casino)	57
	ırial Assistance Program	
Βι	isiness development	
	Apelachi (Support) Business Incubator Program	<u>63</u>
1	Chickasaw Nation Small Business Development Center	63
Βι	ısiness Directory, Chickasaw	63
Βι	isinesses	
	Ada Area Businesses	3-54
1	Ardmore Area Businesses	4-55
1	Davis Area Businesses	<u>55</u>
1	Enterprise/Commerce	2-62
1	Goldsby Area Businesses	<u>56</u>
1	Kingston Area Businesses	<u>56</u>
1	Madill Area Businesses	<u>56</u>
1	Marlow Area Businesses	<u>56</u>
1	Newcastle Area Businesses	57
	Norman Area Businesses	57
	Oklahoma City Area Businesses	<u>58</u>
	Paoli Area Businesses	<u>58</u>
	Pauls Valley Area Businesses	<u>58</u>

Pocasset Area Businesses 59 Sulphur Area Businesses 59 Terral Area Businesses 60 Thackerville Area Businesses 60–61 Tishomingo Area Businesses 62–63 Willis Area Businesses 62 Willis Area Businesses 62 Business Loans – See: Chickasaw Community Bank 58 Business programs 63	<u>)</u> <u>)</u> <u>)</u>
Terral Area Businesses60Thackerville Area Businesses60–61Tishomingo Area Businesses62–63Willis Area Businesses62Wilson Area Businesses62Business Loans – See: Chickasaw Community Bank58	<u>)</u> <u>]</u> <u>2</u>
Thackerville Area Businesses 60–61 Tishomingo Area Businesses 62–62 Willis Area Businesses 62 Wilson Area Businesses 62 Business Loans – See: Chickasaw Community Bank 58	<u>]</u> <u>3</u>
Tishomingo Area Businesses 62–63 Willis Area Businesses 62 Wilson Area Businesses 62 Business Loans – See: Chickasaw Community Bank 58	<u>2</u>
Willis Area Businesses 62 Wilson Area Businesses 62 Business Loans - See: Chickasaw Community Bank 58	2
Wilson Area Businesses 62 Business Loans - See: Chickasaw Community Bank 58	
Business Loans - See: Chickasaw Community Bank)
-	
Business programs	3
	5
Business student - See: Native American Business Scholars	
Academy Scholarship at Oklahoma City University)
Butterfly Art Contest	1
С	
CAA (Chickasaw Arts Academy)	5
Cabins – See: West Bay Casino and Resort	5
Café, Bedré – Sulphur	
Camps – See: Youth Camps, Clinics and Academies)
Campus Tour Series34	
Candy stores	
Bedré Fine Chocolate Retail and Manufacturing Facility	5
Sweet Swirlz at the Artesian)
Cantina & Tacos (at Riverwind Casino)	7
Cantina, Unión Mesa Restaurant & (at WinStar	
World Casino))
Capitol – See: Chickasaw Capitol Building	
Car care events – See: Home Maintenance	
Cardiology - See: Specialty Clinic	2
Career Advocacy	
Career development - See: Chickasaw Employment Access . 49)
Career Development Services	3
Career Enhancement	j.
Career Enhancement	<u>)</u>
Career Pathways	<u>)</u>
Career Pathways40Career Services40Career Technology Graduation Cords34	<u>)</u>) 1
Career Pathways4C Career Services4C	<u>)</u> <u>)</u> 1 <u>5</u>
Career Pathways49Career Services49Career Technology Graduation Cords32Career Technology Program34–35	<u>)</u> <u>)</u> 1 <u>5</u> 1
Career Pathways49Career Services49Career Technology Graduation Cords34Career Technology Program34–35Career Technology Program Grant34	<u>)</u> <u>)</u> 1 <u>5</u> 1
Career Pathways49Career Services49Career Technology Graduation Cords34Career Technology Program34–35Career Technology Program Grant34Caregiver Program, Native American45	
Career Pathways49Career Services49Career Technology Graduation Cords34Career Technology Program34-35Career Technology Program Grant34Caregiver Program, Native American45Caregiver, respite - See: Native American45	
Career Pathways40Career Services40Career Technology Graduation Cords32Career Technology Program34-35Career Technology Program Grant34Caregiver Program, Native American45Caregiver, respite - See: Native American45Caregiver Program45	

Casinos and gaming centers		Chickasaw Annual Meeting & Festival	22
Ada Gaming Center	<u>53</u>	Chickasaw Archaeological Survey Program (CASPR)	
Ada Travel Gaming	<u>53</u>	Chickasaw Arts Academy	5
The Artesian Casino	<u>59</u>	Chickasaw Arts Academy Majors	
Black Gold Casino	62	Intermediate	
Border Casino	60	Starting Arts Rotation (STAR)	
Chisholm Trail Casino	<u>56</u>	 Chickasaw Bank Museum	22
Gold Mountain Casino	54	Chickasaw Business Directory	63
Goldsby Gaming Center	<u>56</u>	Chickasaw Business Network	
Jet Stream Casino	<u>58</u>	Apelachi (Support) Business Incubator Program	63
Lakecrest Casino and Hotel	<u>55</u>	Chickasaw Business Directory	63
Madill Gaming Center	<u>56</u>	Chickasaw Nation Small Business Development Center	63
Megastar Casino	62	Preferred Vendor Program	63
Newcastle Casino	57	 Chickasaw Capitol Building	23
Newcastle Travel Gaming	<u>57</u>	Chickasaw Children's Village	<u>5</u>
The Riverstar Casino	<u>60</u>	Chickasaw Choir Program	<u>30</u>
Riverwind Casino	57	Chickasaw Citizenship Card	<u>68</u>
SaltCreek Casino	<u>59</u>	Chickasaw Community Bank	<u>58</u>
Texoma Casino	<u>56</u>	Human Resources	49
Thackerville #550	<u>60</u>	– Chickasaw Community Outreach Program	13
Tishomingo Tobacco and Gaming	<u>62</u>	Chickasaw Community Radio Network, KCNP	17
Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel		Chickasaw Council House Museum	23
Washita Casino	<u>58</u>	Chickasaw Cultural Center2	<u>3, 59</u>
West Bay Casino and Resort	<u>56</u>	See also: Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting)	
Willis #587	<u>62</u>	Assistance Request	29
Wilson #530	<u>62</u>	– Chickasaw Dance Troupe	24
WinStar World Casino and Resort	<u>60</u>	Chickasaw Education Days	34
CASPR (Chickasaw Archaeological Survey Program)		Chickasaw Elder Employment Program	49
CDIB – See: Certificate of Degree of Indian Blood	<u>68</u>	Chickasaw Elder Independent Living Apartments (CEILA)	42
CEA – See: Chickasaw Employment Access	<u>49</u>	Chickasaw Employment Access	49
CEILA – See: Chickasaw Elder Independent		Career Enhancement	48
Living Apartments	42	Driver Education Training Program	<u>50</u>
Cemetery Preservation Program		– Chickasaw Explorers	
Center for Study of Chickasaw History and		Chickasaw Farms	89
Culture, Holisso: The	23	Chickasaw Foundation	13
Certificate of Degree of Indian Blood (CDIB)	<u>68</u>	Chickasaw Foundation Scholarships	<u>35</u>
Certification – See: Career Technology Program		Chickasaw Health Information Center (CHIC)	
Certification and License Fee Assistance Program	<u>38</u>	Chickasaw Heritage Center – See: Chickasaw	
Certification Completion Incentive	<u>34</u>	Inkana Foundation	
Champion Nutrition – See: Impa' Kilimpi'	82	Chickasaw Historical Society	24
Checking, Mobile - See: Chickasaw Community Bank.		Chickasaw Honor Club Grade Incentive	
CHIC – See: Chickasaw Health Information Center	<u>76</u>	Chickasaw Honor Club Outstanding Achievement Award .	35
Chickasaw Elder Homeland Tour	42	Chickasaw Honor Club Perfect Attendance	<u>35</u>

nickasaw Archaeological Survey Program (CASPR)	22
nickasaw Arts Academy	
Chickasaw Arts Academy Majors	<u>×.</u> .
Intermediate	
Starting Arts Rotation (STAR)	
nickasaw Bank Museum	22
nickasaw Business Directory	
nickasaw Business Network	
Apelachi (Support) Business Incubator Program	63
Chickasaw Business Directory	
Chickasaw Nation Small Business Development Center .	
Preferred Vendor Program	
nickasaw Capitol Building	
nickasaw Children's Village	
nickasaw Choir Program	
nickasaw Citizenship Card	
nickasaw Community Bank	
Human Resources	
nickasaw Community Outreach Program	
nickasaw Community Radio Network, KCNP	
nickasaw Council House Museum	
nickasaw Cultural Center	, <u></u>
See also: Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting)	20
Assistance Request	
nickasaw Dance Troupe	
nickasaw Education Days	
nickasaw Elder Employment Program	
nickasaw Elder Independent Living Apartments (CEILA)	
nickasaw Employment Access	
Career Enhancement	
Driver Education Training Program	
nickasaw Explorers	
nickasaw Farms	
hickasaw Foundation	
nickasaw Foundation Scholarships	
hickasaw Health Information Center (CHIC)	/6
nickasaw Heritage Center – <i>See: Chickasaw</i>	
Inkana Foundation	
nickasaw Historical Society	
nickasaw Honor Club Grade Incentive	
nickasaw Honor Club Outstanding Achievement Award	
nickasaw Honor Club Perfect Attendance	35

Chickasaw Honor Guard	14
Chickasaw Housing Improvement Program (CHIP)	<u>89</u>
Chickasaw Humanities	<u>25</u>
Chickasaw Humanities studies courses	<u>25</u>
Chickasaw Inkana Foundation	<u>25</u>
Chickasaw Institute of Technology (CIT)	<u>35</u>
Chickasaw Language Flashcards	5
Chickasaw Language Revitalization Program	<u>25</u>
Chickasaw leadership program - See: Chikasha Pehlichi Ikbi	
Chickasaw Lighthorse Police Department	3
Chickasaw Living History Players	<u>30</u>
Chickasaw Magazine, Chokma	<u>27</u>
Chickasaw Market	<u>53</u>
Chickasaw Motor Vehicle Tag Program	<u>14</u>
Chickasaw Nation Anolí (Story) Creative Writing Contest	<u>25</u>
Chickasaw Nation Area Offices	1
Chickasaw Nation Child Development Centers	6
Chickasaw Nation Community Centers	-15
Chickasaw Nation Dance Studio	
Chickasaw Nation Department of Health (CNDH)	75
Chickasaw Nation Disaster Relief and Recovery Program	<u>15</u>
Chickasaw Nation Fish & Wildlife Service	<u>15</u>
Chickasaw Nation Foster Care Program	<u>64</u>
Chickasaw Nation Gyms	<u>15</u>
Chickasaw Nation Headquarters	3
Chickasaw Nation Head Start Program	<u>36</u>
Chickasaw Nation Health Clinic	
Ada Health Clinic	<u>2</u>
Ardmore Health Clinic	<u>2</u>
Purcell Health Clinic	<u>2</u>
Tishomingo Health Clinic	<u>2</u>
Chickasaw Nation Human Resources49-	50
Chickasaw Nation Industries	
Human Resources	<u>50</u>
Chickasaw Nation Information Center	<u>62</u>
Chickasaw Nation Medical Center (CNMC)	72
Chickasaw Nation Medical Center WIC Clinic	<u>78</u>
Chickasaw Nation Pediatric Collaborative	<u>76</u>
Chickasaw Nation Preschool	<u>36</u>
Chickasaw Nation Research and Public Health	<u>76</u>
Chickasaw Nation Senior Centers46-	-47
Chickasaw Nation Small Business Development Center	<u>63</u>
Chickasaw Nation Softball Complex	<u>15</u>

4	Chickasaw Nation Tribal Legislature	<u>3</u>
9	Chickasaw Nation Tribal Library	
<u>5</u>	Summer Reading Program	10
<u>5</u>	Chickasaw Nation Virtual Memorial	16
<u>5</u>	Chickasaw Nation Welcome Center	55
<u>5</u>	Chickasaw Nation Wellness Centers	77
<u>5</u>	Chickasaw Nation WIC Program (Women, Infants	
<u>5</u>	and Children)	7-78
7	Chickasaw Outpost – See: Chickasaw Market	53
<u>3</u>	Chickasaw Press	26
0	Chickasaw Press Bookstore	53
7	Chickasaw Princess Program	26
<u>3</u>	Chickasaw Reading Program	<u>6</u>
4	Chickasaw Retreat and Conference Center	<u>59</u>
<u>5</u>	Chickasaw Senior Golf Academy	43
1	Chickasaw Spouses, Prescription Mail Order Program for .	
<u>6</u>	Chickasaw Stickball	<u>26</u>
5	Chickasaw studies course - See: Chickasaw Humanities	25
0	Chickasaw Theater Company	30
5	Chickasaw Times	16
<u>5</u>	Chickasaw travel stops – See: Travel stops	116
5	Chickasaw Veterans Car Tag Reimbursement Program	<u>16</u>
4	Chickasaw Veterans Jacket Program	16
<u>5</u>	Chickasaw Veterans Wall, Virtual	18
3	Chickasaw Visitor Center	<u>59</u>
6	Chickasaw Warrior Society - See: Veterans Services	18
	Chickasaw White House	
2	Chickasaw Young Artists Studio (CYAS)	41
2	Chickasaw Young Dancers (Chikasha Hilha' Himitta')	<u>27</u>
2	Chickasaw Youth Clubs (CYC)	
2	Chikasha Hilha' Himitta' (Chickasaw Young Dancers)	
0	Chikasha Holitplichi (Honoring Chickasaw) - Graduate	
	Stole Program	38
0	Chikasha House	
2	Chikasha Ihoo (Chickasaw Women) Empowerment Series	<u>. 27</u>
2	Chikasha Pehlichi Ikbi (Creating Chickasaw Leaders)	
8	Child Care Assistance Program	64
6	Child Care, Sick	
<u>6</u>	Child Car Seat – See: Car Seat Safety	64
6	Child development	
7	Chickasaw Nation Child Development Centers	6
3	• Ada	
<u>5</u>	Ardmore	

Child	developr	ment	(continued)	

Chickasaw Nation Head Start Program	36
Chickasaw Nation Preschool	36
Chipota Himitta' (Young Child)	65
Hofanti Chokma	67
School Readiness Curriculum	<u>39</u>
Special Education Services	40
Child mental health	
Chickasaw Nation Pediatric Collaborative	76
Chokma Pilachi (To Send Along in a Good Way)	83
Children and youth programs	-11
Children's books	
Chickasaw Nation Tribal Library	26
Chickasaw Press	26
Chickasaw Reading Program	6
Summer Reading Program	10
 Children's Cultural Tour – See: Chipota Alhiha'at	
Nowat Folota	27
Children's gifts – See: Angel Tree	13
Children's Village, Chickasaw	
Child Support Services	<u>65</u>
Child Welfare Services	<u>65</u>
CHIP – See: Chickasaw Housing Improvement Program	89
Chipota Alhiha'at Nowat Folota (Children's Cultural Tour)	27
Chipota Himitta' (Young Child)	<u>65</u>
Chips 'n Ales (at Riverwind Casino)	57
Chips 'n Ales (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Chisholm Trail Casino	<u>56</u>
Aces Grill	
The Bar at Aces	
Rustic Trail Gift Shop	
Chocolate – See: Bedré Fine Chocolate Retail and	
Manufacturing Facility	<u>55</u>
Choir Program, Chickasaw	<u>30</u>
Chokka Chaffa' (One Family)	<u>65</u>
Chokma Chickasaw Magazine	27
Chokma Pilachi (To Send Along in a Good Way)	83
Chokma'si Gallery	27
Chore Services	43
CHR - Community Health Representative	<u>79</u>
Christmas basket – See: Holiday Baskets	17
Christmas gifts - See: Angel Tree	13
Chronic Disease Management Clinics - See: Looapila' Clinic	85

CHS (Chickasaw Historical Society)	
Citizen	
Chickasaw Citizenship Card	<u>68</u>
Chickasaw Community Outreach Program	13
Enhanced Tribal Citizenship ID Card (ETC)	<u>68</u>
Voter Registration	<u>69</u>
Citizen Support Center	<u>13</u>
CIT – See: Chickasaw Institute of Technology	<u>35</u>
Classes	
ARTesian Gallery & Studios	21
Beadwork Studio	<u>21</u>
Chickasaw Arts Academy	<u>5</u>
Chickasaw Humanities	<u>25</u>
Chickasaw Institute of Technology (CIT)	<u>35</u>
Chickasaw Nation Fish & Wildlife Service	<u>15</u>
Chickasaw Nation Small Business Development Cer	nter <u> <mark>63</mark></u>
Driver Education Training Program	<u>50</u>
Homeschool Fit Force	<u>7</u>
Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food) Nutrition Programs	81-82
Martial Arts Program	<u>17</u>
Performing Arts	<u>30</u>
Chickasaw Choir Program	
Chickasaw Living History Players	
Chickasaw Nation Dance Studio	
Chickasaw Theater Company	
Musical Tour	
Performing Arts Enrichment Classes	
Recording Booth/Studio	
School of Guitar	
School of Piano	
Youth Theatre Program	
STEM Academy – Robotics	8-9
STEM Academy (Science, Technology, Engineering	
and Math)	<u>8</u>
STEM Academy – Summer Day Camps	<u>9–10</u>
Visual Arts Education	41
Wisdom Walkers	47
Classes, art – See: Art Classes	<u>93</u>
Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services	
Ada	
Ardmore	
Purcell	

Clinics

	Aaithana (A Place of Learning) Family Medicine	
1	Residency Clinic	
1	Ada Health Clinic	2
1	Ada WIC Clinic	<u>78</u>
1	Ardmore Area Satellite Health Clinics	2,72-73
1	Ardmore Dental Clinic	73
1	Ardmore Optometry/Audiology Clinic	73
1	Ardmore Pediatric Clinic	<u>73</u>
1	Ardmore WIC Clinic	<u>78</u>
1	CNMC WIC Clinic	<u>78</u>
1	Duncan WIC Clinic	<u>78</u>
1	Empowered Living	<u>79</u>
1	Health Clinics	71-75
1	Optometry Clinics – See: Eyeglasses and	
1	Contacts Program	<u>80</u>
1	Outpatient Physical Therapy Clinic – Ada	71
1	Pauls Valley WIC Clinic	<u>78</u>
1	Pediatric Clinic – Ada	71
1	Pediatric Clinic – Purcell	74
1	Pediatric Clinic – Tishomingo	<u>75</u>
1	Primary Care Clinic – Ada	<u>71</u>
1	Primary Care Clinic – Purcell	74
1	Purcell Area Satellite Health Clinics	2,73-74
1	Purcell Dental Clinic	74
1	Purcell Optometry Clinic	74
1	Purcell WIC Clinic	<u>78</u>
1	Specialty Clinic	
1	Cardiology	
1	• Dermatology	
1	Infusion Clinic	
1	• Nephrology	
1	Rheumatology	
1	Sulphur WIC Clinic	<u>78</u>
1	Surgery Clinic	72
1	Tishomingo Area Satellite Health Clinics	2, 74-75
1	Tishomingo Dental Clinic	74
	Tishomingo Family Practice Clinic	74
	Tishomingo Optometry/Audiology Clinic	75
	Tishomingo WIC Clinic	78
	Women's Clinic	
С	linics – See also: Youth Camps, Clinics and Academie	2s <u>10</u>
С	losing Cost and/or Down Payment Assistance Gran	t <u>90</u>

Clothing grants	
Clothing Grants	
Elder Clothing Grant	43
CNASA	
Junior Academy	9
Senior Academy	9
CNDH (Chickasaw Nation Department of Health)	71-75
CNMC (Chickasaw Nation Medical Center)	<u>3, 71–72</u>
CNMC Gift Shop	
CNMC WIC Clinic	78
Colbert Tailgate Site	<u>80</u>
College	
Abeka Apisachi Nursing Scholarship at ECU	<u>33</u>
ACT/SAT Reimbursement Services	
Concurrent Enrollment	
Holisso Pisachi Education Scholarship at ECU	
Native American Business Scholars Academy Scho	
at Oklahoma City University	
College and university – See: Recruitment and	
Retention Program	<u>39</u>
College Clothing Grant	
College Graduation Fee Reimbursement	
College Level Examination Program (CLEP) – See: Advo	
Placement (AP) Exams/College Level Examination	
Program (CLEP)	33
College – See: Student Support Program	
Commerce	
Commerce/Enterprise Businesses	<u>52-62</u>
Commerce/Enterprises Programs	
Commerce/Pauls Valley Area	<u>58</u>
Community centers	
Achille Community Center	14
Ada Community Center	14
Ardmore Community Center	14
Marshall County Community Center	14
Oklahoma City Community Center	14
Tishomingo Community Center	14
Community Health Program	43
Community Health Representative (CHR)	
Community Outreach Program, Chickasaw	13
Community Radio Network, KCNP	
Community Service Block Grant	16
Community Services Programs	12-19

Community Sharing Gardens - See: Impa' Kilimpi'	Culture
Competitions	Artesian Arts Festival
72-Hour Photography Competition	Chickasaw Press
Butterfly Art Contest	. Chipota Alhiha'at N <u>o</u> wat Folota (Children's
Chickasaw Princess Pageant – See: Chickasaw	Cultural Tour)
Princess Program26	Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting) Assistance Request
Creative Writing Contest, Chickasaw	Culture and Humanities YouTube channel
Nation Anolí (Story)	Culture Programs
Computer Distribution <u>16</u>	Curriculum, School Readiness
Concert, story – See: Traditional Storytelling	
Concourse Bar (at WinStar World Casino)	Management Services
Concurrent Enrollment	
Conference, Dynamic Women of the Chickasaw Nation	CYAS (Chickasaw Young Artists Studio)
Conferences – See: Venues	CYC (Chickasaw Youth Clubs)
Connerville Senior Center	CYC Health and Fitness
Construction Management Services (CMS)	D
Consumer Auto Loans	
Contest, 72-Hour Photography2	-
Conventions – See: Venues117	
Cooking, healthy – See: Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food)	
Cords, Career Technology Graduation	
Corporate outing – See: Venues	
Council House Museum, Chickasaw	Dawes Roll – See: Genealogy Program
Counseling services	Day camps – See: STEM Academy – Summer Day Camps 9–10
Ada Outpatient Therapy Services	Day care – See: Chickasaw Nation Child
Outpatient Therapy Services	Development Centers
Pauls Valley Outpatient Therapy Services	Day care, sick – See: Sick Child Care
Purcell Outpatient Therapy Services	
Courses, Chickasaw Humanities studies	Degree Completion Incentive
Court – See: Tribal Government and Administrative Offices	Delivery and pick-up, medication – See:
District Court	Transportation Services
Supreme Court	Dementia – See: Chokma Pilachi
CPI – See: Chikasha Pehlichi Ikbi	Dental hygiene – See: Diabetes Care Center
Creative Writing Contest, Chickasaw Nation Anolí (Story)	Dental services
Crime Victim's Support Services Hotline	Dental Clinic – Ardmore
Crisis, mental health – See: Mental Health Services83–84	Dental Clinic – Purcell
Crisis, rape – See: Sexual Assault Services	Dental Clinic – Tishomingo
Crisis – See: Community Service Block Grant	Dental Services – Ada
CSC (Citizen Support Center)	Denture Program
CTS Express	Endodontic Dental Service
Cultural Center, Chickasaw	
Cultural Center trip – See: Inchokkaalaali	Denture Program
Assistance Request	Department of Health, Chickasaw Nation (CNDH)

l	Chickasaw Press	<u>26</u>
l	Chipota Alhiha'at N <u>o</u> wat Folota (Children's	
l	Cultural Tour)	27
l	Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting) Assistance Request	<u>29</u>
С	ulture and Humanities YouTube channel	
	ulture Programs	
	urriculum, School Readiness	
С	ustom-built homes – See: Construction	
	Management Services	<u>89</u>
С	ustomer Relations – See: Patient Relations	72
С	YAS (Chickasaw Young Artists Studio)	41
С	YC (Chickasaw Youth Clubs)	6
С	YC Health and Fitness	6
C		
D	allas Cowboys Bar & Grill (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
D	ance	
l	Chickasaw Dance Troupe	24
l	Chickasaw Nation Dance Studio	<u>30</u>
l	Chikasha Hilha' Himitta' (Chickasaw Young Dancers)	27
D	avis Area Businesses	<u>55</u>
D	awes Roll – See: Genealogy Program	<u>28</u>
D	ay camps – See: STEM Academy – Summer Day Camp	s <u>9-10</u>
D	ay care – See: Chickasaw Nation Child	
	Development Centers	<u>6</u>
D	ay care, sick – See: Sick Child Care	<u>8</u>
D	ay Training	<u>50</u>
D	egree Completion Incentive	<u>38</u>
D	elivery and pick-up, medication – See:	
	Transportation Services	<u>18</u>
D	ementia – See: Chokma Pilachi	<u>83</u>
D	ental hygiene – See: Diabetes Care Center	<u>79</u>
D	ental services	
l	Dental Clinic – Ardmore	73
l	Dental Clinic – Purcell	74
l	Dental Clinic – Tishomingo	74
l	Dental Services – Ada	71
	Denture Program	<u>79</u>
	Endodontic Dental Service	<u>79</u>
	Pediatric Dental Services	<u>85</u>
D	enture Program	<u>79</u>

Depression - See: Suicide Prevention Services	84
Dermatology – See: Specialty Clinic	
Developmental resources - See: Hofanti Chokma	<u>67</u>
Development Centers, Chickasaw Nation Child	6
Diabetes Care Center	<u>79</u>
Dietitian	
Chickasaw Nation WIC Program (Women, Infants	
and Children)	7-78
Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ada	71
Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ardmore	72
Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services - Purcell	73
 Directory, Chickasaw Business	<u>63</u>
Disability assistance - See: Special Education Services	40
Disability Services	17
District Court	3
Domestic violence - See: Violence Prevention Services	86
Donations	
Angel Tree	13
Chickasaw Foundation	
Chickasaw Foundation Scholarships	<u>35</u>
Chickasaw Inkana Foundation	
ReUse Center	<u>18</u>
Down Payment and/or Closing Cost Assistance Grant	<u>90</u>
Draw Hunt, Special Tribal Lands	<u>15</u>
Driver Education Training Program	<u>50</u>
Drivers Examination – See: Driver Education	
Training Program	<u>50</u>
Duncan Area Office	1
Duncan Housing Division Office	91
Duncan Nutrition Center	81
Duncan Senior Center	46
Duncan WIC Clinic	<u>78</u>
Dynamic Women of the Chickasaw Nation Conference	28
Art of the Chickasaw Woman Exhibit	21
Butterfly Art Contest	4
E	
Eagle Adventure – <i>See: Impa' Kilimpi'</i>	<u>82</u>
Early Childhood Development - See: Chickasaw Nation He	ead
Start Program	<u>36</u>
Edgewater Grill (at WinStar Golf Club)	<u>61</u>
Education	
Abeka Apisachi Nursing Scholarship at ECU	<u>33</u>
ACT/SAT Reimbursement Services	33

Education (continued)	
Concurrent Enrollment	<u>35</u>
Holisso Pisachi Education Scholarship at ECU	<u>38</u>
Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting) Assistance Request	<u>29</u>
Native American Business Scholars Academy Schola	rship
at Oklahoma City University	<u>39</u>
Educational care facility, Chickasaw Children's Village	5
Education and training programs	32-41
Education Grant, Higher	37
Education Grants and Scholarships, Higher	
Education, nutrition – See: Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food)	81
Education, Parenting Community Program	
Education Plan – See: Special Education Services	
Education Services, Special	
Education, Visual Arts	41
Elder art – See: Senior Citizens Art Workshops	41
Elder Clothing Grant	43
Elder fitness and health – See: Wisdom Walkers	
Elder Independent Living Apartments, Chickasaw (CEIL)	A) <u>42</u>
Elder trips	
Chickasaw Elder Homeland Tour	42
Elderly Energy Assistance Program	44
Elderly Specialists	
Elderly Utility Assistance Program	
Elder sites – See: Senior Centers; Senior Sites	46-47
Elders Programs	42-47
Elder trips	
Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C.	44
Emergency assistance	
Chickasaw Foundation	13
Chickasaw Housing Improvement Program	<u>89</u>
Chickasaw Lighthorse Police Department	3
Chickasaw Nation Disaster Relief and Recovery Progr	ram <u>15</u>
Chickasaw Nation Medical Center	
Community Service Block Grant	16
Elderly Energy Assistance Program	44
Emergency Energy Assistance Program	
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	17
 Emergency Department	
Emergency Room	
Employment Access, Chickasaw	49
Employment assistance	
Career Development Services	48

Employment assistance (continued)
Career Enhancement

Career Enhancement	48
Career Pathways	49
Career Services	
Chickasaw Elder Employment Program	49
Chickasaw Employment Access	
Day Training	
Re-Entry Transitional Employment Program	
Vocational Rehabilitation	51
Employment programs	
Career Pathways	49
Chickasaw Elder Employment Program	49
Employment Programs	-51
Employment – See: Career Advocacy	
Employment – See: Re-Entry Transitional	
Employment Program	51
Empowered Living	
Endodontic Dental Service	
Endoscopy – See: Surgery Clinic	72
Energy assistance	
Community Service Block Grant	16
Elderly Energy Assistance Program	
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	
Supplemental Wood Program	
Engineering – See: STEM Academy	
Enhanced Tribal Citizenship ID Card (ETC)	
Enrollment, Concurrent	
Enterprise/Commerce Businesses	
Enterprises	
ER	
Esports	
Essentials Gift Shop (at WinStar World Casino)	
ETC – See: Enhanced Tribal Citizenship ID Card	
Evaluation, psychological – See: Chokma Pilachi	
Events	
Art of the Chickasaw Woman Exhibit	21
Chickasaw Annual Meeting & Festival	
Chikasha Ihoo (Chickasaw Women)	
Empowerment Series	27
Dynamic Women of the Chickasaw Nation Conference .	
Event venues – See: Venues	
Hushtola (Winter) Art Market	.29
Imanoli (To Tell to Someone) Writers Conference	29

Events (continued)

Lowak Sho'li (Carry the Fire) First American	
Humanities Forum	<u>29</u>
Reservations - See: Venues	117
Southeastern Art Show and Market (SEASAM)	31
State of the Nation Address – See Chickasaw Annual	
Meeting & Festival	
Event sales – See: Venues	117
Event venues – See: Venues	117
Exam and Licensure Assistance Grant	34
Excavation – See: Chickasaw Explorers	
Exercise – <i>See: Fitness</i>	
Exhibits	
Art of the Chickasaw Woman Exhibit	21
Chokma'si Gallery	
Exhibit C Gallery	<u>58</u>
Explorers, Chickasaw	
Eye clinic – See: Optometry Services	
Eyeglasses and Contacts Program	80
F	
Family Fun Center, Lazer Zone	<u>53</u>
Family medicine	
Aaithana (A Place of Learning) Family Medicine	
Residency Clinic	
Family Practice – Ardmore	73
Family Practice – Tishomingo	
Primary Care Clinic – Ada	
Primary Care Clinic – Purcell	74
Virtual Medical Visit	87
Family Practice – Ardmore	73
Family Practice Clinic – Tishomingo	
Family Preservation - See: Chokka Chaffa' (One Family)	<u>65</u>
Family Programs	
Family Therapy, Medical	83
Family wellness – See: Hofanti Chokma	67
Farmers' Market Nutrition Program	80
Senior Farmers' Market Nutrition Program (SFMNP)	
WIC Farmers' Market Nutrition Program	87
Farms, Chickasaw	<u>89</u>
FDP – See: Food Distribution Program	80-81
Federal Burial Program – See: Burial Assistance Program	13
Fee Assistance Grant	37
FemSTEM	<u>9</u>
Festival & Annual Meeting, Chickasaw	
-----------------------------------------------------	-----------
Festival, Artesian Arts	21
Field trip – See: Inchokkaalaali Assistance Request	<u>29</u>
Fireplace and stove wood – See: Supplemental	
Wood Program	47
Fire – See: Chickasaw Nation Disaster Relief and	
Recovery Program	<u>15</u>
First American – See: Genealogy Program	
FIRST LEGO® League: Challenge	
FIRST LEGO® League: Discover	
FIRST LEGO® League: Explore	
FIRST Robotics Competition	
FIRST Tech Challenge	
Fishing license – See: Chickasaw Nation Fish &	
Wildlife Service	15
Fitness	
Chickasaw Nation Wellness Centers	77-78
CYC Health and Fitness	
Homeschool Fit Force	
Moccasin Trails	
Tushka Fit	
Wisdom Walkers (Elders)	
Five Tribes – See: Genealogy Program	
Flashcards, Chickasaw Language	
Flood – See: Chickasaw Nation Disaster Relief and	
Recovery Program	15
Food assistance	
Chickasaw Nation WIC Program (Women, Infants	
and Children)	77–78
Farmers' Market Nutrition Program	
Food Distribution Program (FDP)	
Holiday Baskets	
Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program	
Packed Promise	
Senior Centers Program	
Senior Farmers' Market Nutrition Program (SFMNP) .	
Summer EBT for Children	
WIC Farmers' Market Nutrition Program	
Winter Fruit and Vegetable Benefit	
Fork Café (at SaltCreek Casino)	
Fort Washita	
Foster care	
Chickasaw Nation Foster Care Program	64

Fc	oster care (continued)	
	Child Welfare Services	65
	Chokka Chaffa' (One Family)	65
	Hin-oshi' Chokma'	7
Fc	oundation, Chickasaw	13
Fc	oundation, Chickasaw Inkana	25
Fc	oundation Scholarships, Chickasaw	35
Tł	ne Fountain Club (at Artesian Hotel and Spa)	<u>59</u>
	ont Row Sports Bar (at Newcastle Casino)	
	uit – See: Winter Fruit and Vegetable Benefit	
Fl	ineral assistance	
	Chickasaw Honor Guard	14
Fu	neral assistance – See: Burial Assistance Program	13
	In Town RV Park at WinStar	
G		
G	allery, art – See: Exhibit C Gallery	<u>58</u>
G	allery, Chokma'si	27
G	allery & Studios, ARTesian	21
G	aming – See: Casinos and gaming centers	
G	ardens, Community Sharing – See: Impa' Kilimpi'	82
G	ED – See: Adult Learning Program	33
G	enealogy	
	Genealogy Program	
	Genealogy Request Portal	28
	Holisso: The Center for Study of Chickasaw History	
	and Culture	
G	eneral Scholarship	37
G	eneral surgery – See: Surgery Clinic	
G	estational diabetes program – See: Diabetes Care Center	79
G	et Fresh! program – See: Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food)	81
Gi	fts, Christmas – See: Angel Tree	13
Gi	ft shops	
	Bedré Fine Chocolate Retail and Manufacturing Facility .	55
	Chickasaw Market	53
	Chickasaw Press	26
	CNMC Gift Shop	72
	Essentials Gift Shop (at WinStar World Casino)	60
	Oasis Boutique (at Lakecrest Casino and Hotel)	55
	Reflections Gift Shop (at SaltCreek Casino)	59
	Renaissance Gift Shop (at Newcastle Casino)	57
	Riverwind Casino Gift Shop	57
	Rustic Trail Gift Shop (at Chisholm Trail Casino)	56
	WinStar Pro Shop	61

Gold Mountain Casino	54
Goldsby Area Businesses	56
Goldsby Gaming Center	56
Golf	
Chickasaw Senior Golf Academy	43
WinStar Golf Academy	61
WinStar Golf Club	61
WinStar Pro Shop	61
Good Paths (Hin-oshi' Chokma')	7
Good Road (Hina' Chokma')	81
Government Programs68	-69
Government – See: Tribal Government and	
Administrative Offices	3
Governor's, Lt. Governor's and Legislator's Scholarships	
Governor's Scholarship	
Grade Incentive, Chickasaw Honor Club	
Graduate Stole Program - Chikasha Holitplichi	
(Honoring Chickasaw)	38
Graduation	
High School Senior Expenses and Honor Cord Program	38
Graduation Cords, Career Technology	
Grants	
Career Technology Program Grant	34
Closing Cost and/or Down Payment Assistance Grant	
Clothing Grants	
College Clothing Grant	
Down Payment and/or Closing Cost Assistance Grant	
Elder Clothing Grant	
Exam and Licensure Assistance Grant	
Fee Assistance Grant	
Higher Education Grant	
Higher Education Grants and Scholarships 37	
Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting) Assistance Request	
Licensure and Exam Assistance Grant	
Supplies and Textbook Assistance Grant	
Textbook and Supplies Assistance Grant	
Textbook Grant	
Youth Clothing Grant	
Youth Support Reimbursement Program	
See also: High School Senior Expenses and Honor	f.).
Cord Program	7 8
Gran Via Buffet (at WinStar World Casino)	
Group sales – See: Venues	
	ant de

Guitar, School of	<u>30</u>
Gyms, Chickasaw Nation	<u>15</u>
Ada gym	
Ardmore gym	
Tishomingo gym	
H	
Halloween stories - See: Traditional Storytelling	<u>31</u>
Handicap grab bar installation - See: Home Maintenance	45
Handicap ramp installation - See: Home Maintenance	45
Headquarters, Chickasaw Nation	3
Head Start	
Ardmore Head Start	<u>36</u>
Chickasaw Nation Preschool	<u>36</u>
Sulphur Head Start	<u>36</u>
Tishomingo Head Start	<u>36</u>
Healing to Wellness Court - See: Specialty Services	<u>86</u>
Health and fitness, elder - See: Wisdom Walkers	47
Health and wellness programs7	0-87
Health, Behavioral – Ada	<u></u>
Health, Behavioral – Ardmore	72
Health, Behavioral – Purcell	73
Health Clinics – See: Clinics	
Health Information Center, Chickasaw (CHIC)	<u>76</u>
Health Information Management – Ardmore	73
Health Program, Community	43
Health Program, Tribal	<u>86</u>
Health promotion, exercise, nutrition - See: Moccasin Trail	s <u>84</u>
Health Services, Mental	3-84
Health system – See: Chickasaw Nation	
Department of Health	1-75
Healthy cooking – See: Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food)	<u>81</u>
Healthy Lifestyles - See: Hina' Chokma' (Good Road)	<u>81</u>
Hearing	
Audiology Services	71
Hearing Aid Program	81
Optometry/Audiology Clinic – Ardmore	73
Higher Education Grant	37
Higher Education Grants and Scholarships	<u>7-38</u>
Higher education support – See: Recruitment and	
Retention Program	<u>39</u>
High School – See: Concurrent Enrollment	

High School Equivalency Exam (HSE) – See: Adult	
Learning Program	<u>33</u>
High School Senior Expenses and Honor Cord Program	<u>38</u>
Hina' Chokma' (Good Road)	81
Hin-oshi' Chokma' (Good Paths)	7
Historical Society, Chickasaw	24
Historic Preservation	<u>29</u>
History	
Chickasaw Press	<u>26</u>
Culture and Humanities YouTube channel	28
Hofanti Chokma (To Grow Well)	67
Holiday Baskets	17
Holisso Pisachi Education Scholarship at East	
Central University	<u>38</u>
Holisso: The Center for Study of Chickasaw History	
and Culture	23
Home delivery food benefit, school-age – See:	
Packed Promise	85
Homeland	
Chickasaw Archaeological Survey Program	. <u>22</u>
Chickasaw Explorers	. <u>24</u>
Chickasaw Inkana Foundation	<u>25</u>
Home maintenance	
Home Maintenance	45
Homeowner Preparedness Program	<u>90</u>
Home Rehabilitation Program	<u>90</u>
Private Driveway Program	91
Home Mortgage Loans – See: Chickasaw Community Bank	<u>58</u>
Homeowner Preparedness Program	<u>90</u>
Home ownership	
Down Payment and/or Closing Cost Assistance Grant	<u>90</u>
Homeowners Program	<u>90</u>
Housing Counseling Services	91
Home Rehabilitation Program	<u>90</u>
Home repair	
Home Maintenance	<u>45</u>
Home Rehabilitation Program	90
Homeschool Academy	8
Homeschool Fit Force	<u>7</u>
Homeschool teaching aids - See: School	
Readiness Curriculum	<u>39</u>
Homes, custom-built – See: Construction	
Management Services	<u>89</u>

Home Visits, Health and Wellness – See: Achaaka (To Thria	ve)
Home Visiting Program	75
Honor Club Grade Incentive, Chickasaw	<u>35</u>
Honor Club Outstanding Achievement Award, Chickasaw	, <u>35</u>
Honor Club Perfect Attendance, Chickasaw	<u>35</u>
Honor Guard, Chickasaw	14
Hospitality house – See: Chikasha House	<u>78</u>
Hospitals and Clinics	
Chickasaw Nation Health Clinics	
Ardmore7	2-73
• Purcell	3-74
Tishomingo7	4-75
Chickasaw Nation Medical Center	1-72
Hotels and lodging	
The Artesian Hotel and Spa	<u>59</u>
Fun Town RV Park at WinStar	<u>60</u>
The Inn at WinStar	<u>61</u>
Lakecrest Casino and Hotel	<u>55</u>
Lakecrest RV Park	<u>55</u>
Riverwind Hotel	<u>57</u>
Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel	<u>55</u>
West Bay Hotel and Premier Cabins Reservations	<u>56</u>
WinStar World Casino and Resort	<u>60</u>
WinStar World Casino Hotel	<u>61</u>
Housing Counseling Services	<u>91</u>
Housing Division offices	<u>91</u>
Ardmore Housing Division Office	<u>91</u>
Duncan Housing Division Office	91
Housing Improvement Program, Chickasaw (CHIP)	<u>89</u>
Housing Programs	8-91
Housing Satellite Offices	
Housing – See: Student Support Program	40
Housing services	
"37" Rental Program	
"98" Rental Program	
Aalhakoffichi Adolescent Transitional Living Center	
Assisted Living Supplemental Benefit Program	
Chickasaw Children's Village	
Chickasaw Elder Independent Living Apartments	
Chikasha House	
Construction Management Services (CMS)	
The Hub Bistro	
HUD 184 Home Loan - See: Chickasaw Community Bank	<u>58</u>

The Hudson (at WinStar World Casino)	60
Humanities, Chickasaw	
Humanities Forum, Lowak Sho'li "Carry the Fire"	
First American	29
Humanities studies courses, Chickasaw	25
Human Resources, Chickasaw Nation	-50
Chickasaw Community Bank	
Chickasaw Nation Industries	
Lone Star Park Human Resources	
Remington Park Human Resources	
Solara Surgical Partners Human Resources	
– Hunting – See: Chickasaw Nation Fish & Wildlife Service	<u>15</u>
Hunter safety courses	
License, Lifetime	
Special Tribal Lands Draw Hunt	
Youth camps and hunting opportunities	
Hushtola (Winter) Art Market	29
Hypertension management - See: Prescription Medications	
and Looapila' Clinic	
IEP – See: Special Education Services	40
IHOP (at Riverwind Casino)	57
IHOP (at Riverwind Casino) IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel)	
	55
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel)	55
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>55</u> 60
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging	55 60 73
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore	55 60 73 75
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore Imaging/Laboratory – Tishomingo	55 60 73 75 74
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore Imaging/Laboratory – Tishomingo Imaging – Purcell	55 60 73 75 74 29
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore Imaging/Laboratory – Tishomingo Imaging – Purcell Imanoli Writers Conference	55 60 73 75 74 29 82
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore Imaging/Laboratory – Tishomingo Imaging – Purcell Imanoli Writers Conference Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program	55 60 73 75 74 29 82 –82
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore Imaging/Laboratory – Tishomingo Imaging – Purcell Imanoli Writers Conference Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food) Nutrition Programs	55 60 73 75 74 29 82 -82 89
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore Imaging /Laboratory – Tishomingo Imaging – Purcell Imanoli Writers Conference Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food) Nutrition Programs 81 Improvement Program, Chickasaw Housing (CHIP)	55 60 73 75 74 29 82 -82 89 34
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore Imaging /Laboratory – Tishomingo Imaging – Purcell Imanoli Writers Conference Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food) Nutrition Programs 81 Improvement Program, Chickasaw Housing (CHIP) Incentive, Certification Completion	55 60 73 75 74 29 82 -82 89 34 38
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore Imaging /Laboratory – Tishomingo Imaging – Purcell Imanoli Writers Conference Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food) Nutrition Programs 81 Improvement Program, Chickasaw Housing (CHIP) Incentive, Certification Completion	55 60 73 75 74 29 82 -82 89 34 38 29
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore Imaging /Laboratory – Tishomingo Imaging – Purcell Imanoli Writers Conference Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food) Nutrition Programs 81 Improvement Program, Chickasaw Housing (CHIP) Incentive, Certification Completion Incentive, Degree Completion Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting) Assistance Request	55 60 73 75 74 29 82 -82 89 34 38 29 42
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore Imaging /Laboratory – Tishomingo Imaging – Purcell Imanoli Writers Conference Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program Improvement Program, Chickasaw Housing (CHIP) Incentive, Certification Completion Incentive, Degree Completion Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting) Assistance Request Independent Living Apartments, Chickasaw Elder (CEILA)	55 60 73 75 74 29 82 -82 89 34 38 29 42 67
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore Imaging /Laboratory – Tishomingo Imaging – Purcell Imanoli Writers Conference Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food) Nutrition Programs Incentive, Certification Completion Incentive, Degree Completion Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting) Assistance Request Independent Living Apartments, Chickasaw Elder (CEILA) Infant development – See: Hofanti Chokma	55 60 73 75 74 29 82 -82 89 34 38 29 42 67 76
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore Imaging/Laboratory – Tishomingo Imaging – Purcell Imanoli Writers Conference Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program Improvement Program, Chickasaw Housing (CHIP) Incentive, Certification Completion Incentive, Degree Completion Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting) Assistance Request Independent Living Apartments, Chickasaw Elder (CEILA) Infant development – See: Hofanti Chokma Information Center, Chickasaw Health (CHIC)	55 60 73 75 74 29 82 -82 89 34 38 29 42 67 76 62
 IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel) IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino) Imaging Imaging – Ardmore Imaging/Laboratory – Tishomingo Imaging – Purcell Imanoli Writers Conference Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program Impa'chi (Let's Eat!) Meals for Kids Program Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food) Nutrition Programs 81 Improvement Program, Chickasaw Housing (CHIP) Incentive, Certification Completion Incentive, Degree Completion Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting) Assistance Request Independent Living Apartments, Chickasaw Elder (CEILA) Infant development – See: Hofanti Chokma Information Center, Chickasaw Nation 	55 60 73 75 74 29 82 -82 89 34 38 29 42 67 76 62 72

Home Maintenance	. 45
Installation of ramps – See: Home Maintenance	45
Integrated care - See: Medical Family Therapy	83
Internship Program	
Inter-Tribal Council Of The Five Civilized Tribes	
Johnson-O'Malley Scholarship	37
Intervention Services, Batterer	
The Isle at WinStar	<u>60</u>
Itiapela – Medical Alert Program	45
J	
Jacket, military – See: Chickasaw Veterans Jacket Program	16
Jacket Program, Chickasaw Veterans	16
Jet Stream Casino	<u>58</u>
Job advocacy – See: Career Advocacy	48
Job readiness – See: Career Advocacy	48
Job Training – See: Chickasaw Employment Access	49
Johnson-O'Malley Scholarship, Inter-Tribal Council of the Fiv	ve
Civilized Tribes	37
Junior Native Explorers	10
Junior Princess – See: Chickasaw Princess Program	26
K	
KADA - 99.3 FM/1230 AM	<u>54</u>
KCNP Chickasaw Community Radio Network	17
Khan's Fire Fresh Kitchen (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Kingston Area Businesses	56
Kirby's Prime Steakhouse (at WinStar World Casino Hotel) .	<u>60</u>
Kitchen 35 (at Border Casino)	<u>60</u>
Kitchen 44 (at Newcastle Casino)	57
Kitchen 70 (at West Bay Casino and Resort)	56
Kitchen 81 (at The Riverstar Casino)	60
Kitchen 377 (at Megastar Casino)	<u>62</u>
KTLS – BOSS FM 106.5	54
Kullihoma Senior Center	46
KXFC - 105.5 FM The X-Factor	<u>54</u>
KYKC – 100.1 FM Country Connection	<u>54</u>
L	

Installation of handicap grab bars - See:

Laboratory

Imaging/Labo	ratory – Tishomingo	<u>75</u>
Laboratory – A	Ardmore	73
Laboratory – P	Purcell	74

Lakecrest Casino and Hotel	<u>55</u>	Libraries (continued)	
The Bar		Summer Reading Program	10
Lakecrest RV Park		License	
Lakeside Grill		Career Technology Program	4-35
Oasis Boutique		Exam and Licensure Assistance Grant	34
Winning Picks		License and Certification Fee Assistance Program	38
Lakecrest RV Park	<u>55</u>	Lifetime Hunting and Fishing License Program	15
Lakeside Grill (at Lakecrest Casino and Hotel)	<u>55</u>	LifeRx – See: Diabetes Care Center	79
Landscaping package – See: Chickasaw Farms	<u>89</u>	Life skills – See: Hin-oshi' Chokma' (Good Paths)	7
Language		Lifetime Hunting and Fishing License Program	15
Chickasaw Language Flashcards	<u>5</u>	Lighthorse – See: Chickasaw Lighthorse Police Departmen	t <u>3</u>
Chickasaw Language Revitalization Program	<u>25</u>	LIHEAP (Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program) .	17
Chickasaw Press	26	Limb Preservation - See: Surgery Clinic	72
Culture and Humanities YouTube channel	28	Lipid management – See: Prescription Medications and	
Laptop Scholarship	37	Looapila' Clinic	85
Lawn Mowing – See: Supplemental Lawn		Little Miss – See: Chickasaw Princess Program	
Mowing Program	47	Little Soles Spa (at Artesian Hotel and Spa)	<u>59</u>
Lazer Zone Family Fun Center	53	Living Center, Adolescent Transitional (Aalhakoffichi)	
Leadership program – See: Chikasha Pehlichi Ikbi	7	Living History Players, Chickasaw	
Leaning Pole Press - See: Chickasaw Press	26	Loans	
Learning Program, Adult	33	Business Loans – See: Chickasaw Community Bank	<u>58</u>
Le Fleur Boutique (at WinStar World Casino)	60	Consumer Auto Loans	
Legal Division – See: Office of Tribal Justice		Home Mortgage Loans – See: Chickasaw	
Administration (OTJA)	<u>68</u>	Community Bank	<u>58</u>
Legal services		HUD 184 Home Loan – See: Chickasaw	
Batterer Intervention Services	86	Community Bank	<u>58</u>
Child Support Services	<u>65</u>	Mortgage Loans – See: Chickasaw Community Bank	<u>58</u>
Child Welfare Services	<u>65</u>	Real Estate Investment Loans	58
Office of Tribal Justice Administration	<u>68</u>	 Lodging – See: Hotels and lodging	55
Sexual Assault Services	85	Lone Star Park	
Truancy Court Program	<u>68</u>	Human Resources	50
Violence Prevention Services	<u>86</u>	Looapila' Clinic and Prescription Medications	85
Legislator's Scholarship	37	Lowak Sho'li (Carry the Fire) First American	
Legislature – See: Tribal Government and		Humanities Forum	29
Administrative Offices	3	Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) .	17
Chickasaw Nation Tribal Legislature		Lt. Governor's Scholarship	37
Le Paris Bakery and Café (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>	Lucas Oil Live at WinStar	60
Let's Eat! (Impa'chi Meals for Kids Program)	82	Luxe at the Artesian	59
Libraries		M	
Chickasaw Nation Tribal Library	26	Madill Area Businesses	56
Chickasaw Reading Program	6	Madill Gaming Center	56
Holisso: The Center for Study of Chickasaw History		Madill Senior Center	46
and Culture	23	Magazine, Chokma Chickasaw	27

Maintenance, Home	45
Mammogram	
Imaging – Ardmore	73
Imaging – Purcell	74
Imaging – Tishomingo	75
MAPS (Medication Assistance Program)	82
Market, Chickasaw	<u>53</u>
Marlow Area Businesses	<u>56</u>
Marshall County Community Center	14
Martial Arts Program	17
Masali: Healing to Wellness Court - See: Specialty Services	s <u>86</u>
Matadors Pizzeria (at WinStar World Casino)	60
Math – See: STEM Academy	<u>8-9</u>
McSwain Theatre	<u>53</u>
Meals, senior – See: Senior Centers Program	46-47
Meals, summer food service program – See: Impa'chi Mea	als for
Kids Program	82
Medical Alert Program (Itiapela)	45
Medical Center, Chickasaw Nation (CNMC)	71-72
Medical Family Therapy	83
Medical Nutrition Therapy	
Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ada	71
Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ardmore	
Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Purcell	73
Medical records – See: Health Information Management	
-Ardmore	73
Medical transportation, non-emergency – See:	
Transportation Services	18
Medical Visit, Virtual	87
Medications	
Medication Assistance Program	82
Medication pick-up and delivery – See:	
Transportation Services	18
Native and Non-Native Spouse Prescription Program	84
Over-the-Counter Medications	45
Prescription Medications and Looapila' Clinic	<u>85</u>
 Megastar Casino	
The Bar	
Kitchen 377	
Memorial – See: Chickasaw Nation Virtual Memorial	16
Mend Telemedicine - See: Virtual Medical Visit	87
Mental health	
Aalhakoffichí Adolescent Transitional Living Center	75

Mental health (continued)	
Mental Health Services	<u>3–84</u>
Mental wellness programs	
Aalhakoffichí Adolescent Transitional Living Center	75
Ardmore Area Satellite Health Clinics	2-73
Career Enhancement	48
Chickasaw Children's Village	<u>5</u>
Chickasaw Nation Foster Care Program	<u>64</u>
Chickasaw Nation Pediatric Collaborative	<u>76</u>
Chickasaw Nation WIC Program (Women, Infants	
and Children)	7-78
Chickasaw Times	16
Child Support Services	<u>65</u>
Child Welfare Services	65
Chipota Himitta' (Young Child)	<u>65</u>
Chokka Chaffa' (One Family)	65
Chokma Pilachi (To Send Along in a Good Way)	83
Dynamic Women of the Chickasaw Nation Conference	28
Empowered Living	<u>79</u>
Hina' Chokma' (Good Road)	81
Hin-oshi' Chokma' (Good Paths)	
Homeschool Fit Force	7
Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food) Nutrition Programs8	I <u>-82</u>
KCNP Chickasaw Community Radio Network	17
Mental Health Services	3-84
MomCircle	<u>66</u>
Native American Caregiver Program	45
Nittak Himitta' Women's and Children's Recovery Cente	r <u>85</u>
Parenting Community Education Program	67
Performing Arts	<u>30</u>
Purcell Area Satellite Health Clinics	3-74
Senior Centers Program	5-47
Sexual Assault Services	85
Special Education Services	40
Student Support Program	40
Tishomingo Area Satellite Health Clinics	1-75
Violence Prevention Services	86
 Mentoring – See: Hin-oshi' Chokma' (Good Paths)	7
Mentors, Apela Student	<u>39</u>
Mickey Mantle's (at WinStar World Casino Hotel)	<u>60</u>
Military jacket – See: Chickasaw Veterans Jacket Program	16
Military veteran – See: Chickasaw Honor Guard	14
Minor home repairs - See: Home Maintenance	45

Mobile app - See: MomCircle	<u>66</u>
Mobile Checking - See: Chickasaw Community Bank	<u>58</u>
Moccasin Trails	<u>84</u>
MomCircle	<u>66</u>
Mortgage Loans - See: Chickasaw Community Bank	<u>58</u>
Motor Vehicle Tag Program, Chickasaw	14
Mowing Program, Supplemental Lawn	47
Museums	
Chickasaw Bank Museum	
Chickasaw Capitol Building	23
Chickasaw Council House	23
Chickasaw Cultural Center	<u>23, 59</u>
Chickasaw White House	27
Fort Washita	28
Musical Tour	<u>30</u>

N

Native American Business Scholars Academy Scholarship a	t	Clinical N
Oklahoma City University	<u>39</u>	Clinical N
Native American Caregiver Program		Clinical N
Native and Non-Native Spouse Prescription Program	. <u>84</u>	NYC Burgers
Native Explorers, Junior	10	0
Natural Disaster – See: Chickasaw Nation Disaster Relief and		Oasis Boutio
Recovery Program	<u>15</u>	Obstetrics -
Neon Pig (at WinStar World Casino)		Office of Tri
Nephrology – See: Specialty Clinic		Okchamali's
Newcastle Area Businesses	57	Okie Twiste
Newcastle Casino	57	Oklahoma (
Front Row Sports Bar		Oklahoma (
Kitchen 44		Oklahoma (
North Bar		Oklahoma (
Renaissance Gift Shop		Oklahoma (
Newcastle Travel Gaming	57	Oklahoma (
Newspaper – See: Chickasaw Times	16	Ada
Nittak Himitta' Women's and Children's Recovery Center	85	Ardmore
Non-Native Spouse Prescription Program, Native and	84	Norman
Norman Area Businesses	57	Tishomir
Norman Oklahoma Optical	57	ONYX Bout
Norman School-To-Work Program		Optometry
North Bar (at Newcastle Casino)	57	Eyeglasse
Nursing Scholarship, Abeka Apisachi at East		Optome
Central University	33	Optome
Nurturing – See: Parenting Community Education Program	<u>67</u>	Optomet

<u>66</u>	Nutrition centers	
<u>58</u>	Ardmore Nutrition Center	80
	Duncan Nutrition Center	81
<u>66</u>	Purcell Nutrition Center	81
<u>58</u>	Tishomingo Nutrition Center	81
14	Nutrition education	
47	Impa' Kilimpi' (Strong Food)	81
	Moccasin Trails	84
22	MomCircle	<u>66</u>
23	Nutritionist	
23	Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ada	
<u>23, 59</u>	Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ardmore	72
27	Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Purcell	73
28	Nutrition Program, Farmers' Market	80
<u>30</u>	Nutrition Services – Ada	80
	Nutrition therapy	
iip at	Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ada	
<u>39</u>	Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ardmore	72
<u>45</u>	Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Purcell	73
84	NYC Burgers & Dogs (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
10	0	
and	Oasis Boutique (at Lakecrest Casino and Hotel)	<u>55</u>
<u>15</u>	Obstetrics – See: Women's Clinic	
<u>60</u>	Office of Tribal Justice Administration (OTJA)	<u>68</u>
	Okchamali's Café	
57	Okie Twister Co. (at the Artesian Hotel)	<u>59</u>
<u>57</u>	Oklahoma City Area Businesses	<u>58</u>
	Oklahoma City Area Office	1
	Oklahoma City Area School-To-Work Program	40
	Oklahoma City Community Center	14
	Oklahoma City Senior Center	46
<u>57</u>	Oklahoma Optical	
<u>16</u>	Ada	54
r <u>85</u>	Ardmore	<u>55</u>
<u>84</u>	Norman	<u>57</u>
57	Tishomingo	62
57	ONYX Boutique (at WinStar World Casino)	60
40	Optometry	
<u>57</u>	Eyeglasses and Contacts Program	80
	Optometry/Audiology Clinic – Ardmore	73
33	Optometry/Audiology Clinic – Tishomingo	75
am <u>67</u>	Optometry Clinic – Purcell	74

Optometry (continued)

	Optometry Services – Ada	
	See also: Oklahoma Optical	109
С	rthopedics – See: Surgery Clinic	72
С	TAP (Own Violence, Take Responsibility, Act Respectfull	у
	Program) – See: Batterer Intervention Services	<u>86</u>
С	utpatient Physical Therapy Clinic – Ada	71
С	outpatient Therapy Services	83
	Ada Outpatient Therapy Services	
	Pauls Valley Outpatient Therapy Services	
	Purcell Outpatient Therapy Services	
С	outpost, Chickasaw – See: Chickasaw Market	53
С	ver-the-Counter Medications	45
С	wn Violence, Take Responsibility, Act Respectfully Progr	am
	(OTAP) – See: Batterer Intervention Services	86

P

Packed Promise	<u>85</u>
Pageant – See: Chickasaw Princess Program	26
Palladium Sports (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Panda Express (at Riverwind Casino)	<u>57</u>
Panda Express (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Panola Senior Center	<u>46</u>
Paoli Area Businesses	<u>58</u>
Parenting classes	
Hofanti Chokma	<u>67</u>
MomCircle	<u>66</u>
Parenting Community Education Program	<u>67</u>
Parenting – See: Chokka Chaffa' (One Family)	<u>65</u>
Parent workshop - See: Hofanti Chokma	<u>67</u>
Parks	
Boggy Depot	
Parties – See: Venues	117
Patient Benefit Coordinator – Tishomingo	<u>75</u>
Patient Benefits Assistance - Ardmore	73
Patient Benefits Assistance – Purcell	74
Patient Relations	72
Pauls Valley Area Businesses	<u>58</u>
Pauls Valley Area Office	1
Pauls Valley Senior Center	47
Pauls Valley Tobacco Shop	<u>58</u>
Pauls Valley WIC Clinic	<u>78</u>
PCP (Primary Care Physician) – See: Primary Care	
Clinic - Ada	71

Pediatric clinic

Pediatric Clinic – Ada	<u>71</u>
Pediatric Clinic – Ardmore	73
Pediatric Clinic – Purcell	74
Pediatric Clinic – Tishomingo	75
Pediatric Collaborative, Chickasaw N	ation
Pediatric Dental Services	85
Pehlichi Ikbi, Chikasha (Creating Chic	kasaw Leaders)
Perfect Attendance, Chickasaw Hon	or Club
Performing Arts	<u>30–31</u>
Performing Arts Enrichment Classes	<u>30</u>
Pest control – See: Home Maintenan	ce
Pharmacy	
Ardmore Pharmacy	<u>73</u>
Medication Assistance Program	<u>82</u>
Native and Non-Native Spouse Pr	escription Program
Over-the-Counter Medications	
Purcell Pharmacy	
Tishomingo Pharmacy	75
Photograph archives - See: Chickasa	
Photography Competition, 72-Hour	21
Photography – See: Chickasaw Press	
Physicals – See: Aaithana Family Med	dicine Residency Clinic71
Physical therapy	
Ardmore Physical Therapy	73
Outpatient Physical Therapy Clini	c – Ada
Purcell Physical Therapy	74
Tishomingo Physical Therapy	75
Piano, School of	<u>30</u>
PIP (Players in Progress) - See: CYC He	ealth and Fitness <u>6</u>
Pirate Radio – 102.3 FM	<u>54</u>
Players in Progress (PIP) - See: CYC He	ealth and Fitness
Pocasset Area Businesses	<u>59</u>
Podiatry – See: Surgery Clinic	<u>72</u>
Police Department, Chickasaw Light	horse <u>3</u>
Pool	
Cascades (at WinStar World Casir	no) <u>60</u>
Terrace Pool (at WinStar World Ca	asino) <u>60</u>
Pre-employment training – See: Chick	kasaw
Employment Access	49
Preferred Vendor Program	63
Pregnancy – See: Women's Clinic	
0,	

R

Preschool teaching aids – See: School	
Readiness Curriculum	<u>39</u>
Prescription Mail Order Program for Spouses	84
Prescription Medications and Looapila' Clinic	85
Prescriptions assistance - See: Medications	<u>45, 85</u>
Prevention Services, Suicide	84
Primary Care Clinic – Ada	71
Primary Care Clinic – Purcell	74
Primary care physician - See: Primary Care Clinic - Ada	
Princess Program, Chickasaw	26
Private Driveway Program	91
Program assistance - See: Citizen Support Center	13
Programs, Business	63
Psychiatry – See: Behavioral Health Psychiatry	83
Psychological interviewing – See: Chokma Pilachi	83
Psychological testing – See: Chokma Pilachi	83
Psychosocial Unit – See: Chokma Pilachi	83
Publications	
Chickasaw Press	26
Chickasaw Times	<u>16</u>
Chokma Chickasaw Magazine	27
Culture and Humanities YouTube channel	28
The Journal of Chickasaw History and Culture - See	
Chickasaw Historical Society	24
Public school assistance – See: Special Education Service	es <u>40</u>
Purcell Area Office	1
Purcell Area Satellite Health Clinics	<u>2, 73–74</u>
Purcell Behavioral Health	73
Purcell Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services	73
Purcell Dental Clinic	74
Purcell Imaging	74
Purcell Laboratory	74
Purcell Nutrition Center	81
Purcell Optometry Clinic	74
Purcell Patient Benefits Assistance	74
Purcell Pediatric Clinic	74
Purcell Pharmacy	
Purcell Physical Therapy	
Purcell Primary Care Clinic	
Purcell Senior Center	47
Purcell Wellness Center	
Purcell WIC Clinic	78

Radio station	
KADA – 99.3 FM/1230 AM	54
KCNP Chickasaw Community Radio Network	17
KTLS - BOSS FM 106.5	54
KXFC – 105.5 FM The X-Factor	54
KYKC – 100.1 FM Country Connection	54
Pirate Radio – 102.3 FM	54
Rape crisis – See: Sexual Assault Services	85
Reading Program, Chickasaw	6
Reading Program, Summer	10
Real Estate Investment Loans	<u>58</u>
Receptions – See: Venues	117
Recording Booth/Studio	30
Recovery Center, Nittak Himitta' Women's and Children's	85
Recovery Resource Services	84
Recreation - See: Youth Camps, Clinics and Academies	10
Recruitment and Retention Program	39
Recycling – See: ReUse Center	18
Red River Grill (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Re-Entry Transitional Employment Program	51
Reflections Gift Shop (at SaltCreek Casino)	
Refurbished computer - See: Computer Distribution	
Registered dietitian	
Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ada	71
Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services - Ardmore	
Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services - Purcell	73
Registration, Voter	
Rehabilitation, Vocational	51
Reimbursement	
ACT/SAT Reimbursement Services	33
Advanced Placement (AP) Exams/College Level	
Examination Program (CLEP)	33
Chickasaw Motor Vehicle Tag Program	14
Chickasaw Veterans Car Tag Reimbursement Program .	
Disability Services	
Higher Education Grants and Scholarships	
Youth Support Reimbursement Program	
See also: High School Senior Expenses and Honor	
Cord Program	38
Remington Park	
Human Resources	50

Renaissance Gift Shop (at Newcastle Casino)	<u>57</u>
Rental deposits – See: Community Service Block Grant	<u>16</u>
Rental Program, "37"	89
Rental Program, "98"	89
Repairs, minor home - See: Home Maintenance	45
Repatriation - See: Historic Preservation	29
Residential treatment services – See: Nittak Himitta'	85
Resorts	
West Bay Casino and Resort	<u>56</u>
WinStar World Casino and Resort	<u>60</u>
Resources	
Hofanti Chokma	<u>67</u>
Recovery Resource Services	84
Virtual breastfeeding resources - See: MomCircle	<u>66</u>
Respite caregiver – See: Native American	
Caregiver Program	45
Restaurants	
Aces Grill (at Chisholm Trail Casino)	<u>56</u>
Bedré Café – Sulphur	<u>59</u>
Burger King (at Riverwind Casino)	57
Cantina & Tacos (at Riverwind Casino)	<u>57</u>
Chips 'n Ales (at Riverwind Casino)	<u>57</u>
Chips 'n Ales (at WinStar World Casino)	60
Dallas Cowboys Bar & Grill (at WinStar World Casino)	60
Edgewater Grill (at WinStar Golf Club)	61
Fork Café (at SaltCreek Casino)	<u>59</u>
Front Row Sports Bar (at Newcastle Casino)	<u>57</u>
Gran Via Buffet (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
The Hub Bistro	<u>53</u>
IHOP (at Riverwind Casino)	<u>57</u>
IHOP Express (at Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel)	<u>55</u>
IHOP Express (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Khan's Fire Fresh Kitchen (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Kirby's Prime Steakhouse (at WinStar World	
Casino Hotel)	60
Kitchen 35 (at Border Casino)	60
Kitchen 44 (at Newcastle Casino)	57
Kitchen 70 (at West Bay Casino and Resort)	<u>56</u>
Kitchen 81 (at The Riverstar Casino)	<u>60</u>
Kitchen 377 (at Megastar Casino)	62
Lakeside Grill (at Lakecrest Casino and Hotel)	<u>55</u>
Le Paris Bakery and Café (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Matadors Pizzeria (at WinStar World Casino)	60

Restaurants (continued)	
Mickey Mantle's (at WinStar World Casino Hotel)	<u>60</u>
Neon Pig (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
NYC Burgers & Dogs (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Okchamali's Café	
Panda Express (at Riverwind Casino)	<u>57</u>
Panda Express (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Red River Grill (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
The River Buffet (at Riverwind Casino)	<u>57</u>
The Rotunda Bar (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Session House (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Springs at the Artesian	<u>59</u>
Taco Casa (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Terrace View Café (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Toby Keith's I Love This Bar & Grill	
(at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Tushka Fit Shake Bar	<u>54</u>
Unión Mesa Restaurant & Cantina (at WinStar	
World Casino)	
Vino's Italian Kitchen (at WinStar World Casino)	
Winning Picks (at Lakecrest Casino and Hotel)	
Winning Picks (at WinStar World Casino Hotel)	<u>60</u>
Retail stores	
Adrift Boutique (at The Riverstar Casino)	
Adrift Boutique (at West Bay Casino and Resort)	
Chickasaw Market	
Chokma'si Gallery	
The Isle at WinStar	
Le Fleur Boutique (at WinStar World Casino)	
Luxe at the Artesian	
Oasis Boutique (at Lakecrest Casino and Hotel)	
Okie Twister Co. (at the Artesian Hotel)	
ONYX Boutique (at WinStar World Casino)	
Reflections Gift Shop (at SaltCreek Casino)	
Shoenique at the Artesian	
Thirty 5 Boutique (at Border Casino)	
Retention and Recruitment Program	
Retinal screening – See: Diabetes Care Center	
Retreat and Conference Center, Chickasaw	
ReUse Center	
Rheumatology clinic – See: Specialty Clinic	
The Ring at WinStar	
The Ring II at WinStar	<u>60</u>

The River Buffet (at Riverwind Casino)	57
River's Edge – Oasis (at Riverwind Casino)	<u>57</u>
The Riverstar Casino	
Adrift Boutique	
The Bar	
Kitchen 81	
Riverwind Casino	<u>57</u>
The Ale House	
Burger King	
Cantina & Tacos	
Chips 'n Ales	
IHOP	
Panda Express	
The River Buffet	
River's Edge – Oasis	
Riverwind Casino Gift Shop	
Showplace Theatre	
Waterfront - River Lounge High Limits	
Riverwind Casino Gift Shop (at Riverwind Casino)	57
Riverwind Hotel	57
Road to Work Program	<u>51</u>
Robotics	
FIRST LEGO® League: Challenge	<u>9</u>
FIRST Robotics Competition	9
FIRST Tech Challenge	<u>9</u>
Intro to LEGO® Robotics	<u>9</u>
Robotics Lab	<u>10</u>
VEX-IQ	9
Root canal – See: Endodontic Dental Service	<u>79</u>
The Rotunda Bar (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Rustic Trail Gift Shop (at Chisholm Trail Casino)	<u>56</u>
RV park	
Fun Town RV Park at WinStar	<u>60</u>
Lakecrest RV Park	<u>55</u>
S	
Safety, Car Seat	64
SaltCreek Casino	<u>59</u>
Brook Bar	
Fork Café	
Reflections Gift Shop	
SAT/ACT Reimbursement Services	<u>33</u>
Satellite Health Clinics (CNDH)	
Ardmore Area Satellite Health Clinics	72-73

Satellite Health Clinics (CNDH) (continued)	
Purcell Area Satellite Health Clinics	73-74
Tishomingo Area Satellite Health Clinics	74-75
Scholarships	
Abeka Apisachi Nursing Scholarship at ECU	<u>33</u>
ACT/SAT Reimbursement Services	33
Career Technology Program	34
Chickasaw Foundation Scholarships	<u>35</u>
Concurrent Enrollment	<u>35</u>
General Scholarship	37
Governor's Scholarship	37
Higher Education Grants and Scholarships	37-38
Holisso Pisachi Education Scholarship at ECU	<u>38</u>
Inter-Tribal Council of the Five Civilized Tribes	
Johnson-O'Malley Scholarship	37
Laptop Scholarship	37
Legislator's Scholarship	37
Lt. Governor's Scholarship	37
Native American Business Scholars Academy Schola	rship
at Oklahoma City University	<u>39</u>
School-Age Program	<u>7</u>
School of Guitar	<u>30</u>
School of Piano	<u>30</u>
School Readiness Curriculum	<u>39</u>
School-To-Work Program	40
Ada	40
Ardmore	40
Norman	40
Oklahoma City Area	40
Science, Technology, Engineering and Math Programs –	
See: STEM	<u>8-9</u>
S.C.O.R.E. (South Central Oklahoma Radio Enterprise)	<u>54</u>
SEASAM – See Southeastern Art Show and	
Market (SEASAM)	31
Seat Safety, Car	<u>64</u>
Senior Centers Program	46-47
Ada Senior Center	
Ardmore Senior Center	46
Community Health Program	43
Connerville Senior Center	46
Duncan Senior Center	46
Kullihoma Senior Center	
Madill Senior Center	

Senior Centers Program (continued)	16-47
Oklahoma City Senior Center	<u>46</u>
Panola Senior Center	46
Pauls Valley Senior Center	47
Purcell Senior Center	47
Sulphur Senior Center	47
Tishomingo Senior Center	47
Wisdom Walkers	47
Senior Citizens Art Workshops	41
Senior Farmers' Market Nutrition Program (SFMNP)	80
Senior Golf Academy, Chickasaw	43
Senior meals - See: Senior Centers Program	16-47
Septic maintenance and replacement – See:	
Home Maintenance	45
Services	
Audiology Services	71
Chore Services	43
Dental Services	71
Optometry Services	71
Outpatient Therapy Services	
Session House (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Sexual Assault Services	<u>85</u>
Shelter Program, Storm – See: Homeowner	
Preparedness Program	<u>90</u>
Shoenique at the Artesian	<u>59</u>
Shoe store – See: Shoenique at the Artesian	<u>59</u>
Shops at the Artesian	<u>59</u>
Bedré Café	
CTS Express	
Luxe at the Artesian	
Okie Twister Co.	
Shoenique at the Artesian	
Sweet Swirlz at the Artesian	
Showplace Theatre (at Riverwind Casino)	57
Sick Child Care	8
Sick day care – See: Sick Child Care	8
Small business development	
Apelachi (Support) Business Incubator Program	63
Chickasaw Nation Small Business Development Cente	r <u>63</u>
SMART, Toksali	10
Social Security - See: Disability Services	
Softball Complex, Chickasaw Nation	15

Solara Surgical Partners	
Human Resources	<u>50</u>
Sole'renity Spa (at Artesian Hotel and Spa)	<u>59</u>
South Central Oklahoma Radio Enterprise (S.C.O.R.E.)	54
Southeastern Art Show and Market (SEASAM)	<u>31</u>
Spas	
Spas at The Artesian	<u>59</u>
• Little Soles Spa	
Sole'renity Spa	
The Spa at WinStar	<u>60</u>
Special Education Services	40
Specialists, Elderly	44
Special Tribal Lands Draw Hunt	15
Specialty Clinic	
Cardiology	
Dermatology	
Infusion Clinic	
Nephrology	
Rheumatology	
Specialty Services	<u>86</u>
Spouses, Prescription Mail Order Program for	84
Springs at the Artesian	<u>59</u>
STAR (Starting Arts Rotation)	<u>5</u>
Starting Arts Rotation (STAR)	5
State of the Nation Address – See Chickasaw Annual M	eeting
& Festival	22
STEM Academy – Robotics	8-9
STEM Academy (Science, Technology, Engineering	
_and Math)	8-9
Esports	8
FemSTEM	9
FIRST LEGO® League: Challenge	<u>9</u>
First LEGO® League: Discover	<u>8</u>
FIRST LEGO® League: Explore	<u>8</u>
FIRST Robotics Competition	9
FIRST Tech Challenge	<u>9</u>
Homeschool Academy	<u>8</u>
Intro to LEGO® Robotics	9
Junior Native Explorers	10
Robotics Lab	10
VEX-IQ	9
STEM Academy – Summer Day Camps	<u>9–10</u>

Stickball – See: Chickasaw Stickball	<u>26</u>
Stoles, Chikasha Holitplichi (Honoring Chickasaw)	
- Graduate	<u>38</u>
Stomp Dance – See: Chickasaw Dance Troupe	.24
Storm Shelter Program – See: Homeowner	
Preparedness Program	90
Story concerts - See: Traditional Storytelling	<u>31</u>
Storytelling	
Storytelling Apprentice Program	<u>31</u>
Storytelling Program	<u>31</u>
Traditional Storytelling	<u>31</u>
Stove and fireplace wood – See: Supplemental	
Wood Program	47
Strong Food (Impa' Kilimpi') Nutrition Programs	-82
Student	
Abeka Apisachi Nursing Scholarship at ECU	<u>33</u>
ACT/SAT Reimbursement Services	<u>33</u>
Concurrent Enrollment	<u>35</u>
Holisso Pisachi Education Scholarship at ECU	<u>38</u>
Student Support Program	40
Student supports – See: Recruitment and	
Retention Program	39
Studio, Chickasaw Young Artists (CYAS)	
Substance use treatment	
Aalhakoffichí Adolescent Transitional Living Center	75
Hina' Chokma' (Good Road)	81
Nittak Himitta' Women's and Children's Recovery Center	<u>85</u>
Specialty Services	86
Suicide Prevention Services	84
Sulphur Area Businesses	<u>59</u>
Sulphur Area Office	1
Sulphur Chickasaw Youth Club	<u>6</u>
Sulphur Head Start	<u>36</u>
Sulphur Senior Center	47
Sulphur WIC Clinic	<u>78</u>
Summer EBT for Children	86
Summer food – See: Summer EBT for Children	86
Summer food service program – See: Impa'chi Meals for	
Kids Program	82
Summer reading challenge – See: Summer	
Reading Program	10
Summer Reading Program	10

Summer Youth Program – See: Toksali SMART	10
Supplemental Lawn Mowing Program	47
Supplemental Wood Program	47
Supplies and Textbook Assistance Grant	34
Support Center, Citizen	13
Support Program, Student	40
Support Services, Child	65
Support Services Hotline, Crime Victim's	<u>3, 86</u>
Supreme Court	3
Surgery Clinic	
Surgery, general – See: Surgery Clinic	72
Surgical Services - See: Surgery Clinic	72
Sweet Swirlz at the Artesian	<u>59</u>
Т	
Taco Casa (at WinStar World Casino)	<u>60</u>
Tag Program, Chickasaw Motor Vehicle	14
Tag Reimbursement Program, Chickasaw Veterans Car .	16
Tax preparation – See: Volunteer Income Tax	
Assistance Program (VITA)	18
Teacher In-Service Training and First American/Cultural	
Classroom Instruction	41
Teacher – See: Holisso Pisachi Education Scholarship at E	CU <u>38</u>
Teacher workshop - See: Teacher In-Service Training	41
Teaching aids – See: School Readiness Curriculum	39
Technology Program, Career	34-35
Technology – See: STEM Academy	8-9
Temporary employment - See: Day Training	<u>50</u>
Terrace Pool	<u>60</u>
Terrace View Café (at WinStar World Casino)	60
Terral Area Businesses	60
Test Fees	
ACT/SAT Reimbursement Services	33
Texoma Casino	<u>56</u>
Textbook and Supplies Assistance Grant	34
Textbook Grant	37
Thackerville Area Businesses	60-61
Thanksgiving basket – See: Holiday Baskets	17
Theater Company, Chickasaw	<u>30</u>
Theaters	
Lucas Oil Live at WinStar	<u>60</u>
McSwain Theatre	53
Showplace Theatre (at Riverwind Casino)	57

Theatre Program, Youth	<u>30</u>	Tobacco
Therapy		Madill
Ada Outpatient Therapy Services	84	Newca
Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services - Ada	71	Paoli (
Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services - Ardmore		Pauls
Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services - Purcell	73	The Ri
Medical Family Therapy	83	The Ri
Outpatient Physical Therapy Clinic – Ada	<u>71</u>	Riverv
Outpatient Therapy Services	83	SaltCr
Pauls Valley Outpatient Therapy Services	84	Sulph
Purcell Outpatient Therapy Services	84	Tishor
Therapy, physical – See: Physical therapy		Toby Keit
Thirty 5 Boutique (at Border Casino)	<u>60</u>	World (
Times, Chickasaw	16	Toksali SI
Tishomingo Area Businesses	62-63	Tornado
Tishomingo Area Office	<u>l</u>	Recove
Tishomingo Area Satellite Health Clinics	2, 74-75	Tourism
Tishomingo Behavioral Health Clinic	74	Chicka
Tishomingo Chickasaw Youth Club	<u>6</u>	Tours
Tishomingo Community Center	14	Camp
Tishomingo Dental Clinic	74	Chicka
Tishomingo Family Practice Clinic		Chicka
Tishomingo gym	<u>15</u>	Chipo
Tishomingo Head Start	<u>36</u>	Culti
Tishomingo Imaging/Laboratory	<u>75</u>	Elder \
Tishomingo Nutrition Center	<u>81</u>	Incho
Tishomingo Oklahoma Optical	<u>62</u>	Trades -
Tishomingo Optometry/Audiology Clinic	<u>75</u>	Tradition
Tishomingo Patient Benefit Coordinator	<u>75</u>	Training a
Tishomingo Pediatric Clinic	<u>75</u>	Caree
Tishomingo Pharmacy	<u>75</u>	Teach
Tishomingo Physical Therapy	<u>75</u>	Class
Tishomingo Senior Center		Training,
Tishomingo Tobacco and Gaming	62	Training -
Tishomingo Wellness Center		Transition
Tishomingo WIC Clinic	78	Transition
Tobacco shops		Transpor
Ada (Chickasaw Travel Stop #545)	<u>53</u>	See A
Ada (Chickasaw Travel Stop #555)	<u>53</u>	Travel sto
Ardmore CTS I		Ardm
Ardmore CTS II	<u>54</u>	Ardm
Black Gold Casino		Chicka
Kingston (Chickasaw Travel Stop #535)	<u>56</u>	Chicka

<u>30</u>	Tobacco shops (continued)	
	Madill Gaming Center	<u>56</u>
<u>84</u>	Newcastle Casino	57
71	Paoli (Chickasaw Travel Stop #560)	<u>58</u>
72	Pauls Valley Tobacco Shop	<u>58</u>
73	The Ring at WinStar	<u>60</u>
83	The Ring II at WinStar	<u>60</u>
<u>71</u>	Riverwind Casino	<u>57</u>
83	SaltCreek Casino	<u>59</u>
84	Sulphur (CTS Express)	<u>59</u>
	Tishomingo Tobacco and Gaming	62
	Toby Keith's I Love This Bar & Grill (at WinStar	
60	World Casino)	<u>60</u>
<u>16</u>	Toksali SMART	10
62-63	Tornado – See: Chickasaw Nation Disaster Relief and	
<u>l</u>	Recovery Program	<u>15</u>
2,74–75	Tourism	
74	Chickasaw Nation Information Center	62
<u>6</u>	Tours	
14	Campus Tour Series	
	Chickasaw Education Days	
74	Chickasaw Elder Homeland Tour	42
<u>15</u>	Chipota Alhiha'at N <u>o</u> wat Folota (Children's	
<u>36</u>	Cultural Tour)	
<u>75</u>	Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C.	
<u>81</u>	Inchokkaalaali (I'm Visiting) Assistance Request	
62	Trades – See: Chickasaw Institute of Technology (CIT)	
<u>75</u>	Traditional Storytelling	31
<u>75</u>	Training and education	
75		34-35
75	Teacher In-Service Training and First American/Cultura	
75	Classroom Instruction	
47	Training, Day	
<u>62</u>	Training – See: Chickasaw Institute of Technology (CIT)	
77	Transitional Living Center, Adolescent (Aalhakoffichí)	
<u>78</u>	Transitional living – See: Hin-oshi' Chokma' (Good Paths)	
57	Transportation Services	
53	See Also: Road to Work Program	51
53	Travel stops	F 4
54	Ardmore CTS I	
<u>54</u>	Ardmore CTS II	
<u>62</u>	Chickasaw Travel Stop #530	
<u>56</u>	Chickasaw Travel Stop #535	<u>56</u>

Travel stops (continued)	
Chickasaw Travel Stop #540	<u>55</u>
Chickasaw Travel Stop #545	<u>53</u>
Chickasaw Travel Stop #550	<u>60</u>
Chickasaw Travel Stop #555	<u>53</u>
Chickasaw Travel Stop #560	<u>58</u>
Chickasaw Travel Stop #585	<u>55</u>
Chickasaw Travel Stop #587	<u>62</u>
CTS Express (at the Artesian)	<u>59</u>
Treasure Valley Casino & Hotel	
IHOP Express	
The Bar	
Treatment, substance use – <i>See: Hina' Chokma'</i>	
(Good Road)	81
Tribal Burial Assistance Program – See: Burial	
Assistance Program	13
Tribal Government and Administrative Offices	
Tribal Health Program	86
Tribal Legislature, Chickasaw Nation	
Tribal library – See: Chickasaw Nation Tribal Library	
Tribal Newspaper – See: Chickasaw Times	
Truancy Court Program	
Tuition	
Abeka Apisachi Nursing Scholarship at ECU	33
Concurrent Enrollment	
Holisso Pisachi Education Scholarship at ECU	
Native American Business Scholars Academy Scholarsh	
at Oklahoma City University	
Tulsa Banking Center – See: Chickasaw Community Bank	
Tushka Fit	
Tutoring Assistance Program	
Unión Mesa Restaurant & Cantina (at WinStar	
World Casino)	60
Urology – See: Surgery Clinic	
Utility assistance	
Community Service Block Grant	16
Elderly Energy Assistance Program	
Student Support Program	
Vasectomy – See: Surgery Clinic	72
Vegetables – See: Winter Fruit and Vegetable Benefit	
Vegetables – See. Willer I'r dit and Vegetable beriejit	

Venues

for Reservation	
The Artesian Hotel and Spa	59
Chickasaw Nation Community Centers	14
Chickasaw Nation Gyms	15
Chickasaw Nation Softball Complex	15
Chickasaw Retreat and Conference Center	<u>59</u>
WinStar Convention Center	61
Lucas Oil Live at WinStar	60
McSwain Theatre	53
Veterans	
Chickasaw Honor Guard	14
Chickasaw Veterans Car Tag Reimbursement Program	16
Chickasaw Veterans Jacket Program	16
Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C.	
Veterans' Services	
Virtual Chickasaw Veterans Wall	18
VEX-IQ	9
Victim's Support Services Hotline, Crime	
Video – See: Culture and Humanities YouTube channel	
Village, Chickasaw Children's	5
Vino's Italian Kitchen (at WinStar World Casino)	
Violence Prevention Services	
Violence – See: Batterer Intervention Services	86
Virtual programs	
Chickasaw Community Outreach Program	13
Chickasaw Cultural Center	
Chickasaw Health Information Center (CHIC)	76
Chickasaw Historical Society	
Chickasaw Language Revitalization Program	
Chickasaw Nation Small Business Development Center	
Chickasaw Nation Virtual Memorial	
Chickasaw Nation WIC Program (Women, Infants	
and Children)77	-78
Culture and Humanities YouTube channel	28
Dynamic Women of the Chickasaw Nation Conference	28
Genealogy Program	
Lowak Sho'li (Carry the Fire) First American	
Humanities Forum	<u>29</u>
Martial Arts Program	
Mental Health Services 83	
MomCircle	
Special Education Services	

Virtual programs (continued)

	Storytelling Apprentice Program	<u>31</u>
	Storytelling Program	
	Traditional Storytelling	
	Tutoring Assistance Program	
	Virtual Chickasaw Veterans Wall	
	Virtual Medical Visit	87
	Volunteer Income Tax Assistance Program (VITA)	18
Vi	sitor center	
	Chickasaw Nation Information Center	62
	Chickasaw Nation Welcome Center	55
	Chickasaw Visitor Center	<u>59</u>
Vi	sual Arts Education	41
Vi	sual arts – See: Hushtola (Winter) Art Market	29
VI	TA (Volunteer Income Tax Assistance Program)	18
Va	ocational Rehabilitation	51
Va	ocational skills – See: Chickasaw Institute of	
	Technology (CIT)	<u>35</u>
Va	ocational training – See: Career Technology Program .	34-35
Va	olunteer Income Tax Assistance Program (VITA)	18
Vo	oter Registration	<u>69</u>
V		
-		
	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services	18
W		18
W W	arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services	
W	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to	44
W W W	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C.	44
W W W	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C 'ashita Casino	44 58
W W W	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C 'ashita Casino 'aterfront - River Lounge High Limits (at	44 58 57
	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C 'ashita Casino 'aterfront - River Lounge High Limits (at Riverwind Casino)	44 58 57 45
	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C 'ashita Casino 'aterfront - River Lounge High Limits (at Riverwind Casino) 'eatherization – See: Home Maintenance	44 58 57 45
	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C. 'ashita Casino 'ashita Casino 'aterfront - River Lounge High Limits (at Riverwind Casino) 'eatherization – See: Home Maintenance	44 58 57 45 117
	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C 'ashita Casino 'aterfront - River Lounge High Limits (at Riverwind Casino) 'eatherization – See: Home Maintenance 'eddings – See: Venues	44 58 57 45 117 71
	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C 'ashita Casino	44 58 57 45 117 71 72
	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C 'ashita Casino	44 58 57 45 117 71 72 73
	arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C ashita Casino aterfront - River Lounge High Limits (at Riverwind Casino) eatherization – See: Home Maintenance eddings – See: Venues leight management Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ada Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ardmore Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ardmore	44 58 57 45 117 71 72 73 55
	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C	44 58 57 45 117 71 72 73 55
	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C. 'ashita Casino 'ashita Casino 'aterfront - River Lounge High Limits (at Riverwind Casino) 'eatherization – See: Home Maintenance 'eddings – See: Venues 'eight management Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ada Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ardmore Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Purcell 'elcome Center, Chickasaw Nation 'elfare Services, Child	44 58 57 45 117 71 72 73 55 65
	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C. 'ashita Casino 'ashita Casino 'aterfront - River Lounge High Limits (at Riverwind Casino) 'eatherization – See: Home Maintenance 'eddings – See: Venues 'eight management Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ada Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ardmore 'elcome Center, Chickasaw Nation 'elfare Services, Child 'ellness centers	44 58 57 45 117 71 72 73 55 65 77
	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C. 'ashita Casino 'ashita Casino 'aterfront - River Lounge High Limits (at Riverwind Casino) 'eatherization – See: Home Maintenance 'eddings – See: Venues 'eight management Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ada Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ardmore 'elcome Center, Chickasaw Nation 'elfare Services, Child 'ellness centers Ada	44 58 57 45 117 71 72 73 55 65 77 77 77
	'arrior Society, Chickasaw – See: Veterans Services 'ashington, D.C. trip – See: Elder Veterans' Trip to Washington, D.C. 'ashita Casino 'ashita Casino 'aterfront - River Lounge High Limits (at Riverwind Casino) 'eatherization – See: Home Maintenance 'eddings – See: Venues 'eight management Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ada Clinical Nutrition Outpatient Services – Ardmore 'elcome Center, Chickasaw Nation 'elfare Services, Child 'ellness centers Ada Ardmore	44 58 57 45 117 71 72 73 55 65 77 77 77 77

West Bay Casino and Resort	<u>56</u>
Adrift Boutique	
The Bar	
Kitchen 70	
West Bay Hotel and Premier Cabins Reservation:	s <u>56</u>
White Dog Press – See: Chickasaw Press	26
White House, Chickasaw	27
WIC app – See: MomCircle	<u>66</u>
WIC clinics	
Ada WIC Clinic	78
Ardmore WIC Clinic	78
CNMC WIC Clinic	78
Duncan WIC Clinic	78
Pauls Valley WIC Clinic	78
Purcell WIC Clinic	78
Sulphur WIC Clinic	78
Tishomingo WIC Clinic	78
	87
WIC Program – See: Chickasaw Nation WIC Progi	ram (Women,
Infants and Children)	77-78
WIC resources – See: MomCircle	<u>66</u>
Wii Sports tournaments – See: Wisdom Walkers .	47
Willis Area Businesses	62
Wilson Area Businesses	62
Winning Picks (at Lakecrest Casino and Hotel)	55
Winning Picks (at WinStar World Casino Hotel)	<u>60</u>
WinStar Convention Center	<u>61</u>
WinStar Golf Academy	<u>61</u>
WinStar Golf Club	<u>61</u>
Edgewater Grill	
WinStar Pro Shop	
WinStar, The Inn at	61
WinStar Pro Shop	<u>61</u>
WinStar RV Park – See: Fun Town RV Park	<u>60</u>
WinStar World Casino and Resort	<u>60</u>
Cascades	
Chips 'n Ales	
Concourse Bar	
Dallas Cowboys Bar & Grill	
Essentials Gift Shop	
Gran Via Buffet	
The Hudson	

WinStar World Casino and Resort (continued) 60	Workshops
IHOP Express	Senior Citizens Art Workshops
The Isle at WinStar	Workshop, teacher – See: Teacher In-Service Training
Khan's Fire Fresh Kitchen	Wound Care – See: Surgery Clinic
Kirby's Prime Steakhouse	Writers Conference, Imanoli
Le Fleur Boutique	Writing, Conference – See: Imanoli Writers Conference
Le Paris Bakery and Café	Writing Contest – See: Chickasaw Nation Anolí (Story) Creative
Matadors Pizzeria	Writing Contest25
Mickey Mantle's	Y
Neon Pig	Yogurt and candy store – See: Sweet Swirlz at the Artesian 59
NYC Burgers & Dogs	Young Artists Studio, Chickasaw (CYAS)
ONYX Boutique	Young Child (Chipota Himitta')
Palladium Sports	Youth art – See: Butterfly Art Contest
Panda Express	Youth camps
Red River Grill	Chickasaw Nation Fish & Wildlife Service15
The Ring at WinStar	Youth Camps, Clinics and Academies
The Ring II at WinStar	Youth Clothing Grant
The Rotunda Bar	Youth clubs
Session House	Ardmore Chickasaw Youth Club
Taco Casa	Chickasaw Youth Clubs
Terrace Pool	CYC Health and Fitness
Terrace View Café	Sulphur Chickasaw Youth Club
Toby Keith's I Love This Bar & Grill	Tishomingo Chickasaw Youth Club
Unión Mesa Restaurant & Cantina	Youth leadership program – See: Chikasha Pehlichi Ikbi
Vino's Italian Kitchen	Youth living center
Winning Picks	Aalhakoffichí Adolescent Transitional Living Center
WinStar World Casino Hotel	Ardmore Chickasaw Youth Club
Winter Fruit and Vegetable Benefit	Chickasaw Children's Village
Wisdom Walkers	Sulphur Chickasaw Youth Club
Women of the Chickasaw Nation Conference, Dynamic	Tishomingo Chickasaw Youth Club
Women's and Children's Recovery Center – See: Nittak Himitta	Youth Support Reimbursement Program
(A New Day)	See also: High School Senior Expenses and Honor
Women's health	Cord Program38
Women's Clinic	Youth Theatre Program
Wood Program, Supplemental	Youth Writing Contest – See: Chickasaw Nation Anolí (Story)
Work experience – See: Employment programs	Creative Writing Contest25
Work Program, School-To40	





















© 2024 THE CHICKASAW NATION BILL ANOATUBBY, GOVERNOR UNAUTHORIZED REPRODUCTION IS A VIOLATION OF APPLICABLE LAWS. PRINTED IN THE U.S.A.



